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YOUTH DRUG ABUSE IN NEW YORK

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 1, 1983

U.S. SENATE,
SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR, HEALTH AND HUMAN
SERVICES, EDUCATION AND RELATED AGENCIES,
COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS, e
, Washington, D.C.
The Subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, Edu-
cation and Related Agencies of the Appropriations Committee met
at 10 a.m., at the U.S. Court of International Trade, One Federal
Plaza, New York, N.Y., Hon Alfonse M. D’Amato, New York
presiding.
. Present: Senators D’Amato and Paula Hawkins of Florida.
Also present: Representatives Charles B. Rangell NeW York and

' Bemamm A. Gilman, New York.

NONDEPARTMENTAL WITNESSES

OPENING STATEMENT oF SENATOR D’AMATO

~ Senator D’AMATo. I have called today’ s hearing to examine the
problems of youth drug abuse, because of our concern that' we are

currently losing a substantial portion of our ‘young people to nar-
cotics and other illegal drugs. We are losing the full human poten-
tial of many of our children, because of their involvement in drugs.

I am happy to have with me here today Senator Paula Hawkins,
of Florida. Her leadership in the effort to rescue our children from
the drug menace is well known.

I submit to you that it is our Nation’s No 1 problem, sappmg the
strength and vitality of our Nation. There must be a concerted
effort at all levels to deal with this problem.

There have been hearmgs held before and there will be hearmgs

" held in the future. -

‘There are those that Wlll say, “What good Senator, w1ll these
hearmgs do?” - '

If they. will concentrate the pubhc S attentmn and the attent1on
of those in pusitions of public trust on the drug abuse problem and
the application of resources to drug abuse prevention and treat-
ment, programs so that we do not lose the full potential of our

‘youngsters, then it serves a good purpose I hope that w1ll be the

result today. .

We will focus 1ncreased pubhc attent1on and awareness and |
, brmg the results to the- Congress when we go back into session.

(1)
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I am most encouraged today by the presence, participation and

‘help of Chancellor Alvarado, our New York City school chancellor,

and the courtesy that his staff has given to us, and their encour-
agement.

This, by the way, in no way is a reflection on the city school sys-
tems. The problem of drugs cuts across ethnic lines, sociological
lines, income lines. It is one that is prevalent and rampant in some
of our most prestigious private schools.

It is prevalent in our suburban school districts. Those who think
this is just an inner city problem are deeply mistaken. It is not one
that is just rooted here in the New York metropolitan area or in
Florida, but is nationwide.

' PREPARED STATEMENT

I would ask that the balance of my remarks, to save time, be in-
cluded in the record be given in its entirety.
[The prepared statement of Senator D’Amato follows:]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF HON. ALFONSE M. D’Amaro, U.S. SENaTOR FrROM NEW
' ' York ‘

I have called today’s hearing to examine the problem of youth drug abuse because
of our concern that we are currently losing a substantial portion of our young
people to narcotics and other illegal drugs. We are losing the full human potential
of many of our children because of their involvement in drugs. . . :

I am most happy to have with me here today Senator Paula Hawkins of Florida.
Her leadership of the effort to rescue our children frofn the drug menace is well
known. Senator Hawkins is the chairman of the Senate Drug Enforcement Caucus.
As a member of the Senate Labor and Human Resources Committee, she held a
most important hearing on the problem of drug abuse in American schools last
year. She is also a member of the Senate’s Agriculture, Nutrition, and Forestry
Committee. I have worked with her very closely on numerous issues, particularly
those coming under the jurisdiction of the Committee on Banking, Housing and
Urban Affairs, of which we are both. members. ‘ ‘

It is most appropriate that this hearing is being held under the auspices of the
subcommittee on Labor, Health and Human Services, Education, and Related Agen-
cies of the Senate Appropriations Committee. Although I do not serve on the sub-
committee, I do serve on the full Appropriations Committee. I asked Senator
Weicker, the chairman, to allow me to chair this hearing in his absence because of
my overriding concern with this issue, particularly as it impacts on New York. The
committee is going to be looking at the budget for Federal Aid to drug prevention

- and treatment programs after the Senate reconvenes later this month. It is; essential

sions.

that it hear about these programs directly and fully before making its funding deci-

'DRUG USE IN AMERICA

' Today’s hearing will examine the problem of—and efforts to combat—drug abuse
among America’s young people, particularly young people in the New York metro-
politan area. We will look at the coordination of our Federal, State, local, and volun-
teer efforts to reduce the demand for illicit drugs and to counter the harmful health
and social consequences of drug abuse. . ‘ P , v

" QOur starting point is the recognition that drugs have become a part of everday
American life. Yesterday, I toured the Lower East Side with the borough president

of Manhattan and saw drugs openly sold and used on the street. Hardly a day goes

by that a New York. City resident or visitor doesn’t see the same thing in the
streets, subways, parks, and playgrounds. ' : :

‘More than one out of ten Americans have used an illegal drug in the last month.
Three out of ten high school seniors have used marijuana in the last month. In one
year, Americans use between 10 and 15 thousand tons :of heroin, cocaine, marijuana
and hashish. By the time they finish high school, nearly two-thirds of all our young
people will have tried an illicit-drug of some kind, and over one-third will have ex-
perimented with something stronger than marijuana. There is a growing body of

A
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evidence to support the belief that they may be doing irreparable harm to their re-
productive systems and crippling their ability to learn; 28,000,000 Americans regu-
larly use some illegal drug; 22,000,000 use marijuana. More than 4,500,000 Ameri-
cans use cocaine in any given month. Half a million are addicted to heroin; 200,000
of them are here in New York City. v s

The social cost of all this drug abuse is enormous. Illegal drugs today are big busi-
ness: some estimate they bring in $80 billion a year. Their use has severely cut
American productivity and competitiveness. ‘ DR

The funds we must spend on prevention, treatment, and law enforcement—and
these are in the billions—could certainly be better spent on other needs if it were
not for the drug problem. Our human resources and energies are also diverted to
treat the myriad problems, medical, legal, educational, and social, that illegal drug
use creates. Drug use breeds an underground economy and a profound alienation
and disrespect for the law. . ' . o

What is perhaps most alarming, however, is the threat that drugs pose to our
young people, both because of the large quantities they are using, and because they
are starting to use drugs earlier in life. The tendency to mix drugs with alcohol or
other drugs is another alarming trend. Yet another is the selling of drugs in the
neighborhoods of our schools. Recent studies conducted by the New York State
Bureau of Cost Effectiveness and Research show that the number of school areas in
which there is drug activity has steadily increased over the last two years. Of 36
schools studied last October, drugs were observed or reported available around all
but one of them. o .

The number of illegal substances available per school area has also increased.
There are now an average of 3 illegal substances available per location. The greatest
increase in the number of different kinds of drugs has been in areas near our ele-
mentary schools. The availability of all drugs, including heroin, cocaine, marijuana,
pills, and hallucinogens is up. The outright hawking of drugs, that is, the announc-
ing to passersby of the names of drugs for sale, is also common near some of our
schools. If, for some reason, the drug pushers have failed to set up shop on the
street or in playgrounds right outside one of our schools, then the drugs will still be
available at one of the 800 so-called “smoke shops” inthis city. These storefronts
sell mostly marijuana, but some sell other illegal substances as well. Since 1977 pos-
session of small amounts of marijuana has been a non-criminal violation in New
York State. The proliferation of these smoke shops is the result. The time for a re-
examination of our drug laws is clearly long past due.

Fortunately, there is some good news. 60 percent of young people now attribute
great risk to regular marijuana use; this is up from 35 percent in 1978; 75 percent of
young people now think their friends would disapprove of such behavior. This year,
according to the 1983 Gallup youth survey, 74 percent oppose legalizing marijuana.
This is up 14 percent in only one year. We can take some consolation from this in-
crease in concern about health consequences and decrease in peer acceptance. We
have the parents, schools, community groups, and other institutions of society to

“thank. They have become more active and sophisticated in their drug prevention

efforts, and we in Government must encourage them to continue the good work.

ROLE OF FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

The rolg of the Federal Governmient is, first, to do all it can to help reduce the use
of the§e illegal drugs and, second, to reduce their supply in the United States.
Today’s hearing will address that first goal. On September 6, I will hold another

hearing on Governor’s Island to examine what we are doing to reduce the level of

illegal drugs coming into the country.

With regard to our efforts to reduce demand, let me say that I see the Federal
role to be three-fold: ' ' '

(1) Research: To support and encourage research into both the effects of drugs and '

the effectiveness of specific prevention, treatment, and rehabilitation programs and
techniques; ’ S ‘

(2) Education: To provide and disseminate reliable information on the nature and
extent of the drug problem in the United States;

(3) Federal assistance: To provide financial and technical assistance to those agen-
g.ies that are dedicated to drug use research, prevention, treatment, and rehabilita-
ion, ; , ~ , :

On this last point, I am happy to.note that after the cuts in 1981, we are starting

to increase Federal financial assistance.

Picy
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STATEMENT OF SENATOR HAWKINS

Senator D’AmaTo. I would like to ask Senator Hawkins if she

would like to make any opening remarks. ‘

Senator Hawkins. Thank you, Senator. It is a pleasure to be in
New York City again. ‘ , _

I would like to thank the Senator for calling these } earings. He
is adding to a record that we have been compiling for the last 2
years to focus attention on what we feel is the No. 1 problem in the
United States, and make it a Senate priority. S

No threat strikes America’s children as deeply or as relentlessly
as narcotics abuse. Young people have always experienced anxiety,
insecurity, great needs and pressure to challenge authority. There
is nothing new about that. Those conditions last for a long time,
and they are just part of growing up.

This generation’s growing pains, however, are experienced in an
atmosphere where drugs are accepted. The consequences for those

who stumble are far more severe. ‘

In today’s schools and communities, drugs await the curious and
the confused. It is a nationwide problem experienced in every city,
in every State and the effects of drug abuse are devastating.

They threaten our educational system and they paralyze the
American family. ' '

PREPARED STATEMENT

I ask that the balance of my statement be placed in the record to
save time for the most important testimony. ‘ :

We thank the witnesses who have appeared today to spend their
time in building this great record. - .

Thank you, Senator.

[The prepared statement of Senator Hawkins follows:]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF PAULA Hawrins, U.S. SENATOR FroM FLORIDA

Good morning. It’s a pleasure to be in New York City again. I want to thank Sen-
ator I’Amato for initiating this important investigative hearing into youth ‘drug
abuse. The people of New York are fortunate to have such an effective, well-respect-
ed representative in the United States Senate. Through his strong leadership in the
Senate Drug Enforcement Caucus and the Senate Appropriations Committee, he has
clearly made drug control a Senate priority.

No threat strikes America’s children as deeply and relentlessly as narcotics abuse.
Young people have always experienced insecurity, great needs, curiosity, and pres-
sure to challenge authority. These conditions last for a long time. They were part of
growing up. : - o

This generation’s growing paihs, however, are experienced in an atmosphere
where drugs are widely accepted. The consequences for those who stumble are far
more severe. In today’s schools and communities, drugs await the curious and the
confused. It is a nationwide problem experienced in every city, in every state. The
effects of drug abuse are devastating. They threaten our educational system and
they have paralyzed the American family.

In the last 15 years, drug abuse among school age children has reached epidemic
proportions. The problem is more widespread in this country than in any other
nation in the world. : ‘

According to the National Institute on Drug Abuse (NIDA) survey, nearly two
thirds of this nation’s high school seniors have used an illieit drug, and two in five
have used an illicit drug other than marihuana. More than half the marihuana
smokers first tried it between the ages of 11 and 15. Investigations have also re-

~ vealed that an alarming number of these children have also used cocaine, PCP,

quaaludes; LSD, or heroin. The Drug Enforcement Administrationestimates that
there are up to 10 times more LSD overdoses today than during the 1970s. New

T TR
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York City has more heroin addicts than any city.j
) C ( : 1y city in the developed d: imat-
edT%OO,_OOO. That’s an average of 1 in every 40 aduylt residenI’Zs o?%éw'%r{loilsctlaﬁ :
€ Impact on our children has been tragic and severe: v

IMPACT OF DRUGS ON AMERICAN YOUTH

While the health of al] other Americans has been improving, the death rate for

young Americans between the ages of 15-and 24 is high i
Motina] mericans 1 the ag 1s _higher than it was 20 years ago.
frighteningficrend?re convmced;that drug abuse has been the major factor in this

Researchers at the National Ihst't t : i
committed 500,000 crimes over an li-;ezroge]r)igclf Abuse found that 243 add1cts had

uring the past 15 years; there has been an unbroken decline in the Scholasticv‘

Aptitude Test scores From 1967 to 1983 i i i ‘
_ : . » years in which high school -
332;;%,{1 i‘gearﬁge‘l g(;r(%z:ilt sc%l;es fell oveﬁ‘ 50 points, Average ?nat?fen(;gtig;usgcol:::
S. Lhronic marihuana users ha hort- -
le%s and are often so lethargic they can’t cope with aCageen?icoggrt;fgzﬁsl?lemory prob-
] rugfcontrol requires an attack on three fronts: Prevention and Rehabilitation
bilfivoin igricfiagglngrﬁzg :oradlcatg)p atththlej ssource. Because over 90 percent of the $86
¢ : $ consumed in the U.S. are d ‘beli '
foreign aid must be directly linked to drug _eradicglli;(i)orlll.c od abroad, I b(‘?heve that US

FOREIGN COUNTRIES PRODUCING [LLEGAL DRUGS

The countriesk that are the maj ir i v
1 , e major producers of heroin, coc i
ggggrilgftgg gglil;ict (?uzll.dred? of mlllions of U.S. taxpayers’ docl)lsgl %;haiﬁdt}?;?:%l;l;;;%
€ decline of our nation. During the past three Col ia, t}
source of 80 percent of the marihuana and nearl 100 F the Quaslooia. the
recorved Sag BorCen t y percent of the Quaalude_s, has
re devgalogn}alent balri(l)(rsl. directly from the U.S. and over $2 billion from the multilater-
uring the same period, cocaine cultivation in Colombia has i |
il ad as
f::gi‘ig& (1;’11;153;?516 thiﬁ_sou(ri'ge Otfl o¥er 90 percent of heroin to 1\112358‘?(?)?11{ vai?;; lgg(s)
r Mmilion directly from the U.S. and nearly $1 billion i ltilater-
lall asloxa}élcse i%‘égut)gv :I}}e&; é)(%st ntlgllfge y_ear% é’eru, the source of 50 $pércent o;'nt}igucglclgitr?g
‘ ‘ er i . . Sy >
mlIltlt,ilageral development ban(ig. s forelg.r}_ aid and over <$1'2, blll_mn from the
1s time for the United States to stop underwriting ; i
s > ’ g its own future decline. U.S.
;‘gfltil(:g;l %sliﬁzagﬁ?g?ggep (;11§ed ast a pg‘sevezglive tool for :stopping rdrugcs: lgf tgeisr
. . POICY Interests with other countries m hi
should supersede our desire for Americans t live fi i rime and g
abuse. We should consider no nation our frie (d) tilve onteibuia oy crime and frug
1 1 ] ] t contributes to some of th t
serious domestic problems facing our natio Wo m 7’ doliame &
help _nations' thai.: make victims gf us and tnilr cv}‘:ieldxf‘l;rf.t ot use taxpayers’ dollars to

i1s hearing is an important opportunit to gai i insigh
( ain a h i
youth drug abuse. T Iook forward to the testiglony%f our V\Ifliltlrll(zass::eded usleht into

NEw Yorxk Crry Boarbp or EpucaTion

STATEMENT OF ANTHONY ALVARADO, CHANCELLOR
ACCOMPANIED BY: - |
LEVANDER LILLY, SPECIAL ASSISTANT TO THE CHANCELLOR

ANGELO APONTE, DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF p ‘
- ICES, NYC BOARD OF EDUCATION "UPIL PERSONNEL SERY-

INTRODUCTION OF CHANCELLOR ALVARADO

Senator D’Amaro. Chancellor Alvarado.
Chancellor ALvaraDO. Thank you.

‘Senator D’Amato Senator Hawkins and me 7 - i
‘ ] to, bor Hay ind members of the ¢ -
Ege, before anything else, Senator, I wish to express my ap%?'lelélig-
ion for the wisdom and concern you have manifested in calling
this meeting and turning to the matter now at hand. '

If there are questions, I would be glad to have staff " Angelo

Aponte, director of the office of pupil personnel services and Le-
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vander Lilly, special assistant to the chancellor and former director
of the substance abuse program in the board of education, re-

spond.
I thank you for this opportunity of being with you.

RECOGNITION OF REPRESENTATIVE GILMAN

Senator I’Amaro. Chancellor, just commenting, Congressman
Gilman, who is the ranking minority Member in the House on the
Select Committee on Narcotics Abuse and Control, has joined us
today, and I am certainly delighted that he can give us his input.

Speaking both for the Congressman and for Senator Hawkins,
your testimony is, by far, in my 3 years as a Senator the finest
presentation, the most candid. It may even bring about some politi-
cal conseguences. ‘ S .

People might challenge you for being so outspoken, but I
think it is about time that leaders such as yourself speak out and
speak to us about the problems that challenge us, as you have
done. You have spelled out the problems, you have also laid out
what has and has not been done, where deficiencies are and what
course of action should be undertaken. ‘ ' ‘

Indeed, so many times we find the challenges put forth but the
people who do that do not come forth with concrete suggestions
and proposals as you have. Let me commend you and let me say
that T am going to see to it that this is put into the Congressional
Record as well as our committee record, and is circulated to all of
our colleagues in the Congress. I shall ask them if they think this is
just a situation that is indigenous to New York or whether it is not
something that is prevalent in their own communities. I shall ask
them whether or not they are willing to step up and to help combat
this menace. . : I : N

1 simply want to commend you for being here, for participating,
and for making a most thoughtful presentation. :

FUNDING TO FIGHT iLLEGAL DRUG TRAFFIC

I might note one fact, which you gave: the funding in New York
City in the past decade has gone from $18 million to $13 million. The
cost of inflation, the number of students, the growth of the problem
are factors that argue for an increase not a decrease—that speaks for
itself. Somehow we have just put this to the side and we had better
reorder our priorities. , s,

If there must be other areas where we must curtail the expendi-
tures, why, then, so be it. I do not believe that this area should be
swept to the side. ,

I thank you for your participation. : , o
 Congressman Gilman, would you like to make an opening
remark and ask the chancellor questions? :

Congressman GILMAN. Yes. ~ S .

" Senator D’AmaTto. The chancellor is under very tight time con-
straints, we understand. A : e : :

Senator Hawkins, any questions? -

Senator Hawxkins. Chancellor, if you prefer that the staff answer
the questions, T will put questions to them. - B

Y
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- Chancellor ALvARADO. I think it is probably best, but I di

to thank the Senator for creating this opporzunity’, this forﬁrrvlv a}g:
discussion of an issue of such importance, and for always being the
i(l)l;}));éorter of youth in schools that he has been and has continued

Senator Hawxkins. I would like you to know, Chan

got ;$10 million reinstated for NIDA that was takenc egll%r "ilgh?;si
year’s budget. It is an annual battle and I was just alarmed that it
wasn’t a unanimous vote on the committee to put it back in, be-
gggﬁg as your testimony points out, it is the best money we can

I would like to thank you for the drive we are commencing upoh.

FUNDING FOR NARCOTICS EDUCATION

Congressman GiLMAN. Chancellor, before i
1gTeS G . , you leave, if the Sena-
Egrb\gg&l %’llleld" t?vﬂ;h regard to the funding, have you made a requgeslt
educatiOn?e city and the State for add1t1ona1 funding for narcotics
yeghancellor Arvarapo. The answer is yes. It is an unequivocal

It is, of course, a question of priorities, and th i
ourse, : e
foz\'ﬂg tl}(:'ng tfﬁrrlt;e education has not been a priority. probler.ig that
ithin that context also is the question of prevention and i ter-
Kentll)on within that, which has not been a prigrity; New YI:)rl;nCietI;f
as been moving away from what was a major fiscal crisis in this
p(eilst m;d—decade; and our economic base has increased funding for
e ucgﬁ;_lon, but we are not yet within the frame of education itself
grow ing the kinds of services that we would like to offer our stu-
ents. Wltghl.n that context, drug abuse has not been seen as a pri-
;211;?1{1 gar;((i) dt is sc%n;‘et}alpg vs%herehwe cannot see drug abuse as a com-
i rce of funding for the very majo i
m%or purgose of educating students. v A pgrpose, agatlnst. the
rug abuse is something that deserves attention on its o

merlgs, and the school system, and every other agency that is p‘;ﬁ
ggsrg to deal with it, must receive funds for that particular pur-

One cannot take away from Peter t L
Peter and Paul are both fairly indigent. o pay Paul when, in fact,

FUNDING AND EDUCATIONAL PROGRAMS

Congressman GiLmAaN. I know i :
, 3 LMAN. you are certainly aware of the.
that there is an assistant secretary. of ,educatiog, commi.sSiorfeiagg
:(Iillécggont 1;1 tgle State education department, who devotes his time
vention(?l,' to develop a curriculum to end drug abuse through pre-
Have you conferred with him about the necessity, f ot i
the kind of educational terms you are talking abot, a e ing
Ofg}llndin%YOUAare talking abou};:? - 2 ’1ng aboyt, and the lind
ancellor ALvarapo. The answer is “yes.” The city b
iilrllfiagloﬂ aléd_ th?i New York State Education Departrienct):al;\crlox?lf
hanc itself?n in addition with the State authorities in the separate
We are, however, fighting an uphill battle.

e
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It is an attempt.to try to fight a major battle with a peashooter,
and while we talk, while our commitment. is maintained and our
energy level perhaps increases, it is, quite frankly, an almost im-
possible task given the kinds of support that we get both from the
pubhc in view of how they see this problem, and from the point of
view of funding and from the point of view of the school system
being given the resources to deal with this. _

Senator D’AMAToO. Just on that point, I know that they are pull-
ing the chancellor away, but let me tell you something. I don’t
think there is anything more important. He has just come right to
the core of the problem.

You said something about the public. What did you say?

" PUBLIC INVOLVEMENT

Chancellor ALvarapo. Before anything changes, the public has
to recognize there is a problem. This is a public issue, they must be
mobilized and when in the ferment of public debate, people recog-
nize that there is a problem as massive as this one, it is the first
and necessary step to taking the k1nds of major actlon that is re-
quired.

Senator D’ Amato it is the first and necessary step to taking the

kinds of major action that is required.

Senator D’AmATo. Mr. Chancellor, you have put your finger on
it. If the public isn’t going to be concerned and demand of their of-
ficials at every single level that there be a major effort.not only in

' terms of ‘addiction, but in terms of dealing with those who are

pushers in terms of education, in terms of seeing to it that the
pr10r1t1es and goals .hecessary to achieve success are undertaken
then it is not just going to be

I thank you.
If my colleagues have any questions, we w111 address them to

‘your associates.

Thank you for-being here and thank you for your time.

Chancellor ALvarapo. Thank you, Senator, and thank you, mem-
bers of the committee.

Senator D’AMATO. Senator Hawkins, do you have any questions,
or Congressman Gilman, if you would like to make a statement.

- PRINCIPAL DRUGS OF ABUSE

Senator Hawkins. Could you tell me from your experience in the
school system, what are the principal drugs of abuse?

Mr. Liiry. Basically, it depends on the drug of abuse W1th1n that
particular community. ‘

Senator Hawxkins. It differs from community to commumty‘?
- Mr. Linry. Yes; indeed it does. In your inner city, for example,

you find quite a bit of hard drugs. In your suburban areas, you find

quite a bit of PCP, angel dust.

Also, in your afﬂuent areas, cocaine is back on the rise.

INCREASE IN HEROIN USE

 Senator Hawkins. Heroin, is heroin use increasing in the city?

9 .

- Mr. LiLLy. Absolutely. The Senator put it out in the press confer-
ence, and it is exactly correct.

We are finding hard drugs back on the streets

Senator HAWKINS. Chlldren, like adults, I think are influenced
by television and movies, heroes, heroines, that they have. .

Do you feel in your experience ‘as an educator that these indus-
tries have been responsible in their handling of the drug issue?

Mr. LiLLy. Senator Hawkins, I couldn’t agree with you more on
that point. We were talking not so long ago in terms of role models.
Ten years ago, for example, children had role models that they
could look up to and they would internalize those role models and
they would mimic those role models.

But the role models today are in the headlines tomorrow as
using drugs, and I would agree also that a lot of the information
and media events are directly related or you can see causative fac-
tors between what we see on the tube in many instances and the
use of drugs.

Our youngsters are trying to experlment with What they see on
TV. In many instances we see that, we see a close connection be-
tween your comment and the actual ‘experimentation of drugs by
many of our young people.-

Senator HAWKINS. As you pomted out, drug abuse is the leading
cause of death in this age group, 15 to 24 which is on the rise.

Every other age group is living longer except those children.

DRUG ABUSE LINKED TO SUICIDE

I have also learned some of these statistics that drug abuse is
linked to the number of sulc1des .Do you have any ﬁgures or 1nfor-
mation on that?

Mr. LiLLy. We don’t have any hard statistics between the connec-
tion of suicides and drug abuse, but observation on the part of
many who work in the field of drug prevention and drug abuse in
our treatment programs are beginning to look at it in terms of
seeing somewhat of an unproven connectlon between some su1C1des
and drug abuse.

‘I think as we really do more research in thls area, it would be
my hypothesis that there would 'be some connection.

At the present date, I wouldn’'t go on record to say there is a

‘hard connect1on today, but I think the jury is stlll out on that

WARNING SIGNS OF DRUG ABUSE

Senator Hawxkins. What would you tell parents are the warning
signs of their child being on drugs?

‘Mr. LizLy. We do a lot of parent workshops and trammg semi-
nars with parents and teachers.

We try and stay away from waving a red flag, so to speak if you
see youngsters sleeping a lot, they may be on drugs. That could be

a danger sign, it could be a danger sign warning parents against

certain symptoms, but a child could have a ¢common cold, for exam-
ple, and could be accused of using hard drugs.

However, my advice and our advice to the parents, N 0. 1, if they
have ongoing communication with their children, if there are any
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think a red flag should go up. : 2 :

I think a house that ¢ommunicates together will stay together. I
think the chances of youngsters resorting to drugs in a house that
communicates will be lessened, that the children will use drugs.
drugs. - e R . .

Senator HAwkins. Thank you. - -

telltale signs, if there are any behaviorpatterns\ out of the ordinary, I

BLOCK GRANT FUNDING

Congressman GILMAN. Thank you, Senator. . , o
I am interested in your request that Federal funds should be ear-
marked specifically for local school districts for drug education.
Are you able to work out a favorable balance with the State for the
block grant program? R B ' IR P
Mr. LiLLy. Sir, our funds have been dwindling since 1971. =
- Congressman GiLMAN. When you say your funds, are you refer-
ring to the drug education funds? ' g

Mr. LizLy. We are allowed 100 percent on the State to receive
funds. We have not received any direct funds to provide direct serv-
ices in the schools. We work on a continuum. : SRR

Let me make it clear that it is very important to have that
continuum. A continuum consists of prevention programs and:treat-
ment programs. Prevention programs are the first line of defense,
and for those we miss or cannot, service, of course we have treatment
programs.

What the State has done, however, over the years, is that since all
of us are suffering financially, in.order to try and make the pot large
enough to service both prevention and treatment, oftentimes the pot
has been diverted from prevention to treatment programs. . =

But I think the bottom line is that we do not have enough fund-
ing for prevention or treatment. ‘ ‘ o

STATE FUNDING FOR PREVENTION AND TREATMENT -

Congressman GitMaN. How much do you receive in prevention

and treatment funds from the State? :

Mr. LiLry. I can only talk about prevention. I understand this

afternoon you will have someone testifying from the State division
of substance abuse services. g ‘ o
Congressman GiLMAN. Do you do that or does the State do that?
Mr. Liry. The State has that responsibility.
Congressman GILMAN. You get a specific amount of funds for
prevention? ( o
Mr. LirLy. Absolutely. o U _
Congressman GiLMAN. How much are you getting for prevention?
“Mr. LiLry. This current fiscal year, 1983-84, we will get an actual
sum of $13.1 million in actual money for service to elementary, in-
termediate, and high schools.’ o ‘
Congressman GiLMAN. Does the local area provide funds to you?
Mr. Litty. No. = = - f
. Congressman GiLMAN. It all comes from the State?
Mr. Linny. Correct. - o e
- Congressman GiLMAN. How does it compare to last year?

S L
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Mr. LitLy. We have received the same dollar amount over the
last 3 consecutive years. ‘
d;g:‘;lgressman GiLMAN. What was your request last year to this
Mr. Litry. Our request last year in actual money was $14.9 mil-
lion and that was just to maintain what we had the previous year.
Being realistic, we felt, although the Chancellor pointed out so
clearly, we need something to the tune of $45 or $50 million, we
felt that in light of the fiscal climate, if we could maintain what we
had last year, that we could possibly be ahead of the game, and
that was $14.9 million, which we did not get. - :

- ASSISTANCE FROM NIDA <

Congressman GiLMAN. Is NIDA a consultant with you with
r(la‘,;gard to any of their educational programs or any of their materi-
al’ ~ -

Mr. Lirry. As the formalized regional coordinator for New York
City-based programs for the school board of education, T have been
In constant contact with NIDA over the last 6 years, and we have
worked very closely together. However, the most we have been able
t% lgezt from NIDA has been the resources, the drug education pam-
phlets. RN RS R it

They are good, in and of themselves. As the chancellor pointed
out, qurmatlon dissemination, giving out information in and of
itself, without the humanistic effect of approaching and working
with youngsters, without that latter piece, giving information can
be counterproductive, because we have discovered that drugs, of
course, are a problem but not the underlying problem.

‘The goal of our prevention program is to' work with the underly-

- ing causative factors and try and increase to coping skills of young-

sters to do individual counseling, group counseling, family counsel-
We recognize the importance of connecting that child with his or
her total milieu, the home, the school, the family. Without those
connections, programs cannot be effective. ‘ s
But as far as NIDA is concerned, we have been in communica-
tion with NIDA over the years, but because of their funding, I
would imagine, the most we have been able to get has been the re-

_sources to go along With the ongoing service activities that we run

as programs.

~ ASSISTANCE FROM STATE OFFICE OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE
Congressman Giuman. Has the State office of substance abuse

been of any assistance to you in your education ?

Mr. LiLry. Yes; they hazr’e. . ‘y * al ‘prograxlns’.

Congressman GiLMAN. In what manner? AR S

Mr. LiLvry. They provide technical assistance. We have worked
very -closely with that sgency over the years, but by the same
token, they have the purse strings, they don’t control it.

We get what we can from that agency. We recognize the impor-
tance of ongoing relationships and we communicate almost on a
daily basis. o I R

Congressman GiLmaN. Thank you.
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AREAS FOR POSSIBLE FUNDING INCREASE

’ j i ne tion. If ydu
Senator D’AmAaTo. I would just hk(’a to ask one ques ’ ou
Werzngiven an increase of funding, let's say $10 million next year
obviously it would be a very substantial increase in the area of prle(i
vention and education, what would you do with those funds; wou
you disburse them throughout or vlvould t?rou taflgetl ghem to a p?e-
ive education program in the elementary schools? | ,
Ve{\l/f;?eL?LE; Senalzor%rwe would do- csleveral things. Of course $10
illion is not buying as much as it did. . _
m%‘llllznﬁlss? we qulgi do is try and restore some of the services that
were taken outsof the elementary schools back in 1974.

MAJOR SERVICES ADDRESSED

Senator D’AmaTo. What service do you think is most important
? .
toﬁ%(.hflslisr. The type of servicles wmtl.d’_?e in the form of humanis-
i ional kinds of counseling activities. . o
tlc()?li;l i&}lfilr(l)g we are finding out, unlike a decade or so ago 1v_vl_1en
parents had support systems in the form of grandparents’ 1}\171ng
next door and siblings really being good role models, we dox;1 t dave
that now. We are finding out t}éat the sg:hools, especially the drug
, are becoming surrogate parents. |
Prg%i?é?:n need to corimunicate with one another and we cazl do
that through structured, ongoing group types of _a9t1v1t1he’s, % s ru(c)?
tured program of well-trained counselors prov1d1ng this type
Ser\’:’leciave found out, and evaluation reports _have clearly indicat-
ed, that over a 16- to 20-week sess.ion 11_1V01v1ng ch1_1dren in struz—
tured group activities around specific pieces of subject arqu, ge -
ting at pieces of that function and behavior, to get at cer alé'l epﬁl
nomic behavior, one is truancy and the other is hanging out wi
the wrong group, to get those children talking and serv1ngltq rel_rii
force each other under the leadership of a trained counselor, wi
change attitudes and ultimately change behavior.
We have discovered that.

REEDUCATION OF TEACHERS AND INSTRUCTORS

r D’AmaTo. Wouldn’t you have to get into reeducatlon of
thg?éggﬁ;:rs themselves; do you find that that is a need also?
. lutely. ' o .

ggia%?f%’ﬁl&?’ro. H}(')W many teachers do you think are qqahﬁeig
to go in and talk about drug prevention instead of showing silly o
films where they say, “If you take this and smoke th;s, you are
going to turn green”? That’s the way kids perceive it. e el

Kids know more today than the average teacher. They could te
them what’s going to happen, what isn’t going to happen.

Isn't that a probIhilna, t(go? . lf ol

‘ . Yes. I didn’t make myse . |

\LéﬁeﬁIIiL:asge: teacher, I was referring to a dxjug counselor, our
drug teachers and counselors that have been trained who are now
working with our school-based intervention and prevention pro-
gram. ,

sz
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So the classroom teachers, yes, our districts are engaged in train-
Ing classroom teachers because I don’t care how much money we

are able to get, we won't get enough to do everything, so we are
training. '

HUMANISTIC COUNSELING

Mr. APoNTE. Senator, I might add as part of the record, as part of
that humanistic counseling, which Levander had pretty much out-
lined, there was a major portion that I think cuts into the core of
some of the major problems we are dealing with, with youth.

In the issue of values and values clarification, we are into a soci-
ety right now which deals specifically with immediate gratification.
The honest to goodness value of delayed gratification has to be
reinstilled into our youth and working toward a goal has a reward
at the end of it.

At this point we see throughout society immediate rewards for
mediocre attacks, and whether it be in the area of sport or in the
area of high society or government or whatever it may be, the

- issues are very clear that we are as a society bent on immediate

gratification, whether it be drugs or sex or other kinds of self-pleas-
ing kinds of activities.

The most important part is that aspect which involves yoting-

identify food as the most pleasing kind of thing.

It is much the same way in the issue of what we are dealing
with, with children in the sense that the issues of standards and of
values have eroded so much in the last 10, 15 years, that the first
process that we begin with, with our youngsters, is teaching them
something about delayed gratification, that there is a need to work
toward a goal, that that work is honorable, that that work is good,
that that sacrifice is a major portion of what makes up character
in terms of sticking to things and sticking them out, ‘

That has been an issue that has, I feel, become the most signifi-
cant societal value that has to be reinstilled in our country today,
and in our country’s schools. kR ‘

Mr. LiLy. Senator, if I may, may I conclude on how the balance
of that $10 million be spent. o

That is, we haven’t really flushed out the situation involving the
high schools. Many of our high schools today can only service the
high schools with only one counselor as opposed to 1971, 1972, and
1973, when we had at least two counselors in most of our high
schools. : o ' B .

But can you imagine one counselor being compelled to service as
many youngsters as we have in the average high school? :

Senator D’AMaTo. Let me again thank you and the chancellor
for your appearance today. We have so many other questions. As a
matter of fact, we may submit some of those questions to you, and

ask if you wouldn’t respond in writing, but the time constraints

simply don’t permit that at this time. :
I thank both of you and also the chancellor for your appearances
and for your testimony.

25-522 O—83——2
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Mr. Lirry. Thank you very much.
Mr. ApoNTE. Thank you very much. : o
[The statement of Chancellor Alvarado follows:]

PREPARED STATEMENT OF ANTHONY J. ALVARADO, CHANCELLOR, NEW York CITY
. Boarp or EpucAaTION

ILLEGAL DRUGS ON THE JOB

Thank you, Senator I’Amato and members of the committee. Before anything
else, Senator, I wish to express my appreciation for the wisdom and concern you
have manifested in calling this meeting and turning to the matter now at hand.

Our focus here today is on youth and schools. But drug abuse knows no bounds of
age or avocation. Its shadow falls across American society at large. Regarding the
adult work of private enterprise, for example, Newsweek’s August 22 cover story
noted that— c L

“Joint by joint, line by line, pill by pill, the use of illegal drugs on the job has
become a crisis for American business * * * ) i

“* * * drugs have moved into airline hangers and chemical plants, textile mills
and construction sites, boardrooms, courtrooms, newsrooms and nuclear plants * * *

“* * * Companies of all size all around the country . are being jolted by a
dramatic amount of drug use among perfectly respectable, well-dressed people * * *
Most of them are not addicts but executives who take a toot of cocaine in the morn-
ing secretaries who share a joint at lunchtime and night-shift workers who swallow
amphetamines to keep going * * * - ' o

“* * * The cost to the American economy is enormous: nearly $26 billion—includ-
ing $16.6 billion in lost producivity alone * * * i L

“Some experts even suggest that one reason the United States is losing its indus-
trial leadership to Japan is that America’s work force is so stoned.” c o

Shades of Aldous Huxley. His grim vision of a “Brave New World”"—with a citi-
zenry spaced-out on “soma”—is no longer quite the fantasy it once seemed..

As*youth tends to mirror the values of its elders—or their lack—these problems
clearly are reflected in the nation’s school populations. And they are exacerbated by
other social pressures and trends; among them: : e
. Soaring numbers of working mothers and single-parent households; decline in the
influence of religious institutions on daily life; a-withering away of the support
system provided by grandparents and older brothers and sisters that was so common
in the past. = ‘ :

To ag ever-growing extent, this is becoming a land of latch-key children—a new
kind of “lost generation” whose members get out of school at.3 o’clock and have no
where to go * * * who attempt to make the hours pass in front of TV soap operas or
in video-game arcades. Little wonder that the prospect of turning on and dropping
out may have appeal. . ' ' o o

As guidance and support for the Nation’s youth from other directions wanes, edu-
cation has been increasingly called on to fill the void. : TR

Functions and concerns of the Nation’s schools have come to extend far beyond
the “three R’s.” In loco parentis, once a catchphrase, now can be all too literal.

DRUG PROBLEM IN NEW YORK SCHOOLS -

‘For the Nation’s schools, the task is vast. And such is especially the case in this
city. Enrollment in the New York City public school system, largest in the U.S., now
stands at more that 910,000—greater than the totai:population of Oklahoma City
and just below that of Kansas City, Missouri... = -: S L

Regarding school-age abuse of drugs, including alcohol, an indication of the scope
of the problem is provided by these recent data from the New York State Division of
Substance Abuse Services, the Division of Alcohol Abuse Services, and the National
Institute on Drug Abuse: : : : L

One of every four people age 14 and older in New York State has taken an illegal
drug or used a legal drug without a ‘prescription. ’ : : _

" More than 950,000 of New York State’s high school students have used marijuana.

More than 220,000 of these students have used hashish, glue, solvents or PCP, or
have made non-medical use of tranquilizers. Fifty-one percent of New York State
students have used at least one substance. B ‘ ’ :
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Particularly notable, and alarming, it that there has been a significant increase in
New York State in substance abuse among younger children in elementary schools.
This is the consistent view of authorities across the board: counselors, teachers,
principles, PTA, law enforcement. ; R '

An estimated 3.3 million teenagers nationwide between the ages of 14 and 27 are
considered. problem drinkers. ; T ‘ :

The overall problem is not, of course, new. This city’s public school system has
been combatting it, on a formal and concerted basis, for well over ten years.

. Initially, our efforts depended primarily on “scare techniques.” Children were told

the devastating effects of drugs on the body, audio-visual materials depicted the
sordid life styles, and deaths, of addicts. Guest speakers, many of them'ex-addicts,
recounted experiences to assemblies and classes. . ; o .

While this approach was not without merit, it eventually came to be judged not
wholly satisfactory. On the one hand, some children’s interest became piqued to an
extent actually leading to their own drug experimentation. «

PROGRAMS DESIGNED TO REACH DRUG ORIENTED YOUTH

On the other, and more importantly, it became clear that an effective program for
preventing substance abuse could not be simplistic, but would have to be compre-
hensive, affective,’ and humanistic—viewing substance abuse, not as the entire prob-
lem per se, but as a sympton of other mental health problems. This was the genesis
of today’s School-Based Drug and ‘Alcohol Abuse Prevention and Intervention Pro-
grams. As the name indicates, efforts are directed at two areas:

Prevention measures include helping youngsters develop sound’decision-making
skills, coping skills, and communication skills, as well as providing factual informa-
tion on harmful effects of drug and ‘alcohol abuse. o - -

Intervention services include individual, group, and family counseling to students
and their parents, : o o s '

With New York City’s public elementary and junior-high schools organized on a
basis of Community School Districts, their programs under the two headings are tai-
lored to the needs of the particular target population. High schools have the sepa-
rate “SPARK” program. Staff members are trained in detecting symptoms in young-
sters which may lead to alcohol and drugs. Manifestations of self-destructive behav-
ior regularly encountered .include truancy, street crime, involvement. in street
gangts, poor family and peer relationships, promiscuity, and poor academic achieve-
ment. e

Are these programs aimed in the right direction? We believe they are. It may be

useful to note these estimated per-capita yearly service costs within various types of

drug-related programs:

Incarceration ... ... ersenmni et veesseieiin eevnrnini R $30,660.00
Treatment programs (e.g., Phoenix HOUSe) .........iicvieiienninrirnnceiioiionineinnenenennie 2,100.00¢
New York City’s school-based drug prevention programs...........ociiviiueivenss 51.90

Do these school-based programs deliver? We believe they do—and so do authorita-
tive independent observers. o S :
- In 1978, an extensive state-wide evaluation of school-based programs by the New
York State Division of Substance Abuse Services found such programs result in:

Decreased drug usage and truancy; increased ability to relate with others:

With specific regard to New York City, a decrease in use of hard drugs was found.

In 1981, in its “Report to the New York State Legislature on School-Based Preven-
tion and Education Programs,” the DSAS attested to these results: :

“More positive attitudes toward parents, schools, and selves.

‘‘Better decision-making-skills.. e o .

“General agreement that the intervention programs are beneficial.”

In 1982, Joseph A. Califano Jr., special counselor to. Governor Carey, commented
as follows in the “Report on Drug Abuse and Alcoholism”: .
- “New York is a national leader in developing school-based early intervention pro-.
grams.”School districts across the nation should follow this lead and establish pro-
grams. . e

Are these programs of New York City’s public schools getting the support they
merit and need? Emphatically not. = = - : S A :

In 1971, under the aegis of Governor Rockefeller, New York State first undertook:

funding of Youthful Drug  Abuser Programs. Monies made available to New.York.

City’s public schools totaled $18.6 million in. State funding. g : :
Today, 12 years later, the budgeted figure for 1983 stands at-$13.1 million—30 per-

cent lower than in 1971, leaving to one side such factors as inflation and salary ad-

justments. : ;
What are the consequences? -

Vet
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In 1971, drug prevention counselors in New York City’s public schools numbered
1,200—hardly an over-supply, in view of the scope and importance of the problem.
In 1983, we find that figure has dropped by more than half—to just 580. In pro-
grams Osuch as ours, the loss of just one counselor can be tremendous—and we have
lost 620. ' ‘ ; '
Junior high schools—which service a particularly significant segment of the
school population with regard to potential for drug abuse—had 2 or 3 counselors per
school in 1971. Now, in 1983, the picture has been reversed—and 1 counselor must
service 2 or even 3 junior highs. In 1971, almost all elementary schools in the city’s
32 Community School Districts had at least 1 counselor. Just three years later, mas-
sive budget cuts led to a wholesale pull-out. Today, notwithstanding the mounting
reports of drug abuse at younger and younger ages, the great majority of our ele-
mentary schools have no resident counselors at all. Counselors are made available
only on an “as needed” basis, when some specific individual problem comes to light.
By then, for far too many of our elementary school children, it may be already too
late. : :
In overall terms—elementary, junior high, high school—our prevention and inter-
vention programs today can service roughly 250,000 students out of a total enroll-
ment of more than 910,000—a shade above 27 percent . . . barely more than 1 stu-
dent in 4. : , S
With specific regard to the intervention component, the picture is even more
bleak. Available funds permit service on an on-going basis to only 40,000 young-

. sters—less than 5 percent of total enrollment—less than 1 child in 20.

King Canute of England, Legend has it, was given to standing on the shore and
commanding the waves to cease. There seems a painful parallel in the situation of
our drug prevention and intervention programs today.

ASSISTANCE FOR CURBING ILLEGAL DRUG USE

Is there a way to turn the tide? We believe there is, and that it warrants the com-
mittee’s earnest consideration. '

First, there seems a clear need for direct Federal funding, in a substantial way
and presumably via the National Institute on Drug Abuse, of school-based drug pre-
vention programs.

Although a portion of Federal block grants to New York State may eventually
reach such programs, the state may elect to direct the funds to other areas, such as
treatment activities. :

To date, the sole direct manifestation of Federal support for drug prevention pro-
grams in New York City’s public schools has been via supflies of a comic book—
featuring “The New Teen Titans”’—for distribution in the fourth and fifth grades.
Some help, of course, but hardly enough.

How much do New York City’s public schools need to do a proper job in the drug-
prevention area, including reinstitution of adequate coverage in junior high and ele-
mentary schools? A preliminary estimate as to an adequate total annual budget, on
an overall basis and regardless of source of funds, is in the range of $40-45 million.
That compares with the current level of $18.1 million—and $18.6 ‘million in 1971.

Second, and again in relation to NIDA, there is a need for the Federal govern-
ment to take on a leadership role in the on-going evaluation, coordination, and ad-
vocacy of drug prevention programs. ; :

New York City’s public schocl system has learned; through experience, what
works. We know how to do the job. Even in the face of woeful under-financing, New
York City today has the most comprehensive model of school-based: prevention/in-
tervention programs functioning within grades 1-12 in the U.S. ,

But we believe our skills could be sharper still. By the same token, programs and
school systems elsewhere in the country could benefit from what we have learned
and developed. Thus, the need for an enhanced role by NIDA in evaluation and co-
ordination, nationwide.

° After identifying effective programs, for example, NIDA could create mobile tech-
nical-assistance teams. These would be utilized throughout the country, focusing on
in-depth-training and workshops, and providing specialized assistance at any point
from pre-proposal writing to on-going supervision and evaluation. ' :

Thank you, Senator D’ Amato, for the opportunity to share these thoughts.

The problem of drug abuse looms larger each day for all Americans—not only
educators, but parents, stockholders, taxpayers, and more. It won’t go away—and we
can’t walk away from it. '

I hope today’s meeting will prove a useful and productive step in a healthy direc-
tion. -

.
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I hope, too, that it will serve as part of a lar i i
) . r ger national movement . . . of
reslg}::pllx)lg ‘of value structul_'es. American society, it seems to me, must cogleat}))a:é(t:
on the basis that drug use is not to be condoned . . . that it is not chic . . . that the

path of sophistication is not that of the joint, the line, or the pill. Something is

rotten—not i Ti i :
e no‘l;l. Denmark, but right here at home. The time to start turning that

If there are questions, I shall be glad to respond. Thank you.
PrOENIX HoUSE FOUNDATION

STATEMENT OF DR. MITCHELL ROSENTHAL
. L » PRESIDENT, PHOENIX
HOUSE FOUNDATION, AND REPRESENTING THE NATIONAL FEDER-

ATION OF PARENTS FOR DRUG-FREE Y
MUNITIES OF AMERICA OUTH & THERAPEUTIC COM-

STUDENT PANEL

Senator D’AMaTo. At this time, I would lik i

ATO. me, e to call Dr. Mitc

51(?621}11?%, ;'.eprslsantilng IZhoemx House Foundation, alsolrep;egclalﬁil:%
i ation ederation of Parents for Drug-Fi

Thgra%fautlc (}Jlommunities of America, rug-ree Youth and
_Dr. nhosenthal has with him three youngsters who ca d will

give testimony regarding their experien it hat off
it has had, what they have done. P 8 with drugs, what effects

For the purposes of this hearing, we will i fi
K%nriloeth,gl argaret, and Ron. = WLl Just refer 0 them. s
etore Dr. Rosenthal gives his testimony, one of the thir ’
o } ) ne things I
Eg_mgg to ask Ken, Margaret, and Ron to focus in on, is: Dié:i y£
tt)nyotlli‘ag !:heddruis_ lfdiot a klllew set of friends; what has happened
riends who kept taking dr aiter you gave t} ; and
have Ay of o died.p g drugs after you gave them up; and
Just think about that. : '
) Doctor, vifould you please open the testimony and let’s hear from
uhie) yotlii*igs-,ers. - o :
. ROSENTHAL. Senator D’Amato, Senator Hawkins. Con es
- ¢) s S-
g’lall)ll e(?alslgcllagirltim 1?rery ple;steﬁl to be lilere today and I am espgézial-
he tone an e em i
gi\Iflng b thiy pion phasis and focus that you are
am a psychiatrist. I am the president of the Phoenix Hous
1Fl‘;)undatlon, which is the largest multiservice drug abuse agency ig
e country. I want to thank you for giving me this opportunity to
say a few words aboqt drug abuse, as it is perceived by drug abuse
professionals and as it is perceived by parents and to introduce the
yoi.lng pe}(l)p}e that are here with me today. e :
.+ am chairman of New York regional chapter of TCA, Therapeu-
tic Comn}umtles of America, which represents the majc;r drug—?‘fee
community-based treatment programs in the State. ' ‘

NATIONAL FEDERATION OF PARENTS FOR DRUG-FREE YOUTH

I have also been asked to testif i :
] 7 y on behalf of the National Feder-
ation of Parents for Drug-Free Youth and its network of 4,‘0006p?1:-
en’%sh and community groups throughout the United States. |
1s coalition is organized to combat youthful drug abuse and

they recognize i : - , oY Al
o Xmer;)cgax.nze it as the single greatest thredt to the young people
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I cannot claim that all the people I represent agree about every
aspect of the problem—they certainly don’t—or that they all
concur with what I have to say. :

- But they do agree more than they disagree and they have drawn
closer together in recent years as parents and they have come to
recognize the dimensions of the problem. '

As communities have responded to their demands for action and
as professionals have been able to develop and implement new
strategies on parent involvement and broad community support,
the problems we confront can be traced through the numbers that
show how many youngsters have used or are using what kind of
drugs, some of the questions that you have asked.

REDUCING AVAILABILITY OF DRUGS

But I think it is best gaged in terms of availability, how many
kids in how many communities have access to drugs. It is interest-
ing to note that while there has been some decline in youthful drug
abuse in recent years, there has been no drop in availability or in
young people’s perception of availability. Indeed, kids perceive that
certain drugs like amphetamines, or barbituates, and even heroin
are more available now than they were before. .

This subcommittee has already looked into the question of avail-
ability and the efforts to reduce availability through more effective
law enforcement efforts, and it has learned that whatever reduc-
tion in youthful drug abuse has occurred in recent years, probably
cannot be credited to law enforcement. What has been effective has
%)een a new awareness by parents, not of drug problems, but of so-

utions. ~ N IR '

The discovery that they can crush youthful drug abuse by taking
a united stand against it, by putting demands on their kids by
making a no-drug standard explicit and by articulating it clearly; a
no-drug standard in schools; a no-drug standard in the community;
a no-drug standard by the courts and by local law enforcement
agencies; parents and drug abuse professionals are also coming to
realize that old questions of strategy are most likely the wrong
questions.

‘We need no longer ask what works best to arrest youthful drug
abuse, prevention in drug education, intervention that deals with
youngsters when they move past experimentation and are just be-
ginning to abuse drugs or treatment that can rehabilitate kids
whose drug abuse renders dysfunctional; we need all of these, we
need a comprehensive response to the problem, a continuum of
services that can meet the needs of all kids, kids who have never
used drugs, those who cannot conform to a community standard of
no drugs, and those whose drug use has not only disrupted their
lives, but has made them a threat to their peers.

- . PREVENTION ACTIVITIES AT PHOENTX HOUSE

At Phoenix House we operate such a continuum. Our prevention
teams bring drug education into the classrooms of public and pri-
vate schools throughout the New York metropolitan area. Our in-
tervention program, Impact, deals with kids who are.starting to
abuse drugs and with their families. ’ ‘ ,
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Our step 1 day school provides an alternative for youngsters who
cannot be helped in their regular environment. L

I am glad to see Congressman Rangel, who has been in the fore-
front of this fight. ; , ; ' ;

In addition to our regular treatment facilities, we operate Phoe-
nix House’s John F. Kennedy High School with the New York City
Board of Education. This is a special residential high school, where
young, former drug abusers can make up the education they lost
and catch up with their contemporaries and regain the educational
and career options they lost. ‘ '

PANEL oF YouNGg PEOPLE

INTRODUCTION OF PANEL

I would like to introduce you to some of the young people from
the John F. Kennedy School and from the Impact program.

.F1rst, I would like to introduce Ken. Ken has been at the Phoe-
nix House John F. Kennedy School for 10 months. He comes from
the South Bronx and was a student at the High School of Music
anI% Art when his drug trouble became obvious. ‘ '

en.

STATEMEN T OF KEN

. KEN. Good morning. My name is Kenny. I'm 17 years old. I live
in the South Bronx, which has a very high crime rate. , g

I started using drugs when I was 15 years old because everybody
around me was doing it. I didn’t know nobody who didn’t use
drugs, and I wanted to be part of the crowd. : L

I attended Music and Art High Schoel, which is a very hard high
school to get into. You have to have talent in either art or music,
and I blew that, I got kicked out because of my drug problem, also
followed by another school which I went to, which I found that
drugs were easy to get, you know. ~ ‘ ' ‘

You could almost get any drugs you want. o ,

I moved to cocaine, which I had to steal from people to support
my drug habit. My mother saw what was going on and we sat and
we talked, and I decided to come to Phoenix House. :

I came, they sent me to John F. Kennedy High School in York-
town Heights. I have been there now for 10. months. I have been
drug free for 10 months. ~
B There they teach you how to talk to people without saying,

Come on, let’s get high.” They teach you how to trust people, they
teach you how to, you know, put your self-esteem up.

Schoolwise, I care for my schoolwork now because, as every day
gees on, I am getting more into it, and now I don’t have drugs in
my system and I'm getting my diploma this year coming up. And I
am looking forward to the future. , S

Dr. RosENTHAL. Thank you, Ken. : ‘

I would next like to introduce Ron, who has been a part of our
Impact program for more than 1 year. He attends a large parochial
high school in the New York community and comes to our Impact

‘program after school.

Ron.
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~ STATEMENT OF RON

RonN. Good morning. I'd like to explain to you about my drug
problem and my involvement in the Phoenix House. :
My drug problems began when I was 7 years old after my par-
ents divorcie{d. RS ) :
r HAwWKINS. Seven? Do . e
' %%I;ﬁt%even, and it was hard for me to make friends because I
was moving arcund all the time from State to State and changing
schools. So I found it much easier to get friends through drugs. =~
Senator D’AmaTo. Ron, when you started, what kind of drugs
were they; did you start with marihuana?
Ron. Yes. . .
Senator D’Amaro. You actually started smoking marihuana when
you were T? ,
Ron. Yes. , , o
Senator D’AMato. Was there anyone you smoked with?
RonN. My brother and friends of mine.
Senator D’AmAT0. How old were they?
RonN. They were older than me, 11 or 12. ; . ;
Senator D’Amaro. In other words, you were following the big
brother and some of his friends?
Ron. YesI.) A - .
r D’AMmATo. Please continue. .
IS{?)I;\?thter a ‘while I decided to move back to New York with my

father, to live with him, and it was very stable. We didn’t move

from State to State or wherever, I didn’t change schqols, 8o I had

-

more friends there I could keep f6r a while. R

But it started, my drug use started to increase again, because I
started to hang out with the wrong people. And it became- so much
that my father finally noticed it and he noticed it because 1 was
stealing and I was failing out of school, I was getting in trouble all
over the place. ~ : . : |

Senator D’AmMATo. Did there come a point where you started to
steal things from your pop, too? . :

Ron. Ygs; from my parents, from friends, from anybody I could.

Senator D’AmaTo. Did you ever steal jewelry or whatnot and try
to sell it? ~ : S

‘RoN, Yes. : ‘ .

Senator D’AMATO. Where would you sell it?

Ron. To friends of mine, take it to pawn shops. ) ]

Senator D’AMATO. So you might steal something of value. You
didn’t get much back, did you? '

Ron. No. '

Senator D’AmMaTo. And it all went into drugs? |

Ron. Yes. ; o . :

Senator D’Amaro. You started with marihuana. What other
kinds of drugs did you get into? | .

Ron. Basi%ally it was mostly marihuana. I had done drugs like
cocaine and peyote and I drank. - o

Senator D’ AmaTo. Drinking also, a combination? o
- Ron. Yes. ; Co _ o

Senator D’AmaTo. Did you find the same kind of pattern, Ken
emerging as you got into drugs? | | :

21

KEN. Yes; I did. ' y -

Senator D’AMaT0. The same kind of thing, you began stealing
from friends and neighbors!

KEN. Yes. ;

Senator D’Amaro. You were 15 when you started?

KEN. Yes. , ; , ’ ,

Senator D’AmaTo. That was a need because all your friends were
involved in it? ‘ ,

KEN. Yes, everybody in my area was getting high, so I wanted to
be part of it. .

Senator D’ Amaro. Excuse me, Ron, why don’t you continue?

Ron. When I came into Phoenix House, it was a whole different
lifestyle. I stopped using drugs and after a while I learned how to
make friends without drugs. I learned how to live better with my
family, how to communicate with them. o

And I'm going to be graduating from the Impact program soon.

Dr. RoseENTHAL. I just want to clarify for the moment, Senator,
that Ron comes to Phoenix House after school. He is not in our
residential program, he lives at home, goes to a parochial school
and every afternoon after school, he comes.

Senator I’ AmATo. Let’s let the youngsters finish, because I know
there are so many questions that Senator Hawkins, Congressman
Gilman, Congressman Rangel, and I want to ask, because this is
the meat of it, this is what we are talking about.

Let me ask you something. A youngster in the sixth grade told me
yesterday—I was shocked—good looking young boy, and I asked,
“How old are you?” he said, “Eleven.” ’

“Are you on drugs?” “No.” o v

And I believed him. And I said to him, “What about your
friends?”” And he looked at me. « ,

And I said, “How many kids in the class?” He said 33.

I said, “How many are using drugs?”’ He said about 20.

Have you seen similar situations in your travels that there is
such a high number of young people involved in drugs? , '

Ron. Definitely. When I was 11, everyone in my class, everyone
in my school that was my age, the people that I hung out with
were getting high. ‘ ~ f
Senator I’AmaTo. That is the same for you, Ken?
ebaites; I didn’t know nobody who wasn’t getting high.

" Senator D’Amaro. 1 think the American public should begin to

understand what is taking place, and we are kidding ourselves, if
we think it is not. ‘

There is a real mix with alcohol also, isn’t there?

KEN. Yes. ‘ ' _

RoN. Yes. : _

Senator D’Amaro. It would be a youngster’s party that people
would go to where you would see the combination of the marihua-
na and the alcohol. Is that a fair statement? , : S

Ron. In some cases, yes, but sometimes there are, like, parents

and they kind of watch over everyone. Most of the time it is true,

though, that is true. ‘
 Dr. RosENTHAL. Let me introduce Margaret. Margaret has been
at the Phoenix House John F. Kennedy School in Yorktown

e+ £ e e e et o e o -




N

D]
y<74]

i r d came
Heights for 9 months. She comes from Rockaway Park and c
intogPhoenix House through our Queens Outreach Center.

Margaret. , :

STATEMENT OF MARGARET

MARGARET. Good morning. My name is Margaret. I'm 18. o
I'll tell you what drug abuse has done to me. I started drinking
at the age of 10 and at that time I was going to Cathohc» school and
my grades just dropped a great deal. The teachers never really sus-
pected me éetting high, but basically my mind was always on going
out on weekends or maybe I would get high this afternoon or some-
ing, you know. : , . '
thlslcle%la{gr D’AMaTo. When did you really start getting high, Mar-
garet—what a%e?d \ ’ | | |
MARGARET. On drugs? _ ' .
Senator D’Amaro. Did you actually start getting high at 10?
MARGARET: Ten; yes, I was getting hlgh every Weekend.
Senator HAWKINS. What were you glrmkn_lg?
MARGARET. At that time it was basically just beer. .;
Senator HAwWKINS. Where did you get, it? 4
MARGARET. I hung out with older people, mostly about 15, an
they just would get it, and older, and they would go to the beer d;id—
tributors and ask a person who was older enough to buy beer an
maybe go in and get a six-pack or a case. - , "
Senator Hawxkins. Did you go to somebody’s house.. L i
MARGARET. T lived by the beach and we went basically on the
boardwalk or underneath the boardwalk or Slown by th}:a ﬁaﬁerg‘
anyplace we could go where the cops wouldn’t find us, behind a
building. | . .
Senafor Hawxins. Did the teachers say anythmg'to your parents
or to you? o o S
MA%GARET. They always called therp In _and at that time my
mother wasn’t realizing I was getting high. They just thgught_I was
a lazy person. They thought I was too young to be getting high at
that time, , S .
But after a while when I was about 12 or 18, my mother noticed
a big change in my attitude, in my appearance, the way I was
lking around, moping. o , |
WaShe \gavould let me out of the house and I was very happy about
that. So she would talk to me a fgyg .ttlmes, asking me if I was
taking drugs and drinking and I denied | -
Ang I stgrted rebelling against her. I didn’t want her to find out.
“All you’re doing is nagging me,” you know, and I started going
out a lot and not really coming home andI staying out overnight at
friend’s house and never tell her where I was. , .
? Xlrfgll .Iswas going to a business high schoql and I never got to
finish the business school because I was getting high at school all
the time. I was even bringing in little bottles of liquor.
I started using hard drugs, PCP, angel dust.:
Senator HAWKINS. Mixed with the alcohol?

- MARGARET. Mixed with .the alcohol, marihuana, LSD, ups, va-

liums, anything I could. basically get, I was mixing with the
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alcohol too. And my mother was getting very disgusted because T had
stopped going to school. = TR : ~ -
I'wasn’t working, and at one point of my life, I started stealing a
lot because I wasn’t making any money to support any of my
habits. And I had got in trouble in a few times with the cops—ar-

And my mother Was very disgusted With me and she told me if' I
don’t get any help, that she didn’t want me living in the house any-
more. And that’s when [ decided ‘o go to the Queens Outreach Pro-

. And I have been at Phoenix House for 9 months now. I am a sty-
dent at the John Kennedy School in Yorktown Heights and I have
been drug free for 9 months, : o » -

I'm a straight A student. I love my school work, which I am
really surprised. I am really getting into my schoolwork and [ plan
on sticking it out unti] [ feel I am well enough to go outside again.

Senator Hawkins, You are 18 now? T R

MARGARET. Yes. ; ' : : o

Senator Hawkins, You started so young on such a terrible path.
There is a feeling out in society among some of the citizens that

LEGALIZATION OF MARIHUANA

 Everyone, I guess, agreed that alcohol was no problem after they
legalized that. I would just like to know individually from each of
you, Ken, Ron, and Margaret, if you feel we should legalize mari-
huana. ' . ‘ ‘ o
Would that solve the problem? , N
- MARGARET. No; that would make it so much worse because what
would happen is people would be, like, walking into a store and
buying a pack of cigarettes, let me get a pack of joints. And little
babies, little kids, they haven’s gven started‘g*rowing,‘ will be get-
ting hooked on this. B : ~
And after g while, you smoke marihuana, your tolerance gets
real low, you ‘are addicted to the habit of getting high, You'll need
another drug to substitute for that because you're not getting high
from the pot anymore, ‘ " o ‘
That would be the worst mistake I fee] you could make.
Senator HAWKINS, What do you think about that, Ken?
KEN. I feel somewhat the same way as Margaret because it
seems like it’s legalized already because everybody is using it from
all ages. I think it would be a big mistake if it ig legalized. -
It’s rough. : - F : R
‘Senator Hawkins, Ron, what do you think? ‘
Ron. I think that would be a terrible ‘mistake because it would
be much more available and, as Ma‘rgaret-said, people would have
to go to more powerful drugs. And T Just think it would be a terri-

o

ble mistaké. S | | ,
Dr. RosenTHAL, Legalization implies that there is in some way

either a possibility of controlling it or that maybe it is safe and not

harmful. : SRR
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- One of the reasons that we see kids here of this age who have
gotten into such trouble is that we have come through 10
years or 15 years of mythology in believing that people can smoke
marihuana without ill effects, either psychological or biological. It
is only in the past 5 years that we begin to see an overwhelming
amount of evidence that we are having the great American tragedy
because of this nonsense that marihuana is a relatively benign
drug. ‘ , ' , R :

I think that what Ken, Ron, and Margaret experienced is really
not unique to New York City or other large cities. It exists
throughout the entire country in every community, large or small,
rural or urban, and in every kind of school. ‘

It is probably hard to find a drug-free- school in the United
States, and while there has been some decline in the amount of
youthful drug abuse that persists, the amount of drug abuse that
does persist is awesome. ‘

I know you are familiar with the NIDA studies that show nearly
65 percent of high school seniors have used drugs at sometime and
close to 45 percent are current users and have used drugs within
the last year. I know that you have studied, looked at studies that
have shown the age of onset countinues to drop and how young-
sters are being introduced to drugs at lower and lower grades each
year.

The question is, What is the effect of all this drug use among
adolescents? We know the cost to the individual, but what is the
cost to society? We can’t look at crime alone, although the relation-
ship between crime and drugs is very well documented but less
well documented, and I think one of the reasons for this hearing is
the impact of drug use on schools and on colleges and on universi-
ties and in the workplace. :

DRUG USE BEGETS DRUG USE

Senator D’Amaro. Doctor, let me ask you something: You have
heard the three youngsters who indicated they got involved in
drinking, marihuana, a combination, and the young lady indicated
that she could not get enough of a high from marihuana and
moved on. '

How many have had that experience, how many cases have come

to your attention. Is that pretty much the norm, that there is a
pattern with at least a certain percentage that moves from the high
that comes from marihuana and finds that at some point that is
not enough, and then moves into more addictive or additional
kinds of drugs? , o ‘ .
Dr. RoseNTHAL. Senator D’ Amato, there is no question that drug
use begets drug use. I think Senator Hawkins indicated in her re-

marks, that what happens in the normal growing pains of adoles-

cence that we have come to, our kids have come to medicate with

the drugs of adolescence, mainly marihuana and alcohol and other
drugs in the same way that the adult population medicates and
self-medicates with tranquilizing drugs. , _

We have this then at all ages, both illegal drugs and legal drugs.
There is a stepping stone. '
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health records, they ignore the issue of drugs. They don’t make

drug abuse one of the criteria for admission. ' ~

Colleges and coliege recruiters could go into our high schools and
say. “You know what, if you use drugs, we will not accept you. If
you use drugs, we will throw you out.” - :

. I think that businesses can do the same thing. I think industry is

going to have to do that. Industry is going to have to go into our
colleges and go into our high schools and say, “You know what, we
are no longer going to tolerate drug abuse in the industrial work
place.” A

We have had a lot of businesses which have suggested and very
maliciously relay that if people use drugs, somehow it increases
productivity, so that it is swept under the rug a bit.

DRUG USE IN ENTERTAINMENT BUSINESS

This is terribly true in the entertainment business and in fields
where they get a great deal of amplification. As a result, there is
an unconscious conspiracy of creative people not to minimize the
amount of drug dysfunction that is caused throughout the country
and to maximize pleasure. ' S o

- So we see movies that mythologize the fun that people are
having with drugs and we don’t see films that adequately portray
the amount of family anguish that occurs throughout this country
because of drug use. ' '

-~ Congressman RANGEL. I might add, Senator, if I may. -

Senator D’AmaTo. Of course. e S ,

Congressman RANGEL. Somehow we haven’t been able to get
through on an emotional basis. The families and communities seem
to be unable over the last decade to get any sense of national prior-
ity, but if somewhere in our communities we can just accumulate
the amount of American taxpayers’ dollars that are going into our
jails, our court systems, not even to talk about the crimes that are
being committed; if we can’t get on the humane agenda, maybe we
can get on the economic recovery agenda. : ; G

Senator D’AMATO. That is not a bad idea, given that people are
just going to simply talk about the hard core dollars and cents,
that that might be the answer to accumulate those. o

Mr. Congressman, I know you would like to make a statement
and ask questions. ‘ /

Congressman RANGEL. I appreciate the courtesy that has been
extended to my dear friend and colleague, Ben Gilman, and cer-
tainly with Phoenix House: that -has provided the leadership and
shown that our young people can be served. o

It is more important for the lives of our young people not just for
ourselves but for the future of the city and country. Ben Gilman
and I do hope to have an opportunity to share with you our experi-
ences in South America, but it is encouraging for the people on the
front line, our youngsters and those that are supporting their ef-
forts to be drug free, to know that even though the Congress has
not responded, there are many. people who are concerned. We are

- not giving up the fight because it is very difficult for you to tell

your family, your peers and your friends that you found a new way
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of life, to find the older people and the politicians’ turning their
backs on you. o ' ‘ )

+ . “lk o . B To. N
So I think these hearings are so important, not just for the

people to participate, but so the official people who cannot find a

way down here, that their country still feels. Thank you for the job

you are doing. It makes my job a lot easier. = R ;
Dr. RosenTHAL. We are doing what we can.

SMOKE SHOP

Senator Hawkins. While we are in New York, let me ask Ken:
Do you know what a smoke shop is? S :

KEN. Smoke shop? - ‘ : .

Senator HaAwkINs. I have read a lot of articles about how many
are in New York City and how available they are. Do you know
what a smoke shop is?

'KEN. My definition is, it is a place where people go behind soci-
ety or wherever to sell drugs to other people.

Senator HAWKINS. Are they close to the school? . ‘

KEN. Close to everything, they are everywhere. Like I said
before, you can get drugs everywhere. I don’t know nobody that
has not smoked, that does not get high. o o

Dr. RosentrAL. You don't have %o look at smoke shops. It is
11:20. Out on the steps of Federal Plaza here we can find people
smoking marihuana right here and selling it in trade. - R

Senator HAWKINS. Some adults would not know where to start if
they wanted to start on any kind of drugs, and yet like you say, the
young people are so experienced and it is a new field entirely for
the parents to relate to this. o SR ' :

I am told I can walk outside, like you just said, Doctor, down the
street, Wall Street, wherever I want to at noontime and that is pre-
vailing, and indeed the pot can be absorbed in your skin while you
walk down there. o

I just think to accept this for citizens of New York City, of the
State of New York or American citizens to accept that these shops
are available, that they are open; we argue about whether there
are 2,000 or 800. I am outraged as a parent and as a citizen and as
an elected official that anyone would tolerate smoke shops in the
city of New York. | LT T e

I cannot accept it. I think until we raise that priority, if the par-
ents themsqlves with those young people who seem to have a better
understanding than the parents have to band together and go
downtown.and shut them up one at a time without a law enforce-
ment official, but just go shut them up unofficially and stand guard
like the old posses used to, that’s what they should do.

Dr. RoseNTHAL. That’s the only thing that’s going to bring about
the public pressure, because behind the smoke shop and this partic-
ular kind of outrageousness, you have lots of small dealers who are
peddling, in addition to marihuana, they are ‘dealing every drug
that we know about and unfortunately our police and our special
narcotics forces do not have the resources to go out and arrest and
get quality arrests on all of these cases. ' ‘

It is going to take a change in public attitude and where towns
and parents have come together around the schools, that is why I
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think the school is such a good place for this to start where parents

have taken a stand. They have closed down smoke shops, they have

changed laws relating to head shops and over the last 5 years we

have seen a growth of the parent movement across the country

that now represents thousands and thousands of people '

S Ten years ago we didn’t have one parent group in the United
tates.

Senator HAwxkiNs. No, and you are to be commended, Doctor.
do appreciate it.

Thank you on behalf of the Senate and mothers, and fathers,
and children everywhere for your work with the parent groups. My
friends the Bartons from Florida, we can’t thank you enough for
being on that front line long before it became a national priority.

FINAL COMMENTS OF PANEL -

Thank you, kids, for coming and sharing. If each one of you had
one thing to tell a young person out there who was ‘thinking about
joining her peers on drugs, what adv1ce would you give them?

RoN. One thing? ,

Senator HAWKINS Yes.

Ron. Don’t do it.

Senator HAwKkINs. It’s not worth it?

Ron. I can’t do it right now, but I Would tell them what hap-
pened about myself and what happened tome. °

Senator HAwkiINns. Like a missionary.

Margaret. was it worth it?

MARGARET. I'd tell them, you know, that they better think twice
about what they want in the future too. It wasn’t worth it.

Senator Hawkins. You kids are really lucky that you became
aware of what was happening, and you corrected your lives, and
had help, because you are just a modest number. Most kids are still
out there. r

- Ken, what advice would you give your friends?

KeN, It is not worth it, the same thing.

Senator HawkiNs. Thank you so much.

Congressman GILMAN Dr. Rosenthal, I want to commend Phoe-
nix House and commend Ron, Mar aret and Ken for their willing-
ness to come forward to describe their involvement with narcotics.

Phoenix House has been doing an outstanding job. I just wish we
had more narcotics rehabilitation centers like Phoenix House to
underscore the need for drug education and preventive programs.
Particularly I am very much pleased with the statement you made

showing the need not just for intervention and not just drug educa-
tion and not just rehabilitation, but a combination of all of these

important factors in our war agalnst narcotics.

Of course, we add to that in the eradication of the illicit produc-
tion of drugs at its source and all of the other portions of the battle
that make a complete picture in our war against narcotics.

I also welcome your underscoring the need for the private sector
to get involved, and I hope that that message is clear out there It

‘needs the best of all of us to make it work.

Dr. RosenTHAL. Thank you, Congressman Gilman. There are, un-
fortunately, many other very fine treatment and prevention agen-
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cies here in this city and State and across the United Stat
es. Th
are all suffering now from trouble and that is one of the reasoxe?s’

we are so pleased you are bringing this t
Thank s ging o the right focus.

RECESS

Senator D’AMATo. We will take a short recess
at this time.
[Whereupon, at 11:25 a.m., a 20-minute recess was taken.]
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CONGRESSIONAL WITN ESSES

STATEMENT OF HON. CHARLES B. RANGEL U. S REPRESENTATIVE FROM
NEW YORK

o SELECT COMMITTEE ON NARCOTIC ABUSE AND CONTROL

genator D’AMATo Th1s commlttee hearmg w111 come back to
order

At this time I am going to ask Senator Hawkms 1f she Would con-
tinue to chair this hearing for me.

Two of our distinguished colleagues have a pressing engagement
and we will call upon them, but I am going to ask that Congress-
man Gilman and Congressman Rangel make available” your report
to the committee. Then we will hear from the witnesses. '

Congressman RANGEL. Senators, Ben Gilman and I'welcome thls
opportunity to report to you briefly the firddings of the Select Com-
mittee on Narcotic Abuse and Control and our study of Latln
America and Jamaica from August 6 to August 21. -

We are in the process of drawing up cur commitiee report; but
because of some of our findings, we are meeting with the State De-
partment in order to assure that the report has a positive rather
than a damaging effect on the relatlonshlps W1th the countrles that
we had an opportunity to visit.

‘We .look forward to Workmg with your commlttee in joining our
efforts and resources in seeing whether or not we can focus the
proper attention on this as a domestic issue, but Just as important-
ly to make certain that it has h1gh prlorlty on our forelgn pollcy
agenda aswell. -

We knew before we left- that 80 percent of all the marlhuana

~that is being consumed and all the cocaine entering the ‘United

States is coming from this part of the world, and so we were able to
meet with the heads of government in four of the five countries
that we visited. We met with all of the ministers and attorneys
general that weré responsible for the criminal Justlce systems. :

Some of us left. thinking that we were. dealing with farmers that
were scrapping for a way of life, and that marihuana and coca
plants were really Just somethlng that ‘they needed in order to sur-
vive.

We were shocked to see the sophistication of the cultlvatlon in
all of the countries that we visited. We were shocked to see that
many of the so-called farmers were hired hands, making more than
the public officials and certainly more thanthe police.

It was incredible to see the advanced equipment 'that Was belng
flown into certain of these areas by helicopter, which is not a
small, peasant, farmer-type of operation. And we have seen how in

“every democratic country that we have visited, how the narcotics |

trafﬁckers W1th the enormous amounts of money that are 1nvolved
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have formed coalitions to erode the very foundations of the govern-
ments that we are supporting.

Whether in one country they are called terrorists and in another
country they are called Communists, the fact is that they contrib-
ute heavily toward the political structure of these countries to such
an extent that in one of the countries, two of the Members of Con-
gress were actually drug traffickers as opposed to any number of
public officials that were elected as a result of drug trafficking
money. -

In one country we were shocked to hear the head of that state
point out that they were not prepared to eradicate any crops be-
cause of the pelitical implication of the impact it would have. In
this very same country the head of state shared with the commit-
tee that even where the cultivation was on government property,
even where the illegal airstrips, that is, the pickups and dropoffs,
were on government property also, and notwithstanding the vast
amount of moneys we are sending in foreign assistance to this very
same country, that they would not retaliate against this criminal
behavior for fear that the criminal element would retaliate and
bring down the government. '

The committee pointed out, and Ben Gilman attended and pro-
vided leadership in all of these meetings, that each one of these na-
tions had an international obligation to the Single Convention qn
Narcotic Drugs of 1961 that the Congress has spoken with one
single voice in the House and Senate, and not only the Foreign As-
sistance Act which Congressman Gilman helped to draft, but cer-
tainly in the Caribbean Basin Initiative, where language was nut
in by the Senate; these countries said that no matter what we
wanted to do, this particular country, they did not want to be iden-
tified as being a puppet of the United States in eradicating narcot-
ics. , , ‘ ‘ :
Senator, I teil you that the corruption that exists from local
police to the national police was shocking to see. The corruption
and erosion of justice in the political system is something that I
think frightens the free world. s

MEXICO

There was good news in the report that Mexico had expanded
the technology that has been used to eradicate the opium plants,
and they are now providing 75 percent, at least they are down now
to the one-third figure and they are open now to accept other re-
sources and technology in order to improve that.

PERU

In Peru they have been hit by drought and flood, but the Govern-
ment has no commitment to the single convention, and we are
hopeful that our embassy there will assist Peru to draft a plan to
bring the enormous production under control. .

BOLIVIA

In Bolivia, under the leadership of Ambassador Corr, we ‘were
leasantly surprised to see that 4-program agreements have been
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signed by our Government with the government of Bolivia providing
assistance and technology and hopefully we will see a first step in
bringing the production of coca under control. ’

COLOMBIA

In Colombie, which is the most sensitive part of our report, and
in Jamaica, we hope to meet next week, Ben Gilman and I, with
the representative of the Secretary of State where they have indi-
cated, because they have known the result of our mission by cable,
to find out what we can do collectively without just breaking the
relationshins that we enjoy with these countries. '

The shocking thing is that in many of these cases there is no
rlan for eradication, they are receiving U.S. assistance, and we just
hope that by next week we will be able to write a report that we
can share with our colleagues and to see what we can do about it.

I would ask Ben Gilman who was the ranking minority member
but who has been with the Select Committee since its inception
and worked on the drug prcblem when we didn’t have a committee,
we are really not Republicans and Democrats—and without him the
mission could not have been as successful as it actually was—to
share in the presentation. :

STATEMENT OF HON. BENJAMIN A. GILMAN, U.S. REPRESENTATIVE FROM
NEW YORK

Congressman GiimaN,, Thank you, Chairman Rangel, and Sena-
tor Hawkins. I want to first of all commend Senator Hawkins and
Senator D'Amato for holding this ‘hearing here in the metropolitan
area and for your efforts in helping to focus attention on the drug
problem not only in our region but nationwide. , ‘

We know that you are both highly committed to combating this
evergrowing problem of drug abuse and drug traffic. We certainly
welcome joining you on this panel and the opportunity for our two
committees to work together on this terrible problem that has been
undermining not only the youth in our own Nation but govern-
ments throughout the world, as Chairman Rangel pointed out.

The Select Committee’s hearings on drug trafficking and abuse
in the northeast that were held in this very hearing room on June
20 helped to underscore the growing problem in our area and some

of the needs for law enforcement and for education and for reha-

bilitation. I welcome hearing the panelists today that further’

expand upon these needs for our own area.

F!ACTFINDING MISSION TO LATIN AMERICA

I want to note that our factfinding mission to Latin America
gave us all reason to expand our efforts in the Congress. We went
to the Latin American region, we regretted that Senator Hawkins
was not able to join us because of her recent disability, but we
went to Latin America knowing that we were going to find a prob-
lem area. ‘

We went to the drug producing areas of Mexico, to Peru, to Bo-

livia, to Colombia, to Jamaica. We knew they were problem areas,
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but we were appalled at how expansive and how massive that prob-
lem was upon our return, as Congressman Rangel has pointed out.

We met with a number of high officials, we met with four presi-
dents, a number of cabinet ministers, foreign ministers and attor-
neys general and local law enforcement officials. We flew over the
drug producing areas. We went into the jungles and into the area
of Jamaica where there was a substantial growing area.

 CULTIVATION ON INCREASE IN LATIN AMERICA

We went into the Colombian areas of marihuana prceduction and
coca leaf production and we found not just large fields but massive
fields. It was expanding rather than diminishing.

No one really knows how much marihuana and coca is being cul-
tivated or exported from those areas, but we do know that the coca
production in Bolivia exceeds the export of tin in Bolivia, their
major production, and it exceeds the coffee exports in Colombia
and it is a substantial part of the economy in Jamaica. :

Contrary to reports of marihuana and cocaine production de-
creasing, as a result of our mission, we recognize that the cultiva-
tion of these dangerous substances is on the increase. The concep-
tion of marihuana and cocaine are derived from 1981.data and I
think that we have got to do a lot more in bringing our data up to
date and having a better handle on just how extensive this export-
ing is.

I know that our committee is going to endeavor to do that when
we get back to work in mid-September. We look forward to working

with your committee, Senator Hawkins, in trying to get a more ac- °

curate analysis of Just what we are confronted with, the enormous
profits from this trafficking measured. in billions of dollars, not mil-
llOl‘lS of dollars. \

~

CORRUPTION IN HIGH LEVEI.S. OF GOVERNMENT

It is corrupting the hlghest levels of government throughout
Latin America.

We were appalled, for example, to have had a very fine meeting
with the Minister of Justice in one of the countries and we were
impressed with his program and what he was planning to do. Just
several days after we left that country we were shocked to read
that he had offered his resignation because he was being charged
with having received substant1al contributions from drug traffick-
ers.

That was a typical problem that we met throughout Latin Amer-
ica. There is a growing recognition, we are pleased to report,
among certain drug producing nations that they are no longer iso-
lated in the problem. They used to point the finger to the consumer
nation as, you know, if it wasn’t for the great demand in the
United States, there wouldn’t be a problem here.

There is a growing inner recognition that they have a problem at
home, and I think that that recognition is underscored not only by
the pol1t1cal corruption of the drug traffickers being involved in the
politics of their government, but the fact that they have a growing
number of consumers among their own young people and there is
also the growing relationship between terrorism and narcotics
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trafficking. A great deal of the terrorist activity today is being fi-
nanced by the profits from drug trafficking, so it is these factors
that are beginning to awaken some of the Latin American adminis-
trations, that they have to do more than they have done in the
past in attempting to join in an outright war against the traffick-
ers.

ANDEAN IN ITIATIVE

We found, too, that there is an awakening for a need for a re-
gional Latm Amerman strategy, and they are beginning to talk
about an Andean Initiative.

‘There was a resolution at a recent Andean meeting to combat
drug trafficking. As a result of our mission to Latin America, we
developed with our colleagues, our -parliamentarians from those
countries, a proposal that they initiated, to. have an interparlia-
mentary Andean group work on narcotics.

The State Department has already had some 1nterest in it. We
hope our colleagues in the Senate will join with us in fostering that
proposal. I think some good can come out of that cooperative effort.

So I think that as we look back on our recent mission, we find
that the problem is not diminishing; it is ever-growing and it needs
a great deal more attention from our own administration in trying
to eradicate narcotics at the source, which is probably one of the

*more effective methods, but so too we can’t neglect the need for

education, rehabilitation and interdiction in our own country in
order to, as one of our former panelists pointed out, wage war
against narcotics. This requires attention from all of us because the

. victims of that war are our young people and we are all concerned

about trying to limit the number of casualties from that war.

ILLEGAL DRUG PRODUCTION IN THE UNITED STATES

I might add that after traveling to Latin America, I was appalled
when I came back to find in my own township that they had a
growth of some several millions of dollars in marihuana that the
State police were engaged in destroying. This morning 1 picked up
a newspaper; in our-own good New York State they reported some
further growth of marihuana crops, and out in California another
$46 million in marihuana was found in a corn field. ~

So our own Nation has become not only a consumer nation but a
producing nation, underscoring the need for even greater efforts in
that direction.

Thank you, Senator Hawkins.

Congressman RANGEL. Thank you, Senator. No one knows better
than you what can happen to one of our sovereign States, and it
can happen to nations.

Senator HAWKINS [presiding]. I thank you gentlemen for leading
that delegation. That is a long trip, I know it was hot, and it is a
tremendous service to the citizens of this country.

As you know, I have an amendment on a foreign aid bill which

denies any aid to any country that is involved in producmg illegal
drugs. It has caused a lot of tension.
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We have had to have it translated into Span_ish and dls‘_cr;buted
everyday at my office to visiting Latin American countries that
want to know if I am serious. It has caused a lot of tension.

I told them yes, I am serious, I am a supporter for it. That is the
only way we are going to get their attention, and that is one impor-
tant point. - _

Bug it is like putting your finger in the dike. Everyone at this
table understands how many fingers you need. . o

They are growing it in barns and in your neigborhood and my

eighborhood. |
! Ighad hearings in Mississippi last month Where.the‘Statt_a narcot-
ics division leader said that the domestic production in Mississippi
had increased 37 percent last year. He can give me a statistic how
domestic production in Mississippi is going, and we are holding
hearings with parents and children trying to stop all this. The
State of Mississippi can’t get its own problem under control, just

like I am incensed really with the smoke shops that I read about.

All of this is the tip of the iceberg, and it takes such a constant
focus and attention. : . ~

Our attention as elected representatives, as you see today, has
been diverted by the Soviet shooting down of a Korean airliner and
being involved in that, and we will get involved in something else
tomorrow. It is my devoted attention that I must require that I
never lose sight that drugs is the number one problem. o

I may be diverted, but I am devoted and dedicated to making it
the number one problem in the United States. When I.am with {:he
President I bring it up, when I am with the Vice Presicent I bring
it up. I am getting to be the Senate nag. ‘ .

In Congress, many are willing to go down there to Latin Amer-
ica. I read it is called a junket. I tell you, it is a lot of work and you
bring back good information. ' .

All the people who have testified here today, k}ds espgmally who
are willing to admit their downfall and also their turning around
that there is hope, this panel is very important today.

We appreciate your patience while we had the report from the
congressional committee. This panel is very important.

We need to hear from Inspector Ryan. I understand he has an
appointment. We all are operating on a time clock.
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NONDEPARTMENTAL WITNESSES

STATEMENT OF INSPECTOR DENNIS RYAN, COMMANDING OFFICER, NAR-
COTICS DIVISION, NEW YORK CITY POLICE DEPARTMENT

OPERATION 3R’S PROGRAM

Senator Hawkins. Inspector Dennis Ryan is the commanding of-
ficer of the Narcotics Division of the New York City Police Depart-
ment, and we would like to hear from you at this time. ;

Inspector RyaN. Good morning, Senator, members of the panel. I
thank you for coming to New York to address this problem of nar-
cotics, which has been a serious situation in the city for a while.

The problem of narcotics abuse is something we have been ad-
dressing in working closely with the school people and other city
officials at the office of substance abuse. We have been in the proc-
ess the last few years of running an operation aimed directly at
problems in and around schools in the city of New York.

In the 2 years that we have been running this program, called
Operation 3 R's, we have arrested almost 8,000 people for selling
narcotics to students of schools throughout the city of New York.

The vast majority of those people are not students in those
schools; they are people who hang around in the school yards and
streets that children take going to school. '

It is a serious situation and we have been addressing it. But the
problem continues. The situation in terms of availability of drugs is
absolutely scary. . o

I am happy to hear that both Congressman Gilman and Con-
gressman Rangel had some positive things to report about maybe
some of the source countries being able to dry up the flow of nar-
cotics into this country. What we are doing here is a holding
action. ‘ :

We are doing what we can do to solve the situation, the visible
situation in the city. The real solution to the entire problem is to
prevent the drugs from coming into the country. o

We work very closely with customs and the N ew York task
forces that have been established by Vice President Bush and Chief
Mux:phy: ‘We are working very closely in getting the narcotics from
coming in. o

ILLEGAL DRUGS IN SCHOOLS WIDESPREAD

As I say, the schools are a problem. There is probably not cne
school in New York City that we can put our finger on that has no
drug problem whatsoever. Some are more serious than others, as
we indicated this morning. The type of drug use that the school in
many cases has depends upon the neighborhood that the school is
located in, and we see in certain sections of the city where the chil-
dren will be involved with either heroin or. cocaine and in other
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places we find them using marihuana or angel dust, but there are
no schools that we are aware of that have no drug problem.

Our problem with it is that we have to continually recruit young
police officers to act as undercovers to make buys at these loca-
tions.

We are trying all the time to look.for young police officers who
can fit in and around the school and will not look obviously suspi-
cious. . SRR S _—

FINANCIAL DRAIN ON CITIES TO FIGHT DRUG PROBLEMS

So far we have been very successful.

One of the serious problems we face is probably with every major
city in the country, a tremendous financial drain on the city to sup-
port our narcotics efforts. In terms of personnel, money to make
buys and prosecutions is becoming scarce. S ‘

We talked considerably about it and hopefully we will be able to
receive some financial aid from the Federal Government in order
to support this situation. o , o

| o . SMOKE SHOPS

We addressed earlier somewhat the smoke shop situation that
people ask about. We anticipate that, we know that throughout
New York City there are approximately 700 to 800 of these smoke
shops, the vast majority of them being in Brooklyn, 400 to 500 o
~ What they are simply, are stores and many in abandoned
buildings and many in neighborhoods where the business has left
and the stores are not being used. o S

People will then take over the store, build up the inside fortifica-
tions either with very thick plexiglass, steel or concrete walls.

- We have some photographs here if you would like to see what a
smokle shop looks like. They will go in there and sell marihuana
most y. . : . v s », ‘ : T :

There are a number of reasons for the fortifications. Primarily,
they are to prevent the police from getting in very quickly. What,
in essence, happens is we have to break our way through the walls
to get in there to arrest the people selling the marihuana or what-
ever they have, and by the time they get in, they have a tremen-
dous opportunity to destroy that evidence that’s in ‘there. So we
have a very, very difficult time with smoke shops. ~

“We have been very fortunate recently in New York City in that

we have been able to use civil action, the public nuisance law and
Nuisance Abatement Act to begin civil actions against the people
who rent or use these stories and the landlords where there are
substantial fines and a civil penalty beyond criminal penalty; be-
cause almost without a doubt, the criminal penalty in terms of
marihuana and smoke shops is nil. » i L
- There is a small fine, $50 to $100 for selling marihuana. Evén
where we make felony arrests, they are reduced. to' misdemeanors
in the courts and you pay a fine of $50 or $100;it’s just the cost of
doing business. It is' something similar to paying your light bill.

So we have gone into a civil action with the city administrator
and corporation counsel where we are going civilly and filing civil
suits against these people.

Seees s
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In essence, what happens is the cit e lan
N ¢ » Wi ; . y becomes the landlord of
bullfl‘d'lng and,forces__the landlord to evict, these tenants. o . Q . the
~I | ét(:i doesn’t happen, therf%I are substantial fines on the landlord.
plénz isﬂ;lvoen itr(l) 1;t1'111at,. 1:depen,dmg.upon the circumstances, what hap-
, ~We, 1In the city, can prevent the lar ing
space for a period of 1 year. P modlord frotn renting that

So we are now entailing the cooperation of the landlords 1n clos-

| ing up these smoke shops.

Our initial indication is that the first 100 ave pr
| ‘ in cases that we have put
through the civil court, we have been very successful in getting flllle
cooperation of the lapdl_ords and having the places closed: but to do
}fl ls1mply through criminal action, we have not been veI:y success-

- For the 2% yéérs starting in January 1981 |
in to the end of Ju
1983, we have made 8,400 arrests in : ne
clos’e.d until we went into civil action. SmOk? vshops Bpdl mol one
ISenatotr HﬁWKINS. I didn’t hear you. .
nspector RYAN. We made 8,400 arrests in the smoke shop
. ~oate - g4 N k ' N S b
up until now, we dld not have the power to actually go in ang dolslg
e1]1p a place until we went into civil action. From January 1981 to
une 1983, there were 8,400 arrests concerning smoke shops.
Ij%s a result of thqse, not one smoke shop actually closed.
espite the continual arrest activity, some of these smoke shbps
2;‘;31 5?;2321 115, 72’0 times a year; what they do is go to court, and I
g vir ja._il.y guarantee you of those 8,400 people arrested, not one
- They pay a small fine. We estimate that ‘ )
ne. eS , at smoke shops can do be-
tween $20,0QO and $25,000 a ay in business. If you Svatéh smokee

I e <3y ) ‘

T hIts like Brink’s. They are a lot of independent business people.
] o?‘r?l Oal;en so(;(rgeS}glfgg:piclil ttogeetherl,iw?;hknow of people who own 6 or
‘ 5, b ner i
people who are involved ingthis I?us?;neszl.'e e a“lqt' of mdependgnt
Senator Hawkins. Do you know who they are now? : ’

Inspector Ryan. We have known who they are for a long ‘time
| Slfnaftglx; HAWKINS’.; But you could not get to them because of the
s%fee t? e law Thg judge is the one who puts them back on the

overwhelmed, that when we bring in marihuana  which is
overwhelmed, that v : arrests, which
serious -problen_1 on thp streets of the city, it is not considered alssea}
rltc)lus proyblerr}’ in the judicial aspect of it, and most of the cases are
;Zyu:egnt}o mlsdemeanors. The perle plead guilty and in turn they

PENALTIES FOR SMOKE SHOP OPERATORS =
Senator HAWKINS. What would you recommend as a pénalt&? |
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Inspector Ryan. The primary solution, as we discussed, would be
to prevent as much as possible, the ﬂow of rnarlhuana into the
country and other drugs.

One of the situations that we have seen WIth mathuana, as Con-
gressman Gilman mentioned we are now becommg a producing
country.

We are finding marihuana growing not only in the forests in
California, we have found it growing in the Bronx and in other
parts of the city of New York.

One of the things that we can do at the local level, if jail is not a
viable alternative because of the overcrowding of Jall spaces, the
fines have to be substantial, to fine people in the marihuana busi-
ness, the man in the smoke shop. To fine him $100 or $200 for sell-
ing marihuana while he is making $10,000, $12,000 a week or more,

- is useless because he is going to go right back.

There have to be stronger penalties involved for sale Or posses-
sion of marihuana.

Senator HAwkins. Thank you, Inspector, we appreciate that. We
are all strong believers in what you are trying to do.

Congressman RANGEL. I must leave now. Thank you for th1s op-
portunity to be here, and I look forward to our committees Worklng
closer together.

Senator HAWKINS. Thank you, Congressman

NEw YORK STATE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES

STATEMENT OF JOHN GUSTAFSON, DEPUTY DIRECTOR, NEW YORK
STATE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES

ACCOMPANIED BY:
JOSEPH GRANDE, CHIEF OF POLICE, ROME, N.Y,
FATHER TERRENCE ATTRIDGE, DIRECTOR, OFFICE OF THE SUB-
STANCE ABUSE MINISTRY, ARCHDIOCESE OF NEW YORK

DR. EDWARD PIZZO, PRACTICING DENTIST, AND MEMBER, NEW YORK
STATE CAPDA ORGANIZATION

AGENCY ACTIVITIES

The next witness on my list is John Gustafson, deputy director,
New York State Division of Substance Abuse Service.

Mr. GustarsoN. Good morning, Senator.

The agency that I represent the New York State Division of Sub-
stance Abuse Services, is a central agency designated by both Fed-
eral and State law to oversee a network of community-based treat-
ment and rehabilitation programs of which there are some 300-
plus, and about 150 school-based communlty prevention programs.

It is the largest State agency set out for these purposes. I
would like to abbreviate my testimony considerably and just ‘high-
light some of the major points and would ask with your permission
that my formal written remarks be entered into the record.

Senator Hawkins. I apprecidte all the WItnesses doing that in
the interest of time.

[The statement of J ohn Gustafson follows]
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF JOHN GUSTAFSON
DEPUTY DIRECTOR
New York STATE DIVISION OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES

I am John Gustafson, Deputy Director of the New York State Division of
Substance Abuse Services. I would like to provide you with some information
on the impact of drug abuse on communities across the State and also describe
some program efforts designed to address the problem. I will begin, however,
with some background information on our funding situation.

With the implementation of block grants and reduction in Federal support
for human service programs over the past several years, New York State has
suffered a significant and disproportionate cutback in funding for drug treat-
ment and prevention programs. In. Federal Fiscal Year 1982 when block grant
programs were initiated, the Division received only $19.1 million through the
Alcohol, Drug Abuse and Mental Health Block Grant, a 32 percent decrease from
the previous year. In fact, the Federal share of fiscal support for drug
treatment and prevention has always been very small in comparison to the New
York State share. Our agency, with a total operating budget of about $160
million, receives less than $20 million annually in ADM Block Grant funds.
Therefore, the less the Federal goverhment provides in support of drug treat-
ment and prevention, the more victims and costs there are Vto be dealt with at
the state and local levels.

‘Despite our efforts to maintain effective levels of all needed services,
our system continues to operate at or above 100 percent of’ its capacity, and
extensive waiting lists remain. Many‘of the FFY 84 budget proposals now being
considered would further aggravate, or at a minimum perpetuate, this unaccep-
table situation. Even if the full amount authorized for the ADM Bloek Grant
in FFY 1984 - $532 million - is appropriated, t’h’is would ‘stil.l translate intoy
a 23 percenit cutback  for .drug abnse seﬁvices vfrem FFY 1980 (see ehart).

Adjusted for inflation, the level of decrease would be over 30 percent

If the current fundlng level of $469 mIlllon is malntalned the D1v1510n s
unmet needs for services w;Lll total almost $12 million. - Should the full,

authorlzed amount be approprlated, we WIll recelve an lncrease of $3 million
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which will still fall far short:of our minimum needs. fo’r"“incréased drug-free,
mgtha:_ig_zbe treatment and other services. 'The worst alternative would be the
appropriati'on of the Administration's ($436’ million) recommendation.  This
would. result in a reduction of up to $2 million from last year.  -In essence,
this will expand oit funding gap for 'essential Sérvices to almost $14 mil-
lion. Therefore, I ‘lirge you,‘ ’SenatOr D'Zmato, to ado'p't"" as a top:'priorityﬁthe
appropriation of the ‘full; authorized amount ‘of §532 million for the 1964 aDit
Block Grant. . | L T
Durlng this same perlod “the drug problem throughout New York State has
been escalating. We estlmate that mote than ‘three rxu.lllon persons l ‘
(3,23L,200 -= 22 of the populatlon) are récent substance abusers. Of these
recent users, more than ohe million (l 479 000 -- lO% of ‘the populatlon) are
regular users of na’rcotic""‘and non-narcotic drugs. More than three-quarters of
a million (832,400 --'more than 5% of the population) of the’regularusers‘are
heaw ~stbstance abusers. We project that’ 't"heknumb'ér ‘of ‘non-narcotic’ users
will increase “almost 208 by 1988, whilé ‘the number of narcotic abusers will
increase almo"'st‘lO%).' V k G - . ST '

Of the almost one and a half mllllon regular substance users in the State,

the overwhelm:.ng majorlty are youth and young adults (see chart) :Of‘

partlcular concern is’ ‘the increase among the 12 to l7 year old age grcup
Despite the‘ declmlng' trend in the’ total number of 12 to 17 year o_lds, ‘there
is a rapidly rising rate of substance use in this a'g.efcohortl"' This trend is

S

also expected to mcrease over the next several yeaz:s.

Over Lhe past flve vears, we 1n New York have been facmg the greatest
1nflux of herom smce the late 1960 s and the uncontrollable spread of co-

came sales and use, Thls s:.gmflcant increase m herom act1v1ty became ap-

parent in l979 when a new supply of hlgh quallty from Southwest As:.a became~

avallable. DEA est:.mates that about 8 800 pounds of herom are smquled 1nto

the Unlted States annually Of thls amount, one—half enters through Kennedy

%,

'Alrport or New York Clty s waterfront. As a result, the number of narcotlc

abusers in the State in early 1982 (241 SOO) exceeds the flgure reported just

prlor to t.he 1979 herom 1nflux (213 900)" by 13% ' Thls flgure represents

one—thlrd to one—half of all narcotlc abusers in the Unlted States. Othe"

43

indicators _show increased. heroin. - related hero,in_—_related_ emergency. . room ‘epi-

‘vsodevs, -up: 107% since 1979, heroin/cocaine-related ‘felonys arrests ‘up 85%, mis-

demeanor, ,arrest_sigup,_ 124% since 1980, -and  increased adlni1ssions‘ 'to treatment
programs - or,:reguests.  for treatment. services. . . Currently,. -heroin. admissipns
account, for, 72% of, -all.-admissions. to- treatment  programs..in New ,‘York ';_Cityf.f
Unf_ortunate‘lyh, we estimate that we are only able_to treat .15% of the narcotic
sbusers in need,of seryices.

W‘ith’reg:ard to coca‘lne, the problem is running rampant nationwide and’ par-

tlc_ularly ‘in_New ,Y,o,rk‘ ,,Stat}e.?,_DEA‘estimates 48_;tons of cocal_ne were ,.smuggled

into ,the.”u,s. ‘i_n 1,982,,;an_ .increase of 8 tons. over l98,l‘_., A__l98_l Household Sur-

v‘ey,: ‘conducted by the Division, shows that. the number Vofrhousehold residents

utilizing cocaine and stimulants has tripled since 1976. . In the past five

years, there has been a 300% increase.in the number .of persons entering or

seeking treatment for cocai‘ne'_abuse.k .Also, . the number. of cocaine emergency
Loom kep,i,‘sodes,‘has .gone. from a ranking.below 50th. in- 1973 .to. .the sixth. most

frequently observed. type of incident 'in 1981.: Cocaine is truly-the. new drug

of abuse.

...Other alarming trends -were revealed through a recent Division study on
drug trafficking ,within a two.block radius. of 36 randomly selected »elementary.',
intermediate, and- senior’ high schools in New York City...- Findings, by. school
type, incluaed:‘ LA e e e Pe e T L

. Elementary Schools: - -There :was a progressive.increase -in: the availabil-

ity of heroin. and-marijuana, and a‘continued-availability:of:cocaine and

' ,.pills,f; in. the ‘areas surrounding -these schools. For.the first. time, hal-

 lucinogens such as LSDt and PCPwere »repqrteds;aVailablewin the areas of

‘two elementary schools.-

.,Interrnedlate Schools -~ -There.was' an_increased availability -of cocalne,

 pills. and hallucmogens,,and a contlnued avallablllty of herom, “An. the -

:vl_:cmltles-of , the_se schools, .. Marijuana ,a,ctlvs,ty/ was . found. g.n the: areas
aro'und -all :of the intermediate schools."y : | |
.,ngh SChOOlS - Herom, cocalne, pills. and hallucmogens were observed: or
“sald to be avallable in-. .all. the areas surroundmg these schools. A
. great deal, o_f marijuana, actlv:.ty{was consistently foundy in Vall‘ ‘the sur-

veyed high school vicinities.
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Obviously, New York needs to do much with‘dwindlingvreSOurces, and con-

'siderable efforts have been made. During-the first two yedrs of block grant

operations, for example, the Division has bsen able to minimize the impact of
clutbacks' on “our treatment/prevention network:byfutilizing remaining categori-
cal’ funding,: “increasing third-party revenue ang implementing various ' cost
containment measures.  We have also been forced'to‘out‘funding for certain
ancillary services and, in some 1nstances,khave reduced the treatment capa01-

ties of programs. Any Federal dollars added to the ADM Block Grant,” there—

fore,‘such'as the FFY 1983 Emergency Jobs Appropriation, are sorely needed -in

New York and have been qu1ckly utlllzed to meet some of thlS tremendous need
for services. Stlll more’ streamllned, cost -effective and innovative programs
and approaches need to be developed '

Reductlons in support for ‘drug abuse treatment aré: partlcularly short
sighted considering the cost—effectlveness of such servrces. ~In- New York
State, the average annual cost tO'government in: direct welfare peyment'and
lost taxes for a single; unemployed male substance abuser is over $7,000.
Also, the cost of crimes committed by an active heroin abuser not in treatment
is estimated at over $26,000 per year. For those" drug-lnvolved offenders that
are apprehended; law enforcement costs in: the State average . $3,200 per arrest,
including police; judlClal and legal costs. And should the:arrestee be ingar-
cerated, the costs per 1nmate average about $19,000 per year.

Substance : abuse: treatment offers an alternative that;istconsiderable less
costlv to society'and'offers;the Opportunity for rehabilitation. ‘The‘average
cost of treating a:heroin addict is'only $2,840 per client ‘annually. - Preven-
tion services cost even leSS'per person'reaohed;

A good' example of a new program effort - geared to inCrease services at a
minimal -cost to State taxpayers --was recently 1n1t1ated by the DlVlSlon. In
October of 1980, we in New York convened a statew1de group' of representatlves

from the private sector to analyze the her01n problem ‘in the State and - make

recommendatlons on how the private sector can be involved .in drug abuse pre-

vention.- ..In: 1981, ‘we expanded the membershlp of - the group, then named thefj

Citizens Alliance to Prevent Drug Abuse (CAPDA) to reflect a. broadened role in

the preventlon area, In March 1982, with the assistance of‘CAPDA;'the Divi-
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sion initiated a statéwide media campaign entitled "Open Your Eyes". The cam-
paign consists of PSA's, posters, brochures and other printed materials Wthh
contain a toll-free number that individuals can call for additional informa-
tion and assistance. For almost three*years; we have been providing technical
assistance to interested parent and'oommunity groups "to hélp them developxef-
fective localfprevention strategies. ‘With the a551stance of CAPDA members, we
are also worklng to access prlvate sector support for these act1v1t1es.

The major thrust of the Division's communlty prevention effort 1nvolves a

‘comprehen51ve tralnlng and ‘technical’ assistance system developed to assist new

and ex1st1ng communlty groups. ‘The syst@n is geared ‘to meet the needs of

‘groups ‘and solldlfy their communlty prevention efforts within the ‘limits of

available resources. Traﬁnlng and" a551stance packages are des1gned to help
groups ‘assess ‘their own pands, identify the type of ‘resolrces needed at a
given: point in group development, and “match approprlate local, DlVlSlOn ‘or
other resources to the needs of the particular group. -’

This technical assistance and training is'providedfto‘groups in the fol-

“lowing ways:

« Preliminary Assistance s Staff are available‘to‘assiSt,new.groups in. the

- development of :a: cohesive-. structure, - an: awareness . of ‘community ‘re-
sSources, and provide a general' framework for ‘he undertakingof commun=

ity preventlon activities,

. Organizational Development Traininqk- This ‘series of five programs .will
help groups define specific goals; objectives and action strategies. It
can ‘be ‘delivered in & multitude -of formats'depending on . .the “specific

W

needs of ‘the groups.

. Informatlon and. Skill Bu1ld1ng - Group tralnlng is provided to assrst in

’the development of skills needed to unplement defined action strate-

gies. Content w1ll depend on the progects selected by groups[ and the
skills and knowledge needed to effectlvely 1mplement the pro;ect. o

The DlVlSlOn has also developed some 1nformat10nal materlals to assrst

groups. in their development. The self~help booklets entltled "Communlty Or~

ganizational Guide: A Framework for Community Involvement in Drug Abuse Pre-

Vention,"‘and "Plannlng and Orgaanlng a Drug Abuse . Bvent in Your Communlty"
26-522 O0—83——4
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were produced to prov1de detalled 1nfonnat10n about orgam.zlng communlty 1n-

Volvement and awareness act1v1t1es.

- To date, the VDlVlSlOI'l ~has, mprov1ded ass1stance to. .over lOO volunt cer com-

vrpun;;ty groups lo<:ated in 30 countles and each borough of New York C:Lty (see

Chart). These groups. have conducted over 600 act1v1t1es 1nvolv1ng more than

llO 000 part1c1pants. Act1v1t1es 1nclude drug abuse awareness events and

local fund ralslng efforts.. In addltlon, _agency staff have partlclpated 1n 24'

conferences and local health falrs reaching another 19 000, communlty res1dents.

'I‘wo examples of communlty actlon groups are. the Glen Cove Cltlaena Commlt—
tee Agalnst Drug Abuse and. the Cllnton Parents Support Group.. The Glen .Cove
group. has been conductlng preventlon act1v1t1es for -over two years now.“, _Qne
major. effort has been the development of a parents support. network This net-
;WOLk has been, _.conducting 1nformatlonal rand: educatlonal workshops, developing
alte,rna'tlve act1v1t1es, such as blke tl’.'lpS for. klds and settmg up a: help llne
that parents can call to talk ito Someone. who has experlenced s:.mllar problerns

with a drug—lnvolved son or . daughter. a

ks

The Cllnton group developed from a single effort to have drug abuse 1nter-

ventlon “counseling  services J.nstltuted in: the Cllnton ngh School The con-

cerned citizens presented a petltlon “With -over .400- 51gnatures requestlng ser-.

-vices, The etfort ‘was . a success. s+ They: now: have an- on-gomg 1nformatlon
series, they are developing a resource dlrectory, they have worked: with the
‘Rome :Mayor 's CAPDA ‘group .and have lmked w1th the Onelda County Youth Coall-

tlon. : N L AT Lt

In order to explain: the statew1de CAPDA: group effort and some: local pro-

jects in greater detail, three CaPpa members  have . Joined me -on: this panel

today :

i s Rev. Terence Attrldge, D:Lrector, Offlce of Substance Abuse Mlnlstry

'. Mr Joseph Grande r Chlef of Pollce, Rome, New York
. Dr Edward PlZZO, Staten Island, JY ‘ ’ o
I'll now yleld the floor to the other panellsts, afterWhich we will be

pleased to answer any questlons. ; :

L
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Tmpact of FFY 1984 Budget Proposals

- Administration
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VOLUNTEER CITIZEN PARTICIPATION

1 thi here are some
. sTAFSON. On this map of New York State, t SO]
1013%&1%3 that are currently in operation, and they are prov1c_1€.ng
services to thousands and th?lgszll{nds of peogle 111)11e01é£ ggén}rﬁ)txlkv flsi
hout the State, but I think you may be a
11;};.1 ;%%%vsogp over on the dais, there are still many areas of the State
that don’t have volunteer citizen participation. 1

We, certainly, want to outreach to those areas as well. )

I don’t want to take up any more time, because you ?V:l 1a
number of others on the panel. I think they could speak speci ically
to activities that they have volunteered for, and are actively par-
ticipating in, in the State.

INTRODUCTION OF PANEL MEMBERS

I would like to introduce some of the other members of "the
pagel gt d i ic de, chief of police
ht the end is Chief Joseph Grande, chi .
frcr)rrg 113?12; ggy of9 1Il{ome; Father Terrence Attridge, who is tl}llea direc-
tor of the office of the substance abuse ministry in the Arc S1oc§:se
of New York; Dr. Edward Pizzo, a practicing dentist fron; tta .gn
Island, father of six, extremely active member of our statewide
i t. 1. ’ . .o .
CﬁDﬁit%r%%?ize%‘;? Attridge and MArs Gr:arggle, Afllgethﬁdgéléeghgr;s_
ident of the New York State Association of School-Bas: ,
gg;ili%iang)fessionals; and with her also is Mr. John Blanglardo;1 g
member of the statewide citizens alliance group and also represe
i ewi lition. ) .
mitht(in'ssté}gn“g,d ? Ss?:uld like to ask w?at t}ﬁe pleasure of the Chair
1S . ' 1d like to proceed from here. ) _
* ggr(lia%clc?:v I—%’X;lvggg Mr. Grande next, and down the row, if that is
all right. :

STATEMENT OF JOSEPH GRANDE

Chief GRAﬁDE. Thank you, sir. I probably play a dual role here as

police chief of the city of Rome and also a member of the CAPDA
that is statewide. - ,
8" Rome 15 a small community of 48,000 people and about 10,000 of
le are school-aged children. I have hear : :
E}:'(e):eigetolfe millions going back and forth here this mornlrig,.ang1 g
feel quite insignificant, but I can assure yo(111 glvzg; &etﬁi?f c?hﬁldren
ities have a genuine care an , :
Ergflsuyg?lmgiggrienced and heard about here from the metropolian
arzass.a result of this concern, I have become involved with CAII,;Diﬁ
and during the past couple of dyeaxrs,bwe have done some wor
community regarding drug abuse. |
Oug)g:nrlnayor back in 1982, in the early part of the year(,i cq};l_ed a
meeting of some of the city officials and some 19ter§§te c1Grlzens
and started a citizens group calling it the Mayor’s Citizens Group
for the Prevention of Drug Abuse.
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- We became very ambitious. We started a program*las't”May*that"

involved the entire community. It involved also a lot of school-aged
kids that had an awful lot of ‘input into the ‘program that we put
forth for the entire community and took it in a'3-day period. = .

There were all kinds of displays, counseling services, ‘exhibits;’

speakers that were renowned in the area of drug ‘abuse; and we
also had an awful lot of assistance from the Division for Substance
Abuse Services in New York State. oy

Their technical advice and assistance ‘was very beneficial to our
program.. & .o R . BERFE SIS ; ;
The community: accepted the program very, very well, and-we
were so encouraged by it, that during this last summer we- spent.
most of the summer developing a program for-this coming: October.

. I would be quick to say that the young people in the community
had-a major part of the input into the program, and they are func-
tioning well to get the October program off the ground and put it
in place so we can again show the community that there is a genu-
ine concern for drug abuse that exists in our community. - . -

- Isat here and listened to Dennis Ryan and I kind of sympathized
with the gentleman because I realized being a law enforcement: of-
ficer myself for 85 years, they were. trying to bail out the ocean
‘with a teaspoon. - T e St w  aed

I have had a. close association. with our schos! district over the
past 2 or 3 years and I have worked very closely with them on
structured programs in the schoo] regarding drug abuse. ;

MORE FUNDING FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT NOT RIGHT ANSWER -

I am totally convinced after this experience that throwing more

money into the law enforcement end is just putting money down a
rat hole to a degree.

We in law enforcement have a very, very definite responsibility
and as long as drug abuse and illegal drug trafficking is a violation
of the law, we have to respond to that; but it is certainly not the
total panacea for what we can do as regards drug use.

We are talking about a situation of supply and demand, and I

dare say that if the IS, Government cracked down on the Army,

Navy, and Marine Corps they will go after drugs wherever they
are, especially when we are talking about a $90-plus billion a year
business, probably second or third only to Exxon.

We certainly aren’t going to make an impression on them, how-
ever, with the sling-shot effect that we are taking.

I think we have to get into another area and I think the area is
prevention and education. I think that much more funding has to
be given to organizations such as the Division for Substance Abuse

you play with fire, you're going to get burned. If you play with
drugs, you're going to get burned.
I think this is the message we have to get across. '

We have been very, very much exposed to our Madison Avenue
techniques in advertising and our sublimina] me
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‘nance these programs to do something that will turn around the

young people in this country? ’ ; S
I am very, very much concerned about what is happening, and
for the very first time in a very great Nation such as ours, I see us
engaged in a war that we are losing. We are not usually fighting a
war on our own turf, but we are at this time and that war is defi-
nitely drug abuse. - IR SRR ‘

If we do not put the ax to those areas, where we can teach people
at a very young age, that drug abuse is a very serious consideration
and get these programs into the schools that are augmented by the
Division of Substance Abuse Services organizations, I think that we
are going to be very, very sorry. - - A S :

There is no way in God’s world dollarwise that we are going to
be able to judge how much it cost in the destruction in this Nation
to our young people, the anguish that the parents and the commu-
nity as a whole has experienced. . , S

I myself personally ask this committee today to go into an in-depth
study into all these submissions that you will find from this group
today regarding the activities going on across this great State of
New York and assess these. T

I am sure you can apply these very same statistics and informa-
tion you get across this whole Nation to give you some insight to
turn around this very lecherous type of operation of drug traffick-
ing. , u ; ,

I thank you very much.

[The prepared statement of J oseph Grande follows:]
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PREPARED STATEMENT OF JOSEPH G. GRANDE
CHIEF OF POLICE
RomE, New York

CENTLEMEN: ‘

I AM JOSEPH GRANDE -- 1 AM POLICC CHIEF OF THE "CITY
THAT CARES” ALSO KNOWN AS ROME, NEW YORK. ROME IS A CITY’OF
ABOUT #5,000 POPULATION, AND APPROXIMATELY 10,000 OF THESE
RESIDENTS ARE SCHOOL AGE CHILDREN. ROME 15 LIKE OTHER COM-
MUNITICS, LARGE AND SMALL, ACROSS OUR STATE AND NATION; AND
WE SHARZ THE SAME PROBLEMS -- TAXES, UNEMPLOYMENT, INFLATION,
AND, YES, SUBSTANCE ABUSE. NOT UNLIKE OTHER COMMUNITIES, THE
ILLEGAL. DRUG PROBLEM IS A MAJOR CONCERN OF OURS,’ ROME DIFFERS
FROM THE METROPOLITAN AREAS ONLY IN THAT THE NAMES AND NUMBERS
CHANGE. OUR PROBLEMS ARE PRLCTTY MUCH THE SAME. |

1 T-/ANK YOU FOR ALLOWINO ME TO APPEAR HERE THIS MORNfNG
AND PROVIDING ME WiTH THE OPPORTUNITY TO TALK WITH YOU ABOUT
OUR PROBLEMS WITH SUBSTANCE ABUSE AND THE EFFECTS THAT FEDERAL

CUTBACKS IN FUNDINC HAVE HAD ON QUR ABILITY TO EFFECTIVELY DEAL

WITH THIS PROBLEM. COMMUNITILS OF EVERY SIZE HAVE A GENUINE
LOVE AND CONCERN FOR THEIR KIDS, AMD IN OUR ATTEMPTS TO MAKE
FOR THEM A BETTER LIFE, WE RUN INTO MANY IMPEDIMENTS AND
FRUSTRATIONS == LACK OF FINANCIAL SUPPORT NOT BEING THE LEAST
OF THESE PROBLEMS, ‘ o , ,
I HAVE BEEN A MEMBER OF CAPDA, THE CITIZENS ALLIANCE FOR
THE PREVENTION OF DRUG ABUSE IN THE STATE OF NEW YORK, SINCE
1981, MY MEMBERSHIP IN CAPDA RESULTED FROM MY ATTENDING THE

ADELPHI UNIVERSITY NATIONAL TRA]NING,INSTITUTE*leSOUTHHAMPTON{

LONG 1sLAND, IN 19€0. 1| WAS SULECTED TO BE THE COMMUNITY

 Ka
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- REPRESENTATIVE WHO WOULD TRAIN [N THAT"NSTITUTION WITH

TWENTY—SEVEN HIGH SCHOOL ILACHIP” AND ADMINISTRATORS. WE
PARTICIPATED IN AN'INTENSIVE, ILN DAY TRAINING DROGRAM THAT
DEALT WITH SUBSTANCE ABUSES IN THE SCHOOLS, IT WAS ‘BY FAR
ONE OF THE BEST AND MOST PRODJCTIVE TRAINING SESSIONS I HAVE
EVER PARTICIPATED IN. WE WERE TRAINED IN A PROBLEM SOLVING
TECHNIOUE WHICH WE PUT TO USE UPON OUR RETURN TO ROME- AS WE AT-
TEMPTED TO DEAL WITH SUBSTANLL ABUSE IN OUR SCHOOLS:

As THE COMMUNITY REPRESENTATIVE, I WAS INVITED TO SERVE
ON - THE PRINCIPAL S THINK TANK AT ROME FREE -ACADEMY AND ON’ THE
DISTRICT SUPERINTENDENT S THINV TANR IN OUR SCHOOL DISTRICT.
SINCE IHAT TIME I HAVE WOPKLU VERY CLOSELY WITH OUR SCHOOL
DISTRICT ON POLICE SCHOOL= RELATED "CONCERNS., o

THIS LNVOLVEMENI WiTH S GBS TANCE ABU USE "PROGRAMS "IN GUR -

SCHOOL DISTRICT EARNED ME AN INVITATION TO JOIN rAPDA N 1981 e

SINCE THEN I HAVE BEEN PRIVILEGED TO WORK CLOSELY WITH SOME -

VERY DEDICATED AND KNOWLEDGEABLE LAY PERSONS AND PROFESSIONALS ’

FROM ACROSS THIS STATE AND ALSO WITH THE DSAS STAFF MEMBERS
AS WE ATTEMPT TO DEVELOP AND PROMOTE DRUG PREVENTION AND
SUBSTANCE ABUSE PROGRAMS."A GOAL OF CAPDA [S TO STIMULATE
1TS MEMBERSHIP TO' ESTABLISH LOCAL CAPDA CHAPTERS IN THE

DISTRICTS OF OUR STATE THAT THEY RFPRESENT.”

IN LATE 1982 I HAD My’ FIRST OPPORTUNITY 70 PUSH THE R

: CAPDA PPOGRAM IN OUR CITY. OUR'MAYOR, CARL EILENBERG, MET

WITH THE PUBLIC SAFETY‘COMMISSTONER,ATHE DISTRIFT SUPERIN—'
TENDENT OF SCHOOLS, THO STAFF MEMBERS OF DSAS AND ME TO
DISCUSS OUR 'LOCAL SUBSTANCE ABUSE PROBLEMS AND CONCERNS.
UPON IDENTIFYING THE PROBLEMS, WE EXPLORED MANY AVENUES OF
APPROACH TO ADDRESS OUR‘CONCERNT WE AGREED AS ONE THAT
'SUBSTANCE ABUSE' IN OUR CITY OR IN ANY CITY IS NOT THE SOLE
RESPONSTBILITY OF LAW ENFORCEMENT, BUT INSTEAD IT IS'A TOTAL

"‘COMMUNITY PROBLEM." iIT WAS'ALSO AGRFEOTTHAT‘ALL'AREASTOT OUR

COMMUNITY LIFE SHOULD SHOULDER THEIR FAIR SHARE OF THE DRUG

’,PROBLEM IF SUBSTANCE ABUSE IN: ROME WOULD BE TURNED AROUND. -
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THE MAYOR THVITED REPRESENTATIVES FROM ALL AREAS'TO SERVE:ON
HIS COMMITTEE TO PREVENT’DRUG’ABUSE. 'REPRESENTATIVES OF "/
GOVERNMENT, THE AIR FORCE, THE MEDICAL PROFESSION, CLERGY,
PARENTS, STUDENTS, SCHOOL STAFF AND ADMINISTRATORS AND LAW
ENFORCEMENT JOTNEDfTHEVMAYORPS‘COMMITTEEAV*ASIYOU CAN SEE, -
WE HAD A REAL CROSS SECTION OF OUR COMMUNITY ON BOARD, AND

OUR FIRST ORDER OF BUSINESS WAS TO PROBLEM SOLVE WHAT WE, AS A
GROUP, TDENTIFIED AS A SERIOUS COMMUNITY PROBLEM - SUBSTANCE -
ABUSE. STRATEGTES WERE DEVELOPED TO ADDRESS ‘OUR CONCERN; AND
AFTER MANY MONTHS OF PLANNING, WE FINALIZED PLANS FOR' A ‘THREE:
DAY, CITY WIDE DRUG AWARENESS PROGRAM. WE UTILIZED THE SLOGAN

“ROME -~ A COMMUNITY THAT CARES . ' OUR PROGRAM INCLUDED DISPLAYS,

INFORMATION BOOTHS, COUNSELLING SERVICES, EMERGENCY ROOM TECH-"
NTQUES" FOR OVERDOSE AND HEALTH-RELATED PROGRAMS THAT ACCENTED -
POSITIVE ALTERNATIVES TO SUBSTANCE ABUSE. A FEATURE FOR THE
YOUNO‘NcOéLE‘NAé‘AT”§UDEN'sTAR”‘ATHLETrc COMPETITION THAT WAS
DEVELOPED TO IMPRESS THESE YOUTHS WITH THE TRUE VALUE OF A

'HEALTHY BODY.v PRIZES*AND CERTIFICATES'WERE AWARDED.TO'THE it

PARTICIPANTS." PARTICIPATION BY VOLUNTEER GROUPS FROM: THE ' °

“CENTRAL NENVYORKfAREA‘wHO WERE ‘RESOURCE PROVIDERS‘WAS‘VERY ;

OUTSTANDING; AND THE COMMUNTTY WAS: ENCOURAGED WITH THE' RESULTS

OF OUR FIRST VENTURE , - ALCOHOL ABUSE WASrALSO‘HIGHLIGHTEDxDURINGf“
THE THREETDAY~AFFAIR3”ANDIIZWOULD BE REMISSIIF‘I’DIDN'TfINDICATE”‘
THAT THE BODYBUILDING TEAM REPRESENTING THE RONE POLICE DEPART-

MENT WAS A POPULAR HIGHLICHT.
WE WERE SO ENCOURAGED WITH THE MAY PROGRAM THAT ‘WE HAVE

'SPENT MCST OF THIS SUMMER PUTTING TOCETHER PLANS FOR A SECOND

COMMUNITY WIDE PROGRAM IN' OCTOBER WHICH WILL RUN ON THE ZOTH;
qlST AND LQND. CTHE THEME OF THE'EVENTS WILL BE "PRETTY MUCH

THE SAME AS THE MAY ACTIVITIES, EXCEPTING THATfoN*THE"ZSTH~OF‘55“”
§OCTOBER, WE ARE SPONSORING A ROCK CONCERT FOR ALL STUDENTS N
" OUR COMMUNITY 'IN GRADES SIX THROUGH TWELVEu"THE“PARTILIPANTSVU
- erL1INCLUDETALL*PUBLTC'scNOOLs;fﬁRTVATE“ANO%PAROcHTAL'sCHOOLSf’f‘
~ AND THE NEW' YORK BTATEfSCHOOL FOR THE DEAF.  ADMISSION' TO THE *
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CONCERT WILL BE EARNED BY ATTENDING AT LEAST THREE OF THE'
PRESENTATIONS DURING THE THREE DAYS OF ACTIVITIES. TICKETS
INDICATING THIS PARTICIPATION WILL BE REDEEMED FOR ADMISSION . -
TO THE CONCERT WHICH WILL FEATURE TWO OF THEROUTSTANDING’ROCK
BANDS IN OUR AREA, THAT WERE SELECTED BY THE STUDENTS
INCIDENTALLY, THESE STUDENTS FORFEITED MUCH OF THEIR VACATION
DUE TO RELIGIOUSLY ATTENDING ALL OF THE PLANNING SESSIONS DURING
THE SUMMER, ON THE DAY OF THE CONCERT THERE WILL BE GUEST AP-
PEARANCES THAT AT THIS TIME INDICATE THE PRESENCE OF A NEW YORK
JET RUNNING BACK AND EITHER ONE OR TWO OF THE NEW YORK YANKEES'
STARTING INFIELD. ALSO, THE NATIONAL PRESIDENT OF SAAD, STUDENTS
AGAINST DRUNK DRIVING, WILL ADDRESS A JOINT ASSEMBLY OF ALL 'P
SCHOOLS . I EMPHASIZE THAT OUR KIDS HAVE BEEN IN THE VERY THICK

OF PLANNING AND DECISIQN MAKING, AND A MOST HEALTHY RESPECT HAS

GROWN OUT" OF THIS RELATIONSHIP WE ARE HOPING FOR A MOST~SUC‘

CESSFUL AND FRUITFUL PROGRAM THAT WILL BRING MORE STRENGTH OF

‘ PURPOSE TO OUR. COMMUNITY.‘

THE EXPERIENCE WE HAVE GAINED IN PLANNING THESE TWO EVENTS

HAS VIVIDLY POINTED OUT THE DIRE NEED FOR ADDITIONAL PROFESSIONAL‘

TRAINING AND DIRECTION IN THE AREA OF THESE ABUSES. SCHOOL
STAFFS, POLICE, PARENTS AND STUDENTS COLLECTIVELY NEED THIS

KIND OF EDUCATION. WE FIND THAT RESOURCES ON THE STATE LEVEL

ARE VERY LIMITED AS A DIRECT RESULT OF THE FUNDING CUTBACK BY.
THE FEDERAL GOVERNMENT TO OUR STATE PROGRAM. MINUS THE EXPERTISE
AND MATERIAL RESOURCES OF OUR STATE SUBSTANCE ABUSE SERVICES,

WE WILL CONTINUALLY FALL SHORT OF OUR GOALS RGGARDLESS OF THE.
EFFORTS WE PUT FORTH, DEDICATION AND INITIATIVES ALONE WILL

NOT OVERCOME THE VOID CAUSED BY THE LACK OF TRAINED PROFESSIONAL

RESOURCE PEOPLE‘WHOSE SUPPORT WE NEED IN ORDER TO REGISTER ANY

DEGREE OF SUCCESS. = o
AS A POLICE OFFICER WITH THE ROME POLICE DEPARTMENT FOR

THIRTY FIVE YEARS 1. CAN READILY IDENTIFY AND ACCEPT THE ROLE

AND RESPONSIBILITIES OF THE POLICE IN THE TOTAL SUBSTANCE ABUSE .

" PICTURE INCLUDING ILLEGAL TRAFFICKING, PRIMARILY, THE POLICE

o M L ot i g
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FUNCTION IS’ THAT OF INVESTIGATION,  DETECTION AND ARREST OF

THE CRIMINAL DEALERS AND POSSESSORS . WE DO VERY LITTLE IN THE -
AREA OF PREVENTION, NOR'ARE WE TRAINED IN THAT DIMENSION OF“
SUBSTANCE ABUSE. - THE PAST TWENTY- FIVE YEARS HAVE EVIDENCED

AN ALARMING RATE OF ESCALATION®IN [LLEGAL DRUG TRAFFIC, 1 AM

OF THE OPINION THAT IT IS A REAL RESPONSIBILITY FOR LAW ENFORCE-
MENT TO KEEP PACE WITH THIS : STEADY RISE IN ILLEGAL DRUG ACTIVITY,

EXCEPTING FOR SOME FEDERAL AGENCIES POLICE GN THE "LOCAL
LEVEL CANNOT ' COMPETE WITH THIS BIG BUSINESS IN ANY CONSTSTENT
TYPE OF PROGRAM DUE TO THE LIMITATIONS OF MANPOWER, EQUIPMENT -
AND FUNDS .- FEDERAL~ESTIMATES PLACE THE ANNUAL ILLEGAL DRUG
TRAFFICKING TNCOME AT OVER $90 BILLION TRAILING ONLY SUCH
LARGE CORPORATIONS AS EXXON. FEDERAL, STATE AND LOCAL POLICE
ASENCTES HAVERES EGULARLY “CONDUCTED PROFESSIONAL, SUGCESSFUL
INVESTIGATIONS AND HAVE CONFISCATED MILLIONS  OF DOLLARS WORTH
OF CONTRABAND -DRUGS AND PROPERTY, AND STILL THE ROTTEN BUSINESS
CONTINUES TO FLOURISH. AS T SIT HERE IN MY COUNTY OF RESIDENCE,
POLICE AGENCIES WORKING JOINTLY ARE TYING TOGETHER\THF LOOSE
ENDS OF AN ESTIMATED $20 MILLION PER YEAR COCATNE: NETNORK IN OUR-
AREA. THE PROFITS MADE BY THESE CRIMINALS EVIDENTLY FAR OUT-

WEIGH THEIR FEAR OF ARREST ‘AND “PROSECUTTON AS “THEY ENGAGE IN

THIS ACTIVITY BASED‘ON ~THE LAW OF 'SUPPLY AND DEMAND; AND AS’

LONG AS THAT DEMAND PERSISTS; THE" TRAFFICKER WILL- RUN THAT RISK
OF ARREST. ' .. - ...

BASED ON MUCH PERSONAL RESEARCH AND CONSIDERATION OF THE -

‘ PRESSING DEMANDS ON "POLICE " RESOURCES IN:THE WAR ON DRUGS, "I.AM

NOW. OF THE OPINION~THAT THE ARMY) NAVY - AND THE‘MARINE'CORPS o

DRUG  TRAFFIC:, I‘AMAFURTHER CONVINCED THAT*ATMAJGR*PART‘OFAA'

FEASIBLE'SOLUTION RESTS "IN THE»ABILITY OF THIS ‘NATION TO DECREASE:

THE DEMAND THAT SHOULD THEN REFLECT ON~THE*AVAILABILITYf0F4SUPPLYI

I WOULD SUGGEST THAT THE NEUTRALIZINC AGENT TO CUTBACK ON

-

uvL-‘t" - OF EDUCATION THAT"'*“”“”
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CWILL HIGHEIGHT"PREVENTION AND AWARENESS?{‘I F WE CAN SUCCESS—

- JOINTLY COULD :NOT" SUCCE ESSFULLY TURN. BACK THE TIDESOR: fLLEGAL —s s
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FULLY, ON AN ON-GOING BAS1S, DECREASE: THE: NUMBER OF ACCIDENTAL
FIRES IN A GIVEN COMMUNLfY THROUGH THE EMPLOYMENT. OF FIRE:
PREVENTION PROGRAMS: THAT. TEACH OUR" YOUNG.PEOPLE THAT: FIRE
"HURTS AND KILLS", I THINK THAT WE. CAN ALSO TRANSMIT THIS
SAME MESSAGE TO OUR CHILDREN AT AN EARLY AGE THAT PLAYING.

I

WITH DRUGS ALSO "HURTS AND KILLS.” OUR PROVEN MADISON AVENUE
ADVERTISING TECHNIQUES, WHETHER THROUGH SUBLIMINAL OR OTHER
TRANSM}SSION,METHODQJ‘HAVEkAROUSED‘THE FANCIES OF OUR CHILDREN
TOWARD CERTAIN PRODUCTS AND COMMODITIES. AS AN OBSERVER OF
THESE SUCCESSES I WONDER WHY THESE SAME CONVINCING MESSAGES -
CANNOT BE DESIGNED AND DISSEMINATED TO TEACH OUR YOUNG TO
DEPLORE AND AVOID .THE USE OF ILLEGAL DRUGS. 1 FURTHER BELIEVE
THAT DRUS PREVENTION PROGRAMS STARTED IN THE EARLY FORMATIVE
YEARS OF OUR CHILDREN.COULD DO MUCH TO DECREASE THE DESIRE AND

CURTOSITY THAT CONTINUALLY HOOKS OUR YOUNGSTERS INTO THE: DRUG

CULTURE. BEING FROM A SMALL COMMUNITY, EVENTS TEND TO IMPRINT

VERY FORCEFULLY ON US IN AN ATMOSPHERE WHERE EVERYONE KNOWS
EVERYONE ELSE, MOSTLY BY FIRST NAMES. THE IMPACT OF THIS
WAS VERY OBVIOUS IN RECENT MONTHS.WHEN OUR INVESTIGATORS
RESPONDED TO. A "DEAD ON ARRIVAL” CALL. THEIR INVESTIGATION
REVEALED THAT A NORMAL, HEALTHY, BEAUTIFUL, FIFTEEN-YEAR-OLD
CHILD WAS DEAD IN HER HOME AS A RESULT OF THE INGESTION OF A .

LETHAL DOSE OF MILLTOWN. AT THE TIME I COMMENTED, AND I REPEAT '
TODAY, "IT IS A SAD COMMENTARY WHEN OUR COMMUNITY WAS NOT EQUIPPED

TO RESPOND TO THE OBVIOUS NEEDS OF THIS CHILD.” I..PERSONALLY.
DO NOT LOOK FORWARD TO A’ REPLAY OF THAT-SCENARIO; AND:-1 HOPE' .
THAT THOSE IN ATTENDANCE HERE TODAY CAN BE SPARED,SUCH A
SHOCKING‘EXPERIENCE. HOW DOCYOU:EQUATE#A‘LIFE WITH ‘DOLLARS -
AND CENTS? ' IN NO/WAY CAN WE PLACE: A DOLLAR VALUE ON’THE§~.

TREMENDOUS DAMAGE, HEARTBREAKS AND WASTE OF HUMAN LIFE THAT:HAS
ALREADY BEEN HEAPED ON SOCIETY THROUGH DRUG ABUSE. WHATEVER THE
CL " MAY BE TO PROVIDE ADEQUATE EDUCATIONAL AND PREVENTIVE .
PROGLS % TO THIS COUNTRY, THE FEDERAL LAW MAKERS, IN 600D CON- .

SCIENCE, MUST RESPOND TO THIS HAUNTING AND DEVASTATING SPECTER

5 9

OF HUMAN DESTRUCTION., ILLEGAL DRUG ABUSE AND TRAFFICKING IN

THIS COUNTRY is AijR'BEiNé FOUGHT FOR THé,FiRET TIME Q&fQURL, 
- OWN SOIL, AND FOR:THE FIRST TfME-WEﬂARE"LdéfNGQA WAR. :

AGAIN, 1 EXPRESS MY THANKS TO YOU FOR ALLOWING ME TO TALK

WITH YOU TODAY, AND 1 HOPE THAT IN SOME SMALL WAY I HAVE HELPED
-YOU TO GAIN A BETTER INSTGHT INTO THE DRUG PROBLEMSfAs THEY
 AFFECT SMALL‘AﬁD MéD1UM SlZEJCOMMUNITfES WHLCH~ARE,CQLLECfIVELY;” 
A MOST VITAL PART OF THE SUCCESS OF OUR GREAT NATION. -
P ;fHANK vou. NS

- STATEMENT OF FATHER TERRY ATTRIDGE
‘Senator Hawkins. Thank you so much. o
Reverend. =~ .~~~
Reverend Arrridge: Thank you, Senator.

My name is Father Terry Attridge of the Office of Substance
Abuse Ministry in the Archdiocese here in New York. .~
~Back in 1979, Cardinal Cooke was very concerned about the’
extent of the problem and he wanted to see actually what is the
extent, so he set up a commission and we came out with a book
explaining it and the commission had hearings very similar to this.
‘As a result of the hearings, I was taken out. of my previous job
and given this job. When the Cardinal first announced it, I said to
myself, I feel sorry for the poor slob who got the job, and 9 months

- later I recognized him in the mirror.: .

‘ PREVENTION PROGRAMS
My particular- task, just to piggyback on what Joe is saying, is

basically in the area of prevention. That is not to put down treat-
ment; treatment is important, but it is too late. = - St o
My approach from various experiences that I have had before is;
if you take people, already out there working with young ‘people,
make them more informed, more intelligent in the area of alcohol
and drugs, that’s basically the approach that I had; because once

Kl

the Cardinal gave me the'job, he gave me free rein to do whatever
I wanted.. .- R IR RO SR L LRI I e R tE e DA

The models that we have to offer since ‘we started are urban, sub-
urban, fz}nd,rural; As brought out earlier, that sign says before us,
“Equal justice under law.” What we are dealing with is the equal
opportunity to destroy. = . xocoec o o 0T

Drugs will take anyone and it crosses all socioeconomic levels.

What we do is we' take those individuals. and we make them'
more proficient in theareas of alcohol and drugs, and we put them -
right back into the drea that we are coming from. ~ .~ &

The way we do that, in the 1
we-now have 23, -~ o

AN e

ast 2 years now, I had 13 centers and

ik
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DARE PROGRAM

We have been able to train over 900 people in our program,
DARE, Drug Alcohol Rehabilitation Education. We have been able
to generate over 6,000 people working in this particular ministry
right now.

VOLUNTEER PROGRAMS

I just had to write up a report for the Federal Government, so to
give you an idea of what has happened in the last 2 years, we have
been able to generate 616,197 volunteer hours.

There’s a lot of people out there, I think it’s been brought out
several times this morning, who really want to do something, but
they need guidance, support and education. And I think we have
come up with a possible solution.

Everyone is talking about funding and how much we need fund-

ing. I just sort of fooled around with a few figures and I would iike
to share with you what these volunteers, if you take that 616,197
and if you figure that 80 percent of them—it will be inexpensive, but
not cheap—80 percent are working off the minimum wage of $3.35,
and then take 20 percent because we train professionals, psychia-
trists, psychologists, health care professionals, teachers, social work-
ers, recovered alcoholics and drug addicts, and put professional
people at a $10 an hour thing, we have been able to service the
people to the tune of $2,883,798. o | L

We would like a little bit back now from the Federal Govern-
ment to be able to continue to do that, and I think it is important
to be able to do that. ' v

So we have hzen successful in doing that.

Once we get that person trained, you need & regional coordina-
tor.

ACCOMPLISHMENTS IN REGIONAL OFFICES

On the formal statement I gave you, you will see a green sheet

there depicting examples of what we have been able to accomplish
in the eight regional offices I have now. We will have nine of them
beginning in September. This is being aired around the country.

In fact, in your own area in Florida, in the archdiocese of Miami,
a program is being developed down there. I could go on and explain
what we do with the substance abuse program in the region, but it
is so important what Dennis Ryan and Joe had mentioned earlier,
the school-based program is important, we just can’t isolate and
say law enforcement. We have to stop throwing rocks at each

other, be able to work together. , , _
The task of our coordinators is to organize a total community. If

. my primary target group is youth, they are out there by them-
- selves, and as soon as you open your front door, it is called commu-
nity. We involve youth, adults, all the churches, synagogues, all the

schools, the public, the law enforcement people, the health care
agencies and the Chamber of Commerce. S
If we are going to be at all effective, we have to follow that policy
throughout the whole country.
Again, I would be available for any questions.

e -
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Senator HaAwkins. Thank you so much.

We are thrilled that you are coming to Miami.

We are a fertile field there for you.

We have been blessed by the Federal attention on the entry
point there and are also disturbed that it is spreading to other
areas out of our State. We want to work together, like you say, not
throw rocks at each other. .

This really is a survival drill, I feel, and it is a No. 1 problem in
a No. 1 war which we are losing.

[The prepared statement of Father Attridge follows:]
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PREPARED STATEMENT -OF ‘FATHER: TERRENCE ATTRIDGE The action progham of the New York 0ffice of Substance Abuse Ministry :

Chpn AR e e 48 D.AR.E,  (Dhugs /ALcohol/Rehabibitation/Education) and Lrcludes &
adult and youth components. D.A.R.E. challenges young people Yo -
"dare o be different", to build peer suppont ghoups of gouth who do
not want to become Lnvolved with dlcohvl and other drugs and fo reach
out and resdone those who already may have become involved.

OFFICE OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE MINISTRY

'ARCHDIOCESE OF NEW YORK

Y This equivalent in dollars would amount of $2,683,798.00
D.A.R.E, , , : |
o The elements of the Youth Component after training are: 1) speaking
The New York Story. 10 youth on an elementary Level, 2} peer support, 3] teaming with
adults in presentations and 4] develop Local means to achieve "Natural
Highs" vs. chenical dependency, '

The Adult Compohent consists of an intensive training progham {04
sefected volunteers who (ndicate interest and a willingness. for
commitment. This training progham will be able. to prepare Local, on-
Zhe-scene pefsonnel as substdnce dbuse nesource people who will.
facilitate Local needs assessment and who will help develop positive 4
suppont groups and proghams foh parents and gowth.,

1979: Teience Cardinal Cooke established a Commission on Youth
. chaiiged with focusing on aleohol and othen dug abuse.
The, Commisdion was headed by T. Vincent Lewison, Chaviman-
hetied of I8M; tne Executwe Durector was Monsdignor William
B. 0'Brcen, President of Daytop Village, Inc. Included on
the Commission wene oxther outstanding Laity, heldgioud aiid clengy:

1980 Uffice of Substance Abuse Minisiny was established as a dirnect
nesult of tne policy recommenaations of the Commession on Youth,
The Dairector 44 Rev. Terence Atiridge; Associate Director 44

; . Sx. Brias Hoar.  The Uffice {8 changed with tne responsibitity o

; coondinate, plan and direct the multifaceted programs of the

Archdiacese 0§ New York in 4118 efforts against aleshol and other !

dwg abuse. , j

This approach involves awareness of the problems that exist, identi-
tication, ‘early inteavention, prevention, referral and enforcement.

Success £n the changdng of attitudes and values are contained in ithe
Lnvolvement of and Lnteraction among family, community. Young people 3
and ‘thein families need fo be challenged to offset the negative | S
presswies Ln soclety with posditive suppoit, ,

Who is this "wonder person - this Subsitance Abuse Minister [SAM'eén)?

1981 ImpLementation of D.A.R.E. (Drugs/ALcohol/ Rehabilitation/

Education) an action project with adult and youth components Teachers : . Social Woihens . 4
| geanred Lo the utilization of volunteers £n prevention, edu- Counselons '  Health Professionals §3§
cation and ewrly Lintervention efforts throughout the New York " Admindsthatons O Comminnity Leaders :
Atchdiocese. . ‘ Parents Youth leadenrs

Clengy ‘ ' : - 'Law. Enfonrcement Pensons

To date -~ we have trained 900+ Substance Abuse Ministerns 4n
12 training centerns ('83-'84 - we'Ll have 23 centers
= dnvolved £n the work 6000+
- generating 616,197 volunteen howis *

ALL concerned; caning adults in close econtact with youth, parents and v
v gamilies. Persons who relate easily with others, who have good aapponrt :
(. With young people, and who hold a conviction of the wonth.and dignity

“o0§ all persons. . ) - : R '

I e YT

1987-83 Regional 0ffices estabbished to coordinate Local traindng,
' planning and total community involvement (L.e. youth, adults,
schools, churches, synogogues, health-care facilities/agencies,
Law engorcement, serdce organizations and Local chamber of
comme/iee) . S

‘What can Substance Abuse Mindstens Do?

Work Zoward reducing chemical use and abuse among the young .. help persond -
fo cditically examine attifudes and values prevalent in Zoday's society ...
mobilize community action againsi ileicit sales of drugs and aleohol o the .
young ... help develop positive alternatives to diug use.. sonrganize parent/

Thue'oﬁ fices anre Located in:

Subbivan Counts ‘ ' South and Ea;s.t Bronx youth Support ghoups.,. educate others...increase public awareness about
Nostiwest Bfwmjt {covers part of So.Bx.) Staten Island Zhe gxtent, of 'Ihe dug abuse WO“QIIO“’t the Si;a/te.'. Jmake efected offéciats
R tans ot » ‘ L owon Manhattan- qtza/irag § fge«mpae,t gﬁt[daug agg/se ,Lndiigcaﬂdcoﬁvw,t@u“agdp comnunities

. "o 1dth St Adentify the scope of the problem and develop ns o address £&t...be an-
Putnam/N. Westchesten , {at s0.0f 1 I the-scene nedowrae persons in thein communities. : ;

Uesten County {in Sepi. '82) " Lowen Westchesiter - ;
o {all s0. 0f RE. 287) , Wi e , v ' . '
. : Notice, "Minlstny" in 2his context means any helpful activity which has as

Lt purpose serviee ‘2o yourth, parents, {amilies,-and communities. in an

effort Lo reduce chemical sulistance use among the young.  The "minister”

48 the concerned, caning person volunteening his/her time and effont, Ln

conjunction with ozhens, towards effecting this goal. S

g

The problem aneated by aleokol and other drugs within owr Lo
society 4s spinaling around wus .tn an ever~widening ciicle with
oun youlh as the target.. ‘ -

“Thhwugh the creation of an Office of Substance Abuse Minisiny, we
are suying that we are willing to asswne dpecial responsibility fon
the well-being of our young people, particularly the "shadow

Cchildnen" whose Lives and Loved ones are whacked by the duily pain
of substance abuse. A necessany beginning .lnvolved updating owr~
selves and Then moving 4nto action.. Prevalling apathy, confusddon
and much misundenstanding breed addiction as much as an .increased
soclal acdceptance. The task of an 0ffice of Subsiance Abuse

How have we prepared SAM!ers?

The _progham provides 10 hours of edication and Thaining. in cwrhent,
pactual Lnfonmation on substance abuse and other issues relative. £ ‘ o
prevention, Ldentiflcation, intervention and referral,..it provides pars ‘ ' 4 g
Licipants with a resowrce manual,...it helps begin a process of net-" - - 1o
wolling, swpport, and posdtive action among .t membeld ., . provides on=

Ministry is- 2o -help, wherever possible, in the areas of prevention,: R L going periodic workshops on nelevant topics...its Nawsfettens keep
education and early. intervention,  To becoime involved with the . CRR SAM 'vys An Touch with new developments and with each othek. .sReglonal @ = g
problem at the point of treatment is much too Late. : URT EE ) Coondinators, senve as Liaisons and resounce persons to provide continuity

and comunication with the SAM office and sharing 0f hedoulices,

Pt
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How do we accomplish this Fuaining?

The following i5 a brief outline of what takes place in four
Ao and one-half hour sessions: ‘ :
I: Quenview: Societal attitudes and values hegarding
chemical substance use and abuse. . Jpalterns of youthful use/
abuse. ..ovewdew of subdtances. . sole 04 the Substance Abuse
Minister. ..the Training Manual as a resowtce. . .guest speakéns., ..
ghoup discussion . . ' . o

11: Youth, Drugs and Alcohol: Some undenlying causes o0f chemioal
dependency. .. peek pressune: myth ox neality?. .. school-based
prevention programs...eanly intervention. . .some counseling
Lechniques...talhs by formen adofescent substance abusens. , .

- group. discussion ‘ , o

I11: . Prevention Power of Parents: Lmproving parent/child communi-
cation. .. setlting Lanits. . realistic expectations. . .developing
decision-making shills, problem-solving skills. . .building self—~ -
esteem. ..2akks by Touchlove parents -

IV: Strategies fon Action: The process o4 planning for action...
overvLew of steps Ln progran-planning.. etting goals and
objectives...becoming a resowrce person in one's ared...ghoup
diseussion. .. progham evaluation -

Contificates of participation/pins
Examp!.u 0f the things accomplished with the Coordinatons, SAM'ens and
Youth SAM'ens: » . ' ‘

~Drug Awareness Week within schools and communities -
~Communi{ties onganized and .involved - parents Support ghoups foimed
-Mini Marathon )
-Presentations 1o many ghoups of people - youth/adults
-Radio/TV spois ,
CBS AM/FM and others - Channels 2,4,5,9 and 1L
-Families stant to addioss Problems :
-Youth reach out o thein peers & adulits
-Adults neach out 2o thein peers and youth

For more detail information we have a paperback coming out in
September '83 desenibing the DARE program -and encouraging othenrs to
make Zhe New York Stony their oy, We also have a 30 ménute §-C8m
(video cassette) demons tiating what one community did Lo help thein

youth expenrience a "Natural High". . : ;
How do_people evaluate owr efforts? o

The foLlowing are a few excerpts 0§ what some peopte have said and a Letter
gnom Tom Pauken, the directonr of ACTION, which presently funds 18% of our
progham and recently granted us {June 30, 1983) eight VISTA slots out

04 10 nequesfed, DARE s being picked up both Nationally and Tntenation-
ally; ; :

T. Vincent Leanson, Chainman, Retined 1BM: "Thete i ho question but that
your DARE program is being.acclaimed throughout the State as the host
comprehensive and success ful educational effont in the Subs tance Abuse area,”
Father James C. Finbay, President, Fondham ummag: "The work you have
accomplished has nestored my confidence that something consructive can

be done.i , )
Brothenr Michael. D‘e,eaney', Provincial, ,Cong/lcega«éion Chiistian Brothens : ,'.;The
program has not only thained {ndividucls in Zechniques fox combating the
scowrge of drug abuse directly but it has sensitized Lange segments of oun
youth %o these dangers.” v SIS : '
Amalia Betanzos, President, Witde
education and thaining is absolutely ohiucial," .

At Conporation: "The work that DARE does in .

e
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Monsignon William B, 0'Baion.. Fv . : ,
ng ng e substance abus v a”ft:‘flgélixgcmve Directon and President of- Daytop: -
problem, you have.uisep _ B4 . !
PURPOSCS of Lasting dnpmet.n o P YOU isenal of staf ‘eadership for

edﬁafung‘::tat}wJ{L"’” gh‘w unan of zhe Baa,/Ld-Am%éaah Sibclafxchange;- ’,"sk/au"/z“
intervention by tnvo z&t}aws;hqﬁ Your focus on prevention, educatinn and eanty
7 TG the famity and by emphasizine Sronger eommunioation.

Frank Shakespeans, Pios Ldeit ot G o S -
L 2, TeLedd RKO Genznag: 1y iHb T
Leadenship in the duug abuss f"aﬁ e e o84 Youk has Long needed
10 provide,n e UG abuse area which Cardinal Cooke and you are now hefping

Fred Goedbeng, kéor‘nmu‘m;fy Sehioo . TN s

Poob UneL L Superintendent of Soho ey ~

ﬁzzhﬂﬁm‘”‘d 0 continuing our wonp with DARE zfa/tdthg hgzawvf'zzbéit foiy ot
gaungétw in the Schoot Distrniat 10 Cammun&’,tgu AL afety of

S, M. Sweeney, Prosident SE. Ul .o o . '
Pht, SLu Vineent's Hospital: "Frnosn; U i the s
Weaieaﬂzege/su&u. of youngsters who overdose on drugs eqc;ew o ﬂ fhe hog ;,tse'
e made in onder 2o quoid duch ocewrences™, ’ PPORL any efdo

Sh. My Linehan President of 8 'k nten : i4

» FA L. Joseph's Med{aa ops N ;
L?}l'igghtéamgg?a eggm u’gﬁtmgﬂ l?: o hands-on o e se 08 'Lnu ents
both . P o m& Z_nabzu you ,to‘ baing this Majon. problem

Financialey. tow are we making itz
1 ?

. 1. - . . ,I . . 3 . ‘ ‘
Citﬁmtzug;ékemz Cazzd,cna,z A/LCIIb'(AIIO)J.Oﬂ New Youk, His Eminence, Terone
ACTION Tele volunteon aun'of e Forers $100 Bhe begimning: Ty Lo'Ss,
s ) 12 Fedex ove/lment {

coning dhom the Fedenas Government and 24% comc';)tggcﬂlzgnuéhg gﬁﬁeﬁ%

06 10 VISTA 58044 which felped g

of i , P helped us. Presently we have apes ey ‘

/Le}gtﬂé gﬁugt;g/a é‘&f’ Action ghants anounting %o a'po/tent}{_?% ngodggb'm%/‘i

Wost Ba 1 h,%cl Linet and heedy communitios : . Swllivan Caun;fy &%he‘ Nsﬁlz/ﬂz'

oede o jri2 § L covers the pant 0f the south Bronx up along /thé west i
¢ i Bronx <0 ‘the Yonkens borden and the thind anea covess thez athen

How can we bo 0f help?

-Help us gor Vithe New‘y tk Stony" 2o ; : l k

.La;amé&éu:, COMURLLL o4 O'Lf& Story" 20 those p eopte who need it = Youth,

z e ol ’ ' o1 v '
elp put "the Neyw Vaa/aSata/Ly"' An §ront of thos e people who defermine

-Help by -Mproving the s ve k ‘ k
 -Unphoving quality of TY programs and Liminat
g%ﬁ;zﬁgg& of Mc_aho@ and othen dllu'gg . Enaowﬁgzaﬂfg nerled,éa‘ ) /fg; 6o
;2 broghams high-Lighting he gheat wonk Youth have done. and goutsczo’
e ’ - U S L E X ; "
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as was done with tobacco (cigars and cégarettes). ElLiminate those Liquon
sdone conmencials on Lodal sfations. . . o oo , BN
-Help naise the drinking age across the country to at Least 21 yeans of age. o
and enforce the Laws already existing. Move on DWI (Driving white Intoxieated)
efforts and continue to get fough on this.
-Help by doing something about our judicial and penal system. ALcohol and
othern dhugs are desitroying oun youth/families and communitied. - - - ,
1§ one ‘commits a crime and aleohol and other diugs play a'major part,
probate them to a eatment program nathek than incarcerating . .
them. They have to deal with the "why" and they can't because
they are without theatment. I+ seems they ane just "wasting
away" in prison. (60% to 70% of those incarcerated are thene
because of abeokol and othen. drugs and only 4% get theatment). .
~Hekp gat zhe paraphernalia Laws enforced along with those, places
that 5ell ‘andfor give aleohol 1o minoks. . . R
This is a Life issue! ' ‘ o
-Help initiate a program where cash and material idems which . -
are confiscated in duwg busts are turned into funds for edication
and prevention. ’ : S ST
~Consult and involve those of us who are working on the Local
Levels-.in the areas of education, prevention, intervention and
Dreatment. Some of the efforts that are being made, along with
- ;hg'cut—ba¢k§) suggest that this isn't happening.,

ra

ACTION
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20525

v

February 22,1983

Father Terence Attridge, Director
Office of Substance Abuse Ministry
Archdiocese of New York :
1011 First Avenue .

New York, New York 10022

Re: Drug/Alcdhoi/Rehabilitation/Education (D.A.R.E.)
Volunteer Program--Youth Substance Abuse ,

. Dear Father Attridgé:

Our review of D,A.R.E. program activities and achievements through
the first anniversary 'of ACTION funding prompts. this letter of v
endorsement ‘and continuing support. I hope it will prove useful

in the planned expansion of your successful program in Keeping with
your "Reachout ‘and Restore" theme “in the Archdiocese of New York ard

other dioceses which-have expressed interest in the D.A.R.E. model and

~its outstanding work.

The White House has assigned ACTION--the Federal agency which supports..

volunteer programs—-a primary responsibility for implementing the ' -
Federal drug abuse prevention effort. Consonant which this mandate,
the agency sponsors drug use education.and prevention activities.. .
that stimulatée volunteer and private:. sector particiption through the
ACTION Drug Prevention Program .(ADPP). . D.A.R.E. has merited special
recognition as.an. exemplary: ADPP program supportive of the o
President's anti-drug use strategy. R . ‘

_Salient characteristics of the D.A.R.E. model~=a non-sectarian ,
approach, effective networking with community leaders.and private.
organizations, involvement of concerned parent_ groups; ‘a compres
hensive and sustained training program. £or.volunteers and -community -
participants, and a youth component designed to garner peer support

it
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and,participation——prqvide sound bases for program success. . The .

upshot has been total commun
prevention, intervention and
by D.A.R.E. " This total invo
endurlng’Volunteer programs,

ity involvement in the education, -
treatment referral services provided

lvement’is the hallmark of effective and

The,D.A.R E. program:'is ind : ; ecial ot s
Pe8.RoEy progr eed worthy of special support ‘and:
recognition. I am grateful for. this opportunity tdpgebommendﬁ

:enlisthént" of concerned pe
Army" which, T am- infotmed,
growing daily, - - - . '

On behalf of the President,
heartfelt thanks. and a wish
important work on- behalf of

rsons and. groups in-the D.A.R.E, .
now numbers in the thousands and. is -

the Fi:s; Lady and for ACTION, I extend

for continuing success in your

the youth of our nation, . -
: Sincerely; R

- Thomas W. Pauken °
Director' ST
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SUBSTANCE ABUSE
MINISTRY EXPANDS

The Archdiocese of New York
comprises the Boroughs of Manhattan,
Bronx and Richmond in the City of New
York, and the Counties of Dutchess,
Putnam, Rockland, Orange, Sullivan,
Ulster and Westchester in the State of
New York. : '

Within this area are some 349 Catholic '
schools and 407 parishes. Since the est- |
ablishment by His Eminence Terence ¢
Cardinal Cooke of the Office of Sub- |
stance Abuse Ministry in late 1980, there
have been 27 Training Programs in Sub-
stance Abuse Ministry offered over the
pasttwo yearsin most of the 17 Vicariates
of the Archdiocese, and 19 more will be
offered between Fall, 1983 and Summer,
1984.

The number of Substance Abuse :

Ministers (“SAM’ers”’) who have part-

icipated in these Training Programs is
steadily increasing, and their work of
SAM ministry continues to eéxpand. Per-
iodically, as circumstances permit, Reg-
ional Coordinators are appointed to facil-
tate and encourage the work of these
dedicated volunteer SAM’ers in the var-
ious areas.

A partial review of some of the good
work being accomplished by Substance

- Abuse Ministers _throughout the Arch-

diocese follows, as reported by the Re-
gional Coordinators.

Sullivan County:

-In conjunction with the parochial and
public school districts of the county, the
SAM-sponsored “Sullivan County Cares
Coalition” organized an Awareness Day
in celebration of Family, featuring Floyd
Eddings, artist Morris Katz, and Jack
Kermer. Booths and demonstrations
were set up and theatre offerings were -
provided. Included were the Performing

~Mance - Arts, Puppét Show, Mental

zalth:Players mime group, vocalists,
and the DAYTOP Band, A lecture/
discussion ‘series on drug and alcohol

i, S A Lkl e W o o 1 S

av/areness was also offered. Local press

- coverage reported ‘“...amid the clowns,

balloons, puppets and dance routines the
message came through loud and clear for
more than 300 Sullivan County resi-
dents who attended an anti-drug and
alcohol rally last Sunday...the gathering
was a celebration of “The Family, Fully
Alive™.

: SAM'ers have met with their county

congressman on the establishment of a

Drug Resource Task Force to compile
and distribute a referral directory of
‘counseling, treatment, and other re-
sources for troubled or drug-involved
youth and their families.

-Plans are being developed for a youth
center, hopefully to be supported by
grants and/or private corporation funding
and business associations’ assistance,

- Meetings were held with school repre-
sentatives who pledge to sponsor
appropriate student programs in their
respective school districts during Drug
and Alcohol Awareness Week.

-SAM group initiated interest in Tough-
love self-help parent groups and helped
in the formation of local group.

- Process of planning has begun, to imple-
ment DWI efforts in a county-wide
Traffic Safety Institute.

- Young adult SAM’ers work with youth,
as do educators, counselors and parents
to identify youngsters in trouble with
drugs or alcohol and to assist them in
getting help.,

Putnam/N. Westchestér Co.

- With the cooperation and support .of
school officials, a number of informed,
active SAM’ers present periodic in-
school taiks for children of fifth through
eighth grades. They present not merely
drug and alcohol information but also
self-esteem, coping with stress, peer

- pressure and other topics of concern to
youth. Talks are given by both adults and

young people, followed by Q-A and
group discussions. Other schools are
' requesting similar presentations.

ot gt e

e

-The SAM group has formed an Advisory

Board composed of industry EAP repre-
sentatives; town council; local media,
police youith division; and the commu-

- nity services board. They have also
enlisted the: advisory - services of an
assistant district attorney.

- A prom hot-line was organized by net-
working with a very active parlenyts peer
support group and others. Groups of
adults and teens volunteered to man the
SAM office hotline and to dispatch
volunteers to give rides home to young
people unwilling to ride with impaired
drivers. Local press was responsive to
Tequests to publicize the hot-line service.

- A Youth Rally was organized, with
music, sports and talks on drug-free
living. Also, a “Youth Asked for It
Night provided an opportunity for youth/
adult open discussion forum. o
-SAM’ers teamed up- with ‘a’ Parents’
Group and attended a county legislature
meeting to support uniform closing hours
forbars in neighboring towns, and alocal
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law banning the sale of rolling papers and

other kinds of drug paraphernalia,

-The Parks Commission Wwas supported

by SAM’ers in sponsoring summer rec- -

reation programs as positive alternatives

to youth “hanging out and partying” |

during the summer months. -

- Youth Concert: SAM’ers obtained cost-
free use of an attractive Jocal park by co-
sponsoring the event with the town’s
Drug Prevention Council. Young people
were included in the planning and or-
ganization process of the evening’s
activities, '

Northwest Bronx: - ‘

- Plans are underway for a Fail '83 repeat
of the highly successful 82 DARE/

District 10 Mini—Makrathon. Local bus-

iness are again supporting the marathon
along with "a great deal of community
involvement in the project.-An excellent
film of last year’s events, along with
commentaries made by youth participat-
ing in the marathon, was made.

- Ap after-school program at the local
pub]ic:library has been begun for film
vie'win‘g‘ and group discussion. '

- A SAM :Advisory Board ‘of twelve

persons has been formed, including a
member of the Adolescent Medicine
.project of a nearby hospital, the youth
coordinator of community schoo] boards,
aschooldrug program coordinator,and a
‘member of the drug education council of
-the community mental health office, -

- Workshops for ‘local teachers, parent
support groups and youth groups have
~been held with staff and young people
from the DAYTOP outreach center,
-SAM’ers have met with a group of neigh-
borhood youths to strategize for more
youth involvement in SAM. Suggested
by the voung people wére areas of con-
cern which they perceive need to be
addressed: dealing with peer pressure ...
the importance of having positive friends
- “recreational” drug use, efc. Their
slogan — Youth Need DARE to Care!
Consequently; a Youth Night was spon-
sored to provide a forum for their con-
cerns, and to examine the questions
related to today’s youth drug culture.
Called “What Do You Know About
Drugs?” the program was hosted by
SAM’ers, who were fortunate in getting
the popular Joe Piscopo from NBC’s
“Saturday Night Live?” show as special
guest for their event, held in the local
school auditorium and attended by nearly
350 young people. (See “Youth Night”
for details.) - ~

| Staten I_sland: ‘ ,. ,, .
'- A ten-member Teacher Task Force of a

1

local .Catholic High School has: given
drug/alcohol.information to other mem-
bers of the faculty ... brought in speakers
for students ... worked to bring ‘about
changes in school policy relative. to
studentdrug use from purelydisciplinary

measures to mandatory attendance at

rehabmeetingsandfoilow-upcounseling.
Future plans call for training in peer-
counseling, - informational slideshow

¢ -program suitable for elementary school
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presentation, shopping mall “community

~days” and efforts to enlist the cooperation -

of alcoholic beverage merchants in en-
. forcing the minimum age law in liquor
. sales, , :

A program for parents on “Understandmg :

Teens”’ was held recently, with a panel of
speakers including a counselor’ from a
local therapeutic - drug rehabilitation
center, the director: of dn ‘alcoholism
services agency, the youth services co-

ordinator of the police department, and a

school-based prevention program coun-

selor. Members of the clergy and a local |

mental health consultant also joined SAM
members and the regional coordinator

for the presentation. Following the pro-

gram, the parents spent some ume in an
open forum discussion.

- Staten Island SAM’ers, with the cooper-
ation of their clergy, made available
resource and referral information to
church members.

- The minisfry group here also attended a

Clergy Awareness Day sponsored by the
Staten Island Drug Abuse Council. in
which the regional coordinator of SAM
participated as a panelist.
- A highly successful and wéli-atténded
* Youth Rally was held by SAM ers last
Spring, offering a wide varietv of activi-
‘ties,” youth group discussions, films,
music and- sports events.

Rockland County:

i - A county-wide listing of vouth job oppor-
tunities and recreation programs was
compiled and distributed to schools,
parent groups, youth organizations, etc.
Meetings have-also been initiated with

- area athletic coaches to explore ways of

i
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sports figures into the sports programs.
--SAM’ers here, both adults and young
people, have been active in an o’ngoing

camannbfnmanl

5Er1es50L aycal\lus engagementsonchem-

and - church' organizations. An unex-
pected bonus of this service is the fact

been so impressed with the work of SAM

incorporating messages ‘from drug-free

“ical substance use at civie, social, school

that many of these organizations have
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that they have offered to be of assistance
to SAM’s education and prevention
efforts in a material way. Thousands of
drug awareness flyers have been spon-
sored by several groups, and have been
distributed throughout the vanous com-
munities

- A local newspaper has notified SAM
that, because of SAM’s activities in the
area, they have been mstrumental in the
paper’s starting a county-wide HELP
line with regular publication i in the paper
-of phone numbers where persons might
call: for help and referral for a drug
problem.

- SAM’ers, both youth and adult col-
“laborated with the Regional Coordinator
in planning, decorating g, and staffing a
substance abuse awareness booth at the
huge and highly successful 3-day Rock-
land County Fair and Expo, attended by
an estimated 85,000 persons. Adult and
youth SAM’ers answered queries, and

- distributed over 35,000 pieces of liter-

- ature pertaining to drug and alcohol

information, dealing with stress, family

communication and other relevant in-
formation.

- A special 8-week training program for
youth SAM’ers (dubbed * ISAM’ers"’)
has been developed by the Regional
Coordinator to teach young volunteers
thebasicsofdrugandalcoholinformation,
communication skills, and public speak-
ing techniques prior to the group's giving
awareness talks to area elementary
school children.

-A SAM Advisory Board has been formed,
as well as a special Executive Board,
composed of civic, social, sports, rellg-‘
lous, educational, and business leaders
within the County. The assistance of
these groups is mvaluable to the work of

QARA
JLYL,

East BryonxA& South Bronx:
Barely three months old, this SAM
office already has made progress -

initiating SAM “activity and settmg up
goals and objectives. :

<t

Lo - Contact has been initiated ’with ea
= SAM ed
~r

’ers and -other persons intérested

SAM..

- .School principals, counselors, clergy,
parents, youth workers, civic leaders and
community organizations have begun to
get involved in developing SAM activity
in their local, respective areas.

- Among the SAM goals are: to build a
network of SAM’ers, both youth and
adult...to help people become invol
in worthwhile existing programs anc¥
set up new programs which will comple-
ment but not duplicate existing services...
to provide a working model of SAM

activities for those able and willing to

give considerable volunteer time, as well

o as for those also willing but with less free
time to give...to cosponsor local area
efforts with other active groups or in-
dividuals... to have the SAM office be
known as a resource and referral center
for youth and families...to develop a
youth/adult speakers bureau...to provide
a model for-local recreational as well as
community-service oriented groups.

Other Areas:

S PRt S e e e e

in ‘becoming involved m the work of "
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education, early identification, referral
and related efforts. However, because
Itheir activities and work do not have the
organizational leadership of an area <o~
ordinator, their efforts are not as widely
known and recognized, although frequent
mention has been made in previous issues
of this Newsletter as we learned from
tindividuals and small SAM groups about
'the good work they are doing. Our goal is
'to have a Regional Coordinator in every

 circumstances permit, those regions pre-
sently working without SAM leadership
will hopefully have an on-the-scene per-
son in that capacity in the near future.
i Meanwhile, SAM’ersinany ofthese areas
are encouraged to be in touch with any of
the Regional Coodinators at their ofﬁt‘“
hsted here. They will be happy to b E"'f
; assistance to you in any way they can.
{ Parent Groups: If you have not already
ldone so, why not consider joining the
iNanonal Federation of Parents for Drug-
Free Youth, Families in Action, Citizens
 Alliance To Prevent Drug Abuse, local
parent peer support groups, local Tough-
love parent groups or any recognized

arnrnnna ~laan

huir\g uufk fk-o otrcs: re)

iwho may be alcoholic.

-area, and as soon as funding and other

self-help groups in your area — including
Those areas which do not yet have a | Al-Anon (and its component Alateen) for

Regional Coordinator are also involvedin {spouses, relatives, children, and others

the SAM/DARE goals prevention,
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STATEMENT OF DR. PIZZO

Senator Hawkins. I would like to hear from Dr. Pizzo.

Dr. P1zzo. I am a member of the Citizens Alliance 1n Staten
Island on the Drug Abuse Prevention Council.

Congressman GitMAN. We thank you, Dr. Pizzo for your state-
ment. ,
[The prepared statement of Dr. Pizzo follows: ]
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- PREPARED, STATEMENT oF .EDWARD W, Przzo, DDS
vemser;, S.1.D.A.P.C. anp C.A.P.D.A,

As the Father of six children who are now between the ages

of 17 and 23 ‘and ‘are all healthy;‘law—abiding'citiZens involved

in education and‘dﬁhStructive activities, I may be able to settle
back. now and ‘breathe freely that my children have passed the age
where they are at high risk to develop a problem with drugs.

A few years ago one of my children did become involved with drugs.
Although we were spared the heartaches: of many‘parents‘whose
drug abusing children become  involved in 'crimes,:‘we still had

to deal with the nightmerish problem of a drug abusing child and
the need to get ‘help for that child .and ourselves. We “found that -
services -in our community~Were not easily available -and we were

forced to go outside of our community for treatment services. :

In a short period of time my wife;aﬁd'I’became;very well
informed about‘the suﬁstance abuse problems ‘in our comminity.
We felt that :we had an obllgatlon to get involved to raise public
consciousness ‘so that we could have some impact ‘on prevevting
others from experiencing the same kind of problems we had.

‘This is how we came to involved in the efforts of the Citizene

Alliance for The Prevention of ‘Drug Abuse.

We have found that Stateansland is hot unlike most ‘communities
in our state. In spite of the recent media attention to Substance
Abuse, many of our people tend to be "Ostriches" Denial is a

mechanism by which many hope to ‘solve’ oL. avoid the problem. -We

‘have schuol - officials who -say that there is. no drug use near our.

schools. ‘Most of .the time,  that is not true,.especially;around

~our intermediate ‘and high schoels, Public and Private.. In every

community on Staten:Igland. there are Drug'and~A1cohol;Abuse.problems;
in the affluent as.well as the poor areas: We'have'children as

young as-eight years old, adolescents and adults who suffer from.

some form of chemlcal abuse. We have parents who openly use cocaine
énd'marijuana at social engagements and in the home, therby influencing
their children to use these drugs. One can travel:the Island

in the evening and .observe youngsters in school yards, parking

lots, shopping areas and theatres who openly use alcohol, marijuana
and other drugs. If one has a youngster he Can'cdmmunicate with
freely; that youngster will" tell you ‘that drugq ‘are readily available‘
within walking distance of his home or school.5¥¢ g ‘
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If I've painted a picture of Staten Island being a ﬁ?ﬁ bed the media. A copy of the minutes of that meeting are available
pf drugs~that was not my intent. Most of our people are law-abiding through the Division of Substance Abuse Services.
and decent citizens who take pride in their families and community,
but like most communities we have a serlious drug abuse problem. Of particular importance at that meeting was the fact that

| | all of the bParticipants agreed that we have a2 significant drug H

There are three priyape agencies,giving‘seryices‘to adolescent and alcohol problem in our community and we agreed to develop “
drug abusers ‘on Staten Island.n«Daytop Village's program is filled some strategies to combat these problems ; During the Coures op ?
to capacity and a youngster wishing to get into their. program the meeting New York State Appelate Division Justice Vito Titone ’%
must wait. The Y.M.C.A. Adolescent treatment program on ‘the South refuted some Of.the statistics on the incidences of Substance ;
Shore of Staten Island, a middle and high middle—incomefarea, Abuse onp Staten Island given bi a>member of the Division of Substance ;
is operating at 125% of capacity. A Toughlove group which began Abuse staff’as:being woefully low, - Our family and criminal courte
on the South Shore grew in a two month period.to.a 160 family are burdened’every‘day‘by offenders\whose ¢rime or problem has ;
membership. Our agencies are understaffed due to financial constraints Some:formkof Substance Abuse as its root cause. _
and carnot reach out te help thousands of drug abusers that need »

these programs. ~ There afe no residential treatment facilities “As a result‘of‘theVJanuarY Conference,‘the Staten Island ce ‘g ] ‘J

Drug Abuse Preventioen Council has acquired several new members

in our borough and no. treatment programs .for adults except omne
who are not providers of‘services in the substance abuse field

hospital based Methadone program. . There are inadequate detoxification

such as myself, We are encduraging private sector'ihvolveméﬁt‘ | 4
in our effo;ts. kThese will include local businesses and éervice |
clubs‘such avaiwgnis, Lians'and Rotary. We héve made oursel&es

units for alcoholics and none for drug abusers.

Our School. Based Program for Substance Abuse Prevention is
understaffed. A high school of 5,000 students has one. person
assigned to .work in the field of early intervention and. counseling.

Our people are concerned about crime being committed by drug
and alcohol abusers. In the past few years we've had a significant
number of violent crimes, including murder, directly caused by
some form of substance abuse. Like most other communities we
have our share of‘burglaries, automobile and industrial accidents

In,Jgne of'1983‘a'seminar was heid‘fof'clergy and/wés‘well;
. attended._.The’following week moSt ofVohr'churches addresséd'théi

which have some form of substance‘abusgqas a cause. . -
By involving all Ségments'pf our'cbmﬁun;ty;‘we‘hépe in the

future to have a significant impact on the Problem. Substance
Abuse is a-Publiq Health Problem, - Like most diéééses the best‘

The Citizens Alliance ‘to Prevent Drug Abuse; working with-
local groups, ‘has mide an effort:to.do something abuut these problems
in our State. We have organized a statewide Parent Newsletter
which ‘18 ‘intended to network the many existing Parénts‘Groups
in ‘the state to share Information and provide resources to local

groups through the assistance of the “Division of Substance Abuse

Services. - e i |
Qur people should be adamant[ébout‘bringing'éboﬁt the,impléﬁénfa—

t#onvof our State mandated curriculum for Drug Prevention Education
in our schools, Our families, churches, busihesées and all civic 
§roups must join together inia united front, e

"In January of,1983‘through the combined efforts of the Citizens‘
Alllance to Prevent Drug Abuse and the ‘Staten Island Drug Abuse
Prevention Council we have embarked on a jprogram.to raise the : ,
public ‘consciousness and do some positive things to combat “Substance
Abuse in our community. . We called)togéther a. group of community

€ must all support the ‘whole continuumfof ser¥12$§*to combat
"

leaders including Public foicials, Educators,_ClergleParentq,h
young people and representatives of ;he4businéss,commuqipy@and
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Our Government, Federal, State and local, in order to avoid
the high cost in. terms of dollars and human misery has a constitution-
ally mandated obligation to provide for the good and welfare of
its people by adequately funding our efforts to protect the health

of our people.

1

NEW YORK STATE ASSOCIATION OF SCHOOL-BASED PREVENTION
PROFESSIONALS ‘

STATEMENT OF ALICE RIDDELL, PRESIDENT, NEW YORK STATE ASSOCI-
ATION OF SCHOOL-BASED PREVENTION PROFESSIONALS

DRUG PREVENTION INTERVENTION PROGRAMS

Senator HaAwkins. Our next panelist, Alice Riddell, president,
New York State Association of School-Based Preventicn Profession-
als. '

Ms. Rpperr. Our members are persons, professional persons
working in the school systems in drug prevention intervention pro-
grams. , ‘ ‘ ‘

I personally have been somewhat involved in the problem for 18
years. .

We have submitted formal testimony and rather than read the
testimony, I would just like to address a few issues where we possi-
bly differ from some of the other people who have testified today.

Our association advocates a continuum of services for prevention
through rehabilitation and employment. I think it is important to
understand that within each area there is also a continuum of
services, so that within prevention there is the need for developing
awareness, there is the need for helping parents, teachers to be
able to identify when a youngster is getting involved with drugs.

But then there is also the need to do something with the young-
ster, to help that youngster change the behavior. It is important for
us to understand that the reasons why youngsters use drugs is that.
they want to mitigate their feelings, be they feelings of insecurity
because they can’t make friends, be they insecure feelings in terms
of having to deal with peer group pressure or having to deal with a
divorce or some other crisis in their life. ' '

The misconception that giving children information about drugs
is going to keep children from using drugs is one that I am very

VeYoS Vs Ad alhArd + . +han N 17 Y . 1 (=)
concernea -aoout at these hearings. I have heard over and over

again that there is a need to incorporate in curricula information
about drugs from kindergarten through 12th grade. In New York
State we have a mandated health education curriculum required
since 1952 where instruction in alcohol, tobacco, and drugs is re-
quired at the 4th grade level, the 8th grade level and the 11lth
grade level. ‘ S R

Obviously when we have 40 percent of the substance abusers and
substance dependent persons in New York State under the age of
18 years, this has had little impact on that behavior.

A A A
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ONGOING PREVENTION SERVICES IN SCHOOLS

What is important is having ongoing prevention services within
the -school providing group, individual and family counselling to
children who are in need of this.

In New York we have multiple problem children. There are cer-
tain children who are more susceptible to getting involved with
drugs than others: Children of alcoholics, children whose parents
are using drugs, one-parent families—there probably are about 60
percent of the families in New York City that are one-parent fami-
lies. So that is the kind of prevention, part of the continuing serv-
ices that we are concerned about.

So when we hear the Federal Government taking the position
that interdiction and education, education in terms of providing
drug information is the route to go, we are very concerned. We are
also concerned that the Federal Government should focus on the
reasons for the demand.

You can tackle the source from now until doomsday and unless
you deal with the reasons why people are using drugs and reduce
the demand, we are not going to be successful in this battle. Obvi-
ously dollars is a very important factor. ‘

In New York State, outside of New York City and Nassau
County, there is probably a maximum of $2% million being spent
in school-based programs, so that I would support Mr. Gustafson’s
position around the need for the Federal Government to vote the
full appropriation of $532 million. ; -

Again, I cannot emphasize more the fact that prevention in
schools is not giving children information, it is giving parents infor-
mation, it is giving teachers information. The role of the volunteer
is very important, the role of the parent is very important, but the
role of the professional is equally as important.

Thank you. B

[The prepared statement of Alice Riddell follows:].
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New York State Association of Schbol-Ba'sed "Prev»e:n'tio'n Professionals

‘PREPARED. STATEMENT OF ALICE M. RIDDELL, PRESIDENT

Senator D'Amato, Senator Hawkins, Ladies and Gentlemen:

e . S e
Yoy o N

i . 3 e o . R

On behalf of the New York State Association of School-Based Prevention Pro-

..‘;
o

fessionals, I would like to t.hank the Senators for conducting this public hearing

to Iughlight and raise consclousness to an extremely ser.z.ous _problem - substance

abuse among our youth.

our, Association ‘is, compr.zsed of professicnals in tne field of alcohol and
drug abuse prevention and intervention working within school systems throughout

the State., Hembers include persons from all eight regions of New York State as :

B

ldentified. by the New York State bivision .of Substance Abuse Services.

v
-

" rhe problems inherent ‘in the prooess of growing up have never beén-more

complex and get more commori amng our gouth.. Drug and alcobol use J'.s but one

t is so
example of the kind of self—negating opf:ion ava.llable to our gouth tha s s

alloring in its release and so dest'rnctiva to the very process 'o’f growthu ‘

¢ - .

To bffset the allure of substanoe use requires more than simply telling
children that using substances can. hurt you, Just as I:elping cbildren to mature
requires nore than télling them ¢o grow up. Children need the support of ‘
adults who have accurate information, the alternative ectivities( the counseling :
skills = all those things that enceurage .the mental health of the child even as :

they discourage the non-solutions of drug use. o —

' 2s growing up is a complex process, so also 1s thé substance abuse problem.

It Involves the indiuidual who makes. a decision to try drugs, the family, school—

and community who are affected by the individual’s decision, ‘the criminal justice .

system, medical and legal professions, prevontion, Ilntervention 'and treatment

v

pmgrams wha pzovide Ixelp for the individual, govemmental agencies Xand tfeir
buzeaucracies vhe. bave tovdeal ‘with the pmblem as a system. locally, nation’ally

co R

and .mcerna ienally, wiﬂ essence, i lnmlv e.ll of Ua.’

New York State was and is a ledder in facing up to the drug protlem and

probably has spent more state dollars providing services.to the victim of drug

79

" abuse than any other state‘in the nation. New York probablg leads the. naticon in

the number of persons who are drug involved and/or drug- deperdent.  New York also

is a livinq la.boratory which has been developing brograms to address the drug..
problem for twenty years. Few programs throughout the nation did not orig.inate
in New York or be tested by us- .in New York, kept or disposed of according to the
results, Altnougb we do get recognit.ion for hanng the most drug a.busers, we

rarely get recogn:.tion for the experience and expert.ise that. we have In this
 field. o o -

The role of the «federal government has been fa.r less responsive arnd e~

~

sponsible when compared to New York.State. The present administration focuses

on criminal justice angd enforcement areas.

However, before T address the federal government's role or-absence of 1t,

I wou‘ldil.ik‘e to. discuss prevention: what it is and why 1t is needed. Prevention

in school-based drug programs inc_lude_s: developing an awareness to.the problem
among administrators, ‘teachers and parents; working with students to develop

positive self-images, pos:.tive dec.zsion—making skills, cx:ping skills, a valye

system and communzcation sk ills; working wJ.th substance abus.mg students,in

school ,who are not suffic.zently dysfunctional to require a treatment program
for the purpose of reversing their neaative behav.zor, working w.zth t)ze parents of
these students; making appropriate referrals to a wide range of agenc.ies, accord- .

Ing to the present_ing pmblem and needs of ‘the students.

vaention in school-based drug programs is NOT teaching a. student tbat

hemin is a drug that affects jjou thus and so. It 1s nor throwing a basketball

T vobs

IS

cnto a basketba.ll court, it 1.5 NOT distribut:.ing pamphlets on drugs to students,
rse
groups of students. It is Nor conducting a series of 1essons .in grades four,

it is NOT cwonducting assembly presentations or showing films on drugs to la

‘eJ.ght and eleven and c:becking Off thet drug prevention is completed .

It is. providing sessians on decision-making, values clarificatian, tx:ping'
skills, comunication skills to ‘the general student populatian, but” at' the same
time pmviding ongoing counseling Services -~ group, !nd.lvidual and family = to:
students wbo are .drug experimentors, drug involved or who are experiencing a

crisis in their lives. One student might: require this counselzng service:in. .

sixth grade while ancther migbt not: require 1t until ninth or eleventh grade.

The development:al process of eacb student Is very individual Prevention 1s -
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providing .a support system: for the students who have reversed their drug abus-

ing behavior, or whb have dealt with a crisis, and have- returned to - the

-

"mainstream®.

Prevention is also giving teachers ; students and parents a clear message

that drugs - possess:.an, use or sale - in school is totallu unacceptable. I

- am attaching hereto for your infomation a "Eandbook For School Staffs™

R
{Teachers, Counselors and Pr.mcipals) Re: Alcohol, Drugs- Possession, Use,

Abuse’ and CZ‘J.S.IS written by myself along with two colleagues in concert with
the National Conference of Christians and‘ Jews, Safety Committee of Queens and

Fassau Counties, which outlines procedures for each of these ‘areas.

As you can see, the array of prevention services is extensive. The target
populations run- from the ‘general to the véry specifie, ’from the not yet using

to the already us.ing too much and in- need of treatment. Plevention is -_he only

service modality tha.. responds to the entire spectrum of users and non-users -

to adults and children - in a multiplicity of educative and clinical roles‘. .

There is an ‘evitznj more basic truth about prevention that has not beeny fu.lly
acknowledged: . xvideSpread, full=scale prevention programming offers thev best |
hope to reduce the ep demJ.c levels of substance use and abuse in this country.
Th.is statement does not mean to deny the valuable and necessary mntributions
of colleagues in the treatma:t and enforcement communities, however the truth

of the statement is undem.ab.g from even a brief examination of the present
usage and interdiction levels. - ) : . ' :

. [

In New York State for ezang:le, wh.ich is a naticnal leader in the fundJ.ng

of drug treatment and prevent.mn effo.rts the current estimate of hero.zn abusers

r

numbers 241 000 There are am ast:wnal l 17 mllion reg-ular users of non-

i

narcotic drugs.v The total treatmnt pop.ilation in this state, however, is 41, 000 -

of which 33 000 are in methadone maintenann. programs. Even If treatment services

were to' be dramatically. éxpanded to assist the people presently most in. need,
-.here are even larger numbers of people who have used and continue to' use
psychoactzve ;substances,. .What ‘is to stop many of these people from further
progression along the path of addiction?- uertainly ‘not:a lack of availability’

of dllicit substances since enforcement :officials a rn.it that thelr best.efforts

reduce the amount of tontraband material emtering this. country by no more than .

P o e
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10 or 15 percent. The logic of the patter calls for a reduction on the demand

side of the supply and demand egquation.

In a word, prevention...prevention that is ongoing, prevention that is

diversified in its objecti_ves.. RS

Although school—based drug programs do not seem to ‘be a prioritg to anyone
except the children we are serving and some of their parents , scbool—basur’ drug
programs -and counselors must continue to exist. Approximately 4az of substanae

abusers and substance dependent persons dn New York State are- under the age of

18. Children must attend school until the age of 16. They are a captive
audience;in‘sa‘:ocl,' and ava lable to receive the specia_hzed services of the

drug cotnlselors. This cannot be accomplished by volunteers or by residents of
drug treatment programs visiting ‘schools. It must be done on a regula.r basis

by trained proressionals. Ii: annot be done by teachels and sdml adminis-
trators who have other full—time responsibilities. Spedalized mzmseling for
drug experimenters v drug users, drug abusers and those at risk of becomi,ng in~
volved, is a fulltime responsibility .m every school district- The counselor
must be a.ble to articulate and manage z:he entire school system, nrovide an '
atzmsphere of trust and’ confidentiality to allow change to oc¢cur, have clinical
skills of cuagnoszng, prognosing and counseling as well as the skill to identify
when a referral is in order and the ability to select the appropriate agency.
This does not mean that there is no role for anyone else in pmvention. Teachers
are the fJ.rst line of defe.nse in J.dentifying students' behaw.oral changes. k
Parents need to be positive role models for thelr children amd be able to- set
limits that are reasonable and responsible on a consistent basis. tbmunity mem-
members have to contact the police when they see head shops, sales or evidence of
drug use i‘n their comminities. - All of the adults must  have thai abllity to reach

" out and refer somecne in neéd of help to the.professional counselor.

N Our Association advocates a continuum of services from prevention tbrough

PN §oy
N 4-.4 WS \u . . Lor a

. xehabilitation '.Z'be mntinuum includes prevention, interventlon amb.ulatorg
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free, vocational rehabilitation and employment
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-In New York State, school-based programs - were originally funded to the s

"

tune of $23.H~ in 1971,,in New York City. Today, they are fmded for $l7 M for
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the entire state. - 1500 rersons are on waiting lists for. treatment prograns
It Is not a matter of a choice between one modality and another. . ALl modalities
in the oontinuum must exist and sbould exist in acmrdance with the need No -

person should be refused help . W - -

Inspired leadership at the federal level is regu.irea to recognize the com— -
plexity of the issue of substance abuse and to fasbion 1ts rsponse. It is most
unfortunate tbat President Reagen and Mrs. Reagen offer a g'reat deal of lip
service regarding their concern for the problem and for its v:tct.ins, while at

the same time the federal government faJ.ls to pmvxde adeguateiresources to-

prevent treat, rehabilitate and employ the VJ.CtiES of substance abuse. It is

unfortunate that the Presiden 's focus is more on the source and supply rather

than on t.he reasons for the demand It is unfortunate that ‘ti':e federal govern-—
ment is more interestea in developing comic books as a mans of nrevention ’
rather than pmv.zding semces. A policy that overemphaszzes education assumes ‘
that drugs are being used by kids because they are mJ.sinforned Scare tactics
did not work fifteen years ago and will not work today. Readzng or hea.ring about
someone else 5 exper:.ence with the drug scene w.ill not keep a young person from

trging drugs or using theru. The Federal Government telling youngsters not to

B

use drugs because they are bad for you is not much better than a parent telling

. ¥ ~~(':-‘,

a misbehaving child to grow up or you re going to get into ttouble. For: tbev

‘ R NN

youth the question remains: bhow am I to grow up, how do I learn new ways of’

khandling these feelings, these recurring problens - and who is to help me

learn them? el

“
N

“The Federal Govemuent further limits ahy advantege that nght e gained
from its e@hasis on information dissemination througb a regre'sive STormula

for funding prevention services. l:u effect, what the White House has: ﬁone in

'.its ADM block grant is to reduce the appropriation level for any - dng.serv:ioe

and then set aszde 202 of the lowered appropriation for prevention. Svrh a

policy. has led to the long waiting l.ists in New York State for tre.ament Tbe

~Federal Government fosters the concept of Volunteerism .in the preventm .fzeld

with little attention to the role of the profess:.onal We' do not bave mlun-—

teers taking the nlace of do - l_.wye j.:dges, ard we Shu. 1 '

Ch
e
k.
i

volunteers taking the place of providing counseling services to our needg youth
In general, there has been a.lack of commitment on. the part of the Federal -

Government with regard.to funding‘ ‘the.-continuum of substance al:use serviws

,State, in every school district and comtm:.ty.-- S e D
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from prevention 'through' treatment and chemotherapeutic a’pproache's,:whidz

represent a cost.effective, Interdependent network of services that is chron—

ically underfunded and in need ot‘-'imme‘diate expansion. -

. I urge you Senators to take up the cause in the Senate and with the
White House so that adequate services are available to the victins of snbstanoe

abuse, throughout the nation, but particularly in New York State where the con-

¥
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centration i‘s so hedvy. Cerw.ces must be available in all parts of New York
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i’.'hank you for the opportum.tg to testify.
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New York State Association of School-Based Prevention Profe_ssionals

WHD ARE WE:

PHITOSOPHY:

‘.'~

FIENN

The Association membership is comprised of - 3
professionals in the field of alcohol and drug
abuse prevention and intervention.

Menbers include persons fram all eight regions
identified by the New York State Division. of -
Substance Abuse Services.

The problems inherent in the process of growing
up have never been more complex and yet more
common among our youth. Drug and alcchol use
is but one exanple of the kind of self-negating
option available to our youth that is so allur-

+ing in its release and so destructive to the

very process of growth. .
To offset the allure of substance use requires
more than simply telling children that using
substances can hurt you, just as helping child-
ren to mature requires more than telling them
to graw wp. Children need the support of
adults who have the accurate infommation, the
alternative activities, the ocounseling skills -
all those things that encourage the mental
health of the child even as they discourage
the non-solutions of drug use.

The menbers of this Association are committed
+0 assisting the children and youth of this
state in growing ~ physically, emotionally and
socially. Moreover, through their work in the
schools of this state, the members of this
Association are camitted to helping schools
be more responsive to the needs of its students
and their families.--Finally, -the members of
this Association are committed to the pro-
fessional growth and identity of each other and
to the field of prevention and intervention.
The needs of our youth demand no less.

—-to establish a forum for professional sharing

—tp identify accomplishments within the field -

—to disseminate information on school-based
drug programs to the public, government agencies
and private corporations

—tp create linkages with universities for research
—tp serve as professional resource to DSAS

—~to pramte additional funding to underserviced
areas throughout the state

~tp act as an advocate for statewide issues of
schoocl-based substance abuse programs in pro-
fessional affairs. °
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New York Crty CoALITION OF ScHOOL BASED DrRUG PREVENTION
AND EpucaTioN PROGRAMS

STATEMENT OF JOHN BLANGIARDO, VICE CHAIRMAN

CHEMICAL USE BY SCHOOLCHILDREN

Congressman GiLMaN. Our next panelist is John Blangiardo.

Mr. BranGiarpo. I am John Blangiardo. I direct the in-school
program at district 22 in Brooklyn. I am also vice chairman of the
New York City Coalition of School-Based Drug Prevention and
Education Programs.

Much of what has been said, I think, has been to the point. I
would like to highlight some factors that I think are important
that come from my experience as a school-based program director.

We are facing a crisis in the use of chemicals by our children to
cope with the pressures of living in our current-day society. Schools
are the most logical place to confront the crisis, but schools are
only the starting point—I have to repeat that—only the starting
point.

I want to talk for a moment about what we see in school district
22. My district is a very large district, it has many societal and eco-
nomic groups, a wide variety of nationalities and ethnic races.
What we are finding in our junior highs and elementary schools,
and these are the types of schools that we service directly, the
junior highs and the elementary schools, is a high use of alcohol,
marihuana, some pill use and now we are being confronted with a
rise in glue sniffing.

USE OF GLUE BY STUDENTS

I want to talk for a few moments about the use of glue because it
has been a problem that we have not seen in our district until the
past year or so.

I had the opportumty to observe—because this is used openly in
the school yards, this is going on in our school yards—custodial
staff report over a weekend, dozens of empty tubes of glue being
found in the school yards and being used over the weekends for
purposes of students getting high.

Any range that we see of our informal observations of what is
going on range from about 10 years old up to about 15 or 16, and
quite a culture is being built up around this. The glue is bought
they use the bag that they buy the glue in to make a container in
which to empty the glue, and then they spend quite a bit of time
just sniffing it.

We have confronted the police on the problem. Unfortunately, as
we have heard'in other areas, the use of drugs, the use of alcohol
and now the use of glue are not a high priority.

It was through the pressure of Congressman Schumer that we
were able to get police action in our local neighborhood. Again, the
police came in and basically their approach was to scare the kids
away, to chase them away. All that did was put them into other
areas where they wouldn’t be observed in using it.

That was the way they dealt with the problem.
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What can be done with problems like this, the use of alcohol,
marihuana, and glue? There is a need for greater funding from the
Federal Government.

I believe the cutbacks that have been levied against drug abuse
treatment and prevention are criminal in terms of what we are
seeing happening in the schools. We waste 3 or 4 months of our
time squabbling over the few dollars that we get that comes into
the State trying to allocate and reach working budgets. It wastes
25 percent of our time and there is a loss of services.

INCREASED FUNDING TO SCHOOL DISTRICTS

Funding should be doubled to the school districts. If' funding
were doubled, we would want to see at least one counselor in ever,
elementary school, we would want to see at least twe cou neelors in
every junior high school and two to three counselors 1n every high
school. I think this level of service can meet the types of popula-
tions and the levels of drug use that we are seeing and serve the
children and their families.

While the funds for the school districts I say should be doubled, I
don’t want to leave the fact that community concern should be in-
creased tenfold. There is just apathy on the street. Parent’s atti-
tude is, “I'll take care of my own and what happens to my neigh-
bor’s child is their business.”

This is the way in which parents do not organize, do not work
together to deal with the problem. So I think community concerns
should be tenfold, parents-support groups should be put into effect,
community action is needed. There has to be more control of the
sale of alcohol, there has to be elimination of illicit substances and
there has to be greater cooperation with law enforcement, not just
the chasing away of children.

This is my testimony. The problem is a tragedy and I hope the
Federal Government can reassume the responsibility that it has in
dealing with this problem.

[The prepared statement of John Blangiordo follows:]

“New ?/omﬁ/ %1;;/ Coalition 0{/ Schoal, Pased
) wy Prevention & Sducation S@mg/mm/s/

PREPARED STATEMENT OF JOHN BLANGIARDO, VICE-CHAIRMAN

The School-Based Drug Prevention Programs were created out of a need
to respond to an epidemic adolescent drug problem upon which the tra-
ditional educational institutions had been generally ineffective. To-
day, after twelve years of development, despite an ever-increasing
problem and notwithstanding dwindling funding resources, these pro=
grams have matured in competence and expertise,

The Prevention Programs, which are currently serving thousands of
youngsters, have direct access to a captive audience of students
through education, intervention and alternate schools. In addition,
the programs educate the school and community.

a., Education: provides students, teachers, parents and the com-
munity-at-large with factual information about
specific substances and general <coping skills;
provides support services to those in the general
population who are at risk of becoming substance
involved.

b. Intervention: services to those who are presently experimen-
ting, using, or at high risk.

c. Alternate Schools: offer an alternate educational/counseling
setting and structure to students who manifest
serious forms of self-destructive behavior.

For the first group, the programs teach decision-making, prcblem sol-
ving, and communication skills to strengthen inner resources, thus
prevent ing students from turning to chemical substances to alleviate
boredom, anxiety, hopelessness, and other painful feelings. For stu-
dents who are experimenting with and/or abusing substances, the pro-
grams provide individual, small group, or family counseling making
them aware of the consequences of their behavior, and providing alter-
nate ways of coping-.with life,

The unigue contribution of the programs is that they are an integral
part of the school system and, while they focus primarily on substance
abuse, they also address the entire spectrum of negative behaviors
which cause substance abuse. Working as advocates for students and
using peer interaction as a supplementary technique, staff can explore
the nature of destructive behavior and marshall the ego-strength of
each individual to self-actualize. This, when linked with available
support systems in the school and community, helps move the student in
more positive directions.
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The programs': flexibility of structure allow staff to d?a] directly
with a problem as quickly as it arises, whether the 'handllng of. t?e
problem involves an informal talk or a series of visits to the child's
home for intensive family counseling., Today approximately five hund-
red staff members, city-wide, are specialists in substance abuse pre-
vention and intervention techniques.

After twelve years, each program still reflects the individual needs
of its community's target population, Staff members have been tr-
ained, and continue to be trained, in detecting symptoms in youngsters
which may 1lead them to alcohol/drugs. Truancy, adolescent street
crimes, dropping out of school, involvement in street gangs, running
away from home, involvement in school and community vandalism, (a
crime which reportedly costs taxpayers approximately 600 million dol-
lars - a vyear - the figure for the schools along is approximately 12
million dollars a year) poor peer relationships, poor family relation-
ships, poor academic achievement, promiscuity - and its related ef-
fects of increased adolescent prostitution, and increased teenage pre-
gnancies and venereal disease, among others, are typical behaviors
with which program staff members dual on a regular basis.

This sophisticated network of service, built up painstakingly over
twelve vyears, and accepted by school and community, must be main-
tained.

We are now in one of the worst economic periods since the depression,
We recognize that allocations for all human service programs are in
jeopardy. Nevertheless, legislators must keep the following in mind:

1. The $45 billion profits of New York's illegal drug trade
surpasses by more than. half the profits of every other major
business in the city.

2, There is a proliferation of hundreds of shops, which often
masquerade as record shops, deli's, or candy stores, which are
selling drugs. New York Hagazine (12/13/82) estimated that from
100,000 to 303000 people in New York City are employed in this
business, and many of them are preying on our school-age child-
ren.

3. The last survey conducted by the Division of Alcohol
and Substance Abuse (1976) reported the following:

©¢ Every fourth pewson in the State fourteen .years
and older has taken an illegal drug or used a legal drug
without a prescription;

® More than 950,000 of New York State's high 'school stu-
dents have used marijuana;

® 220,000 of these students have used hashish, glue, sol-
vents, PCP, or tranquilizers non-medically;

® Fifty-one percent of the students in New York State have
used at least one substance;

® An estimated 3,3 million teenagers between the ages of
fourteen and seventeen are considered to be problem dr-
inkers;
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© There is a documented increase in the abuse of substances
among school-aged children, especially in the area of alcohol,
phencyclidine (PCP), marijuana, tobacco, pills, and cocaine;

® There 1is a significant increase in the abuse of substances
among younger children in elementary grades, '

As staggering as the conditions are, and as a greater and greater num-
ber of young people are in need of program services, every year severe
fiscal cuts result in a diminution of those very services,

For the past twelve years, each and every year, we have intervened in
the lives of hundreds of thousands of school children at $35 per child
for prevention service and up to $300 per child for intervention ser-
vice. In the past, the programs have adjusted to budget cuts by sac-
rificing the prevention aspect of their programs in order to maintain
intervention service. It is ironic that prevention is the most cost
effective aspect of the programs. In light of the size of the drug
industry, and the statistics cited in the state survey, to curtail
service to even one child at risk is criminal.

Although we speak for the school-based prevention programs in New York
City, we definitely support continued funding for our school-based
colleagues statewide at present levels of functioning. The following
should be noted:

® The concept of alcohol and substance abuse prevention has been
recognized as a viable and relevant strategy to reduce alcohol
and substance abuse, Prevention as a separate entity demonstr-
ates itself to be an effective concept and has been evaluated as
such by the Division of Substance Abuse Services and the recent
Califano Report on Substance Abuse,

® Double digit inflation rates have produced rising costs in
personnet, supplies, and equipment.

® Any  reduction of monies for school-based alcohol and drug
abuse prevention programs would definitely increase the cost of
other related human services; specifically, criminal justice
costs, treatment program costs and mental hygiene programs.

® Any reduction of monies for school-based alcohol and drug
abuse prevention programs would definitely increase the cost of
other related human services; specifically, criminal justice
costs, treatment program costs and mental hygiene programs.

I't has taken twelve years to develop the sophisticated network of ser-
vices that is already in place. We must continue to maintain these
services - because the prevention effort is an investment in our child-
ren's future.

The federal government is in a unique pasition to support and provide
leadership in confronting the problems of substance abuse. The broad
tax base that the federal government can draw upon, and the high
impact it can have on a problem that crosses states' lines summons a
more decisive role by the federal government in this area. Innovation
and an enduring commitment is the key to generating the means of
making available and expanding the services noted below. Our hope is
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that the testimony of the subcommittee's hearing will bring this to
fruition. ,

Support by the federal government is urgently needed in the following
areas:

-
-

1) Direct services to students and their families at all lgvels of the
educational system. These services include drug educ§t|on, preven-
tion, intervention, and treatment. They should be pr?vnded by both
professionals and paraprofessionals such as peer advisors, substance
abuse counselors, psychologists, and therapists.

2) Indirect services to conduct evaluation and' resegrch,‘ to supPort
networking and information exchange throughout the substance abuse
services field.

3) Community organization services to mobilize school and ‘community
resources, increase awareness, to direct volunFeerfenerg|e§ and to
elicit corporate and media attention and support in confronting the
substance abuse problem:

L) Law enforcement services to curb the street availablity of illicit
»
substances.

SOVIET DOWNING OF KOREAN AIRLINER

Congressman GiLMAN. Have we now heard from all of the panel-
ists?

Mr. GusTAaFsoN. Yes; we have. L

Congressman GiLMmaN. I thank you for participating today. I
regret that we had another critical problem confront our Nation
during the course of this hearing. As you are probably aware, the
Secretary of State revealed that a Soviet fighter had shot down a
Korean commercial airliner, and a number of us hqd to take some
time in the course of the hearing to respond to that issue.

I for one have had two constituents involved as passengers on
board that airline, so we do apologize for the interruptions that
took place during my testimony. Senator Hawkins is now respond-
ing to some inquiries with regard to that, so on behalf of Senator
D’Amato and Senator Hawkins, we do apologize for the interrup-
tions. ' |

First of all, I would like to commend all of you for your involve-
ment. We know how important it is to have citizenry participation
and particularly groups that help to arouse grassroots support for
drug education and for getting people involved in trying to reha-
bilitate and trying to prevent. o

Each one of you has done a goodly portion in that respect. I want to
commend our State substance abuse office for the work it has been
doing in reaching, in our district in particular, when it has tried to
establish some educational seminars and do some work with our own

unity. .
corll?ni}oo, \a}x',ant to commend the archdiocese for its extensive and
worthy efforts. Our Select Committee on Narcotics met with His
Holiness several years ago and discussed how critical the problem
was. We were elated to find the response that we received from the
Vatican with regard to becoming involved in the problems of nar-
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cotics and how effective the archdiocese program has been, the
worthwhile study that has been undertaken.

I know in our own area there has been a very fine approach in
Sullivan, Orange, and Rockland Counties, an excellent approach to
these problems.

We all recognize that we want to do enough to reach out to get
the community involved. The apathy that the last panelist has
talked about is probably one of the greatest problems we have in
trying to focus enough manpower, enough funding, enough govern-
mental attention on the problem. The more we can do in the dis-
posing of that apathy and getting the issue up front on the front
burner, the more effective it will all be.

We all know with the budgetary constraints these days, if there
isn’t a loud enough voice out there, some of these important pro-
grams do get cut back. We join with you in your efforts to try to
arouse the public’s indignation, the public’s concern about drug
trafficking and drug abuse and how it affects the roots of our soci.
ety.

We all know the impact it has on our young people. Each time
we read about another young person succumbing to an overdose,
we all know how critical this problem is. Each time I pick up more
statistical information, I am appalled by the growth and expansion
of drug trafficking and the amount of profits that are incurred and
the number of people involved.

ADDITIONAL FEDERAL SUPPORT NEEDED

Mr. Gustafson, you have indicated in your report that there is a
need for more Federal support. If you ‘were to get more Federal
support, more dollars from the Federal Government, how would
you best utilize those dollars on the State level?

Mr. GUSTAFSON. Again, echoing the remarks made by my fellow
panelist, we feel a balance between treatment and prevention is ab-
solutely necessary. As I mentioned in my formal remarks, we do
have an extensive waiting list in the treatment area.

We certainly want to afford those students who are casualties,
we certainly would want to make treatment available to the 1,000-
some people that we have that are unable to enter treatment at
present. We would certainly want to expand our existing preven-
tion services in both the school-based and the community arena.

As Ms. Riddell points out, there is an absence of school-based

prevention activities in many of the upstate counties. That is not to
say there is adequate attention being given in the New York met-
ropolitan area either, but there is not enough State and Federal
funding to go around.

Our priorities would be equally split between dealing with the
casualties of the problem and trying to take more expanded and ef-
fective prevention initiatives.

BLOCK GRANT PROGRAM ;
Congressman GiLmMaN. The State receives its funds through the

. block grant program. Has the block grant funding decreased this

year as compared to the prior year?
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Mr. GustarsoN. The block grant in terms of absolute dollars has
increased slightly through the influx of funds under the emergency
jobs bill appropriation. We received about $6.2 million more than
last year.

Last year we had about $19.1 million available, but in the con-
text of what was made available through all Federal sources in the
base year prior to the initiation of the block grant, which was the
Federal fiscal year 1980 where we had $31.6 million available, we
are now operating with only over $20 million.

So, discounting inflation, we are still talking about a 82 percent-
plus deficiency.

Congressman GIiLMAN. You heard today earlier, I believe you
were present when the chancellor of the New York City Board of
Education was talking about the need for additional funding for his
educational programs, and I believe he talked about a cutback of a
little over $1 million. He made a request of some $14.9 million and
he received 13 point something from the State.

Are you supportive when those requests are made to the State
legislature, do you join in supporting those kinds of requests to
make certain that there is proper State funding from the funds
available in the State budget?

Mr. GusTAFsON. Absolutely. As you may be aware—I am sure
you are aware, Congressman—the block grant requires 30 percent
of the funds coming in must be made available for prevention. The
State of New York has far exceeded the amount of moneys that are
made available through State resources for prevention activities in
comparison with the total national effort.

In the heyday of the budget, some $6 million-plus was available
for prevention activities nationwide. The chancellor referenced a
figure of, I believe, in excess of $17 million, all of which was made
available from State sources back, I believe, three State fiscal years
prior to it running out.

Congressman GiLMAN. How does the State budget for the present
fiscal year compare to the prior fiscal year for your department
what is the relationship between this year’s funding and last year’s
funding?

Mr. GustarsoN. Basically a stand pat budget, no room for
growth. In the prevention arena, Ms. Riddell and Mr. Blangiardo
were talking about a holding pattern with no increase in the pre-
vention dollars at all.

Mr. Branciarpo. The money allocation has remained the same
and inflation has increased, so in my particular district, over the
past 3 years I have lost 4 to 5 workers and I have lost the services
to over 3,000 students in my particular district.

The coming year I again was on a stand maintenance budget, the
same allocation we got the year before. I am in the process now of
terminating two more of my staff.

So this holding your own is really stepping backward and the
money has to be there. Unfortunately, again, I point out this is
such a waste of energy when negotiations go on and bickering
starts between, how do you divide a pie that is getting smaller and
smaller and smaller.

Twenty-five percent of our time is wasted on negotiating, con-
tracting with the agency when we should be out there helping chil-
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dren. Last year the Governor’s proposed budget, the school-based
prevention effort basically absorbed most of the Federal cutbacks
in the block grant in the initial proposed budget.

BLOCK GRANT INCREASE

Congressman GiLMmaN. If I might interrupt, the block grant in-
creased from last year to this year.

Mr. BLaANGIARDO. As the budget was written, they talked about a
$5 million loss in Federal funding. And that fell onto the school-
based prevention program.

Congressman GILMAN. Is that accurate, a $5 million loss?

Mr. GusrtarsoN. Factoring in inflation, sure, in absolute terms;
because even though the block grant did increase a net of $2.6 mil-
lion with the inflation of moneys under the emergency jobs appro-
priation, factoring in inflation, it translates into really $5 millign
less than was made available for services in the field.

Ms. RmpeLL. There was a deficit of $5 million for the school-
based programs, and we had to spend the time, as John is address-
ing, going up to Albany and getting $5 million restored; otherwise
we probably would almost be extinct.

When we started our problems——

Congressman GiLMAN. That is $5 million in actual dollars?

Ms. RippELL. Yes, that the State restored.

Congressman GiLMaN. But the actual dollars of the Federal Gov-
ernment into State government, the flow increased by $2 million.
So what I am asking is, what happened between the passage of the
money from Washington to New York and then down to the local
level; why is there a $5 million decrease?

I understand the inflationary impact, but what about actual
dollar flow?

Mr. GustarsoN. The $2.6 million was targeted to areas of high
unemployment and was to be utilized for rehab programs, pro-
grams dealing with 1mprov1ng the employability of people afflicted
with the problem.

Congressman GILMAN. The $5 million decrease was due to the
wa%?the State was divided up, but not due to a lack of Federal sup-
por

Mr. GustarsonN. Not entirely true, Congressman, because the
Federal Government placed restrictions on how the money could be
distributed among the three items, alcohol, drug use and mental
health, no less than 20 percent for prevention services.

And there was a further intent that the $2.6 million available for
jobs programs would be oriented toward vocational, rehabilitation,
job training and education programs, most of which were outside of
the school setting.

Ms. RipperL. Let me just add to that. When we started my own
program, we had a staff of 85. We have now a staff of 15.

Outside of New York City—and I am representing the State asso-
ciation—there are many, many counties that have absolutely no
school-based services. Where there are existing services, many
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times they are small programs such as $50,000 programs, meaning
two people servicing about 50 schools. _
So the problem really comes down to dollars when we are talking

about services.
ASSISTANCE FROM FEDERAL GOVERNMENT

Congressman GILMAN. Let me address the entire panel. What
do you feel is the most important thing the Federal Government
can do to help in the kind of work you are involved in, if you can
just pinpoint very quickly?

Why don’t we start down here with Mr. Grande?

Chief GrRANDE. Thank you. In my experience I would venture the
thought at this particular time that the Federal Government
should invest its dellars, and its expertise in the area of education
and prevention. We spent a lot of dollars, and law enforcement is
not able to cope with the situation such as it is.

I think, as I said earlier, we are dealing with a situation of
supply and demand. We have to cut back that demand and we are
only going to do that through education. A lot of these dollars have
to be invested in school-structured programs that will educate our
young people to stay away from drugs.

So I think that emphasis has to be placed on the educational
process.

Congressman GILMAN. Father Attridge.

Reverend ATTRIDGE. I would like to expand that. Working in con-
junction with the school, for example, in school district 10 up in
the northwest Bronx, we have a partnership going there where to-
gether we work with the parent component. They do all the educa-
tion in the public, private, and parochial schools and we take the
responsibility for organizing the community.

I think that our program has been working, it follows along the
CAPDA, and we are working together. I think that by expressing
models in the country and getting sufficient funds to be able to
carry out those, as Alice mentioned before, we certainly can’t elim-
inate the professional, and I think those operations should be sup-
ported; but we also can call forth those people who want to use
their time and talent and move it into the area of substance abuse,
alcohol and drugs and also help us break through denial, do some-
thing about the imagery and glamourization and how we kind of
forget that whole area is many times the first contact with a drug,
and look at the media and see how that is played up,

So anything you can help us with in that area. Cigars and ciga-
rettes, we have been able to cut those out in television, and they
can’t use liquor commericals on TV; but they do use a lot of wine
and a lot of beer and champagne. I would also like to see the Gov-
ernment continue to support the DWI movement, and a lot of
groups to alert people to the dangers of driving while high or in-
toxicated.

Congressman GiLmaN. Thank you, Father.

Our next panelist, Dr. Pizzo.

Dr. Pr1zzo. There is no doubt that some Federal dollars should
come into the whole field to support the whole network of services
for substance abuse.

As far as prevention education, I think a lot of money should be
put into that type of approach, also to reach the people to raise the
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consciousness of the average citizen of w i : .
: hat is out
community. there in this

Many people sit back and they are very apathetic because they

volved, would be high}y beneficial.
But at the same time you can’t neglect our treatment services

and our school-based prevention services and all of that other stuff.:

Congressman GiLman. Th k
Ms. Riddell. s you

DOMESTIC PRIORITY OF SUBSTANCE ABUSE PROBLEM

Ms. RipperL. I would say that the Federal G
' : . ‘ overnment has t
1dent1_fy the substa_npe abuse problem as a domestic priority. a;1I‘sha(t§
f(l;esn involves providing sufficient dollars for the continuum of serv-

The Federal Government has‘ to pl 1 i in :
ni%i‘;lg thﬁ.t there Jy g oment b play a leadership role in recog-
e wi never know the damage that was done by the Federal
Governmg.nt in the early 1970’s when the leadershipyat the Wﬁ??e
glglzs; assaud tthait tmdall;lh%ﬁn%‘ W(fias not a harmful drug. For 5 years,
bostulated by the Federal Go '
tegms of responsibie qrn e vernment and they talked in
again repeat, NIDA quotes the Johnson study, the Michi
study and publishes the i_nformation that marihua};l,a is on lt%égc?g
icll;eaNS:{sz%l(iykarg' tiiesi;mg high Sachool students, 45 percent of the kids
. _York City never graduat i !
m{IS‘%fe%dlng nforsy mev g ate from high school. That’s very
That’s not true in New York City. They all agree to that
still the press releases talk in terms that glarihugnae isoon ?h’e I?ilét
Crease, providing a leadership in terms of prevention, that you
ne%}:l1 a c_:gmpr?}ilenswe approach. ’
nis idea o av_ing comic books for fourth rade, that’s terrific.
dAr Lllcég reads a comic book, that’s not going to l%eep him fromefllgi;%
Did.actic information in and of itself is not importa !
info. . nt. Y
say to a child, if he has mishehaved, grow up or )Pou are goigzr gg Ill)éc
In trouble. The youngster turns around and says, how do I grow up
how do I deal with these feelings, who can help me with that, ’
You need the total combined approach. Only that message can

come from the Federal Government b ishi :
mestic priority. nt by establishing this as a do-

Congressman GiLmMaN. Mr. Gustafson, ca ind i ?
IltI/Ir. GUS:‘AFSON. I will try. » cam you wind it up?
0 question that we are dealing with a problem of catastrophi
proportions, international as well as a national problem. Singnll\(;
stated, the State and local resources are not enough to combat it,
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We have a large network here within the State of New York that

is capable to provide necessary treatment and prevention services.

The Federal Government has to recongize they are simply pro-
viding a very, very small percentage. . ,

I have two concrete recommendations to the Federal level. One is
the establishment of a cabinet level drug program coordinating po-
sition with responsibility to oversee all efforts over drug enforce-
ment, treatment and education activities.

Second, I recommend the increasing -of penalties for drug traf-
ficking, particularly in the area of forfeiture, where that money
would fund drug prevention and treatment activities.

Congressman GILMAN. I appreciate your recommendations, and
you might be interested to learn that we do have a measure pres-
ently pending with the chairman of the Subcommittee on Crime,
who recently joined us, and has that measure before the Congress.

It is also a very important portion of that measure for drug traf-
fickers to forfeit all assets that may be derived from narcotics and
to pinpoint the utilization of those assets for continuing in an en-
forcement effort. '

Congressman Hughes has been instrumental in that effort.

CONCLUSION OF HEARING

I want to thank the panelists for taking the time to come here
and testify. We apologize for the other critical issues that have
arisen, but none are more critical than this issue, We hope you will
continue in your efforts of trying to arouse the citizenry apathy and
trying to undertake more effective steps in our battle against drug
abuse and drug trafficking. :

Thank you.

The hearing stands adjourned.

[Whereupon, at 1:15 p.m., Thursday, September 1, 1988, the hear-
ing was concluded and the subcommittee was recessed to reconvene
at the call of the Chair.]
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